10-K 1 live_10k-093016.htm FORM 10-K

UNITED STATES

SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20549

FORM 10-K

(Mark one)

x ANNUAL REPORT PURSUANT TO SECTION 13 OR 15(d) OF THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934

For the fiscal year ended September 30, 2016

o TRANSITION REPORT UNDER SECTION 13 OR 15 (d) OF THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934

For the Transition period from ________ to ____________

Commission File Number: 001-33937

Live Ventures Incorporated

(Exact Name of Registrant as Specified in Its Charter)

Nevada |  | 85-0206668
(State or Other Jurisdiction of Incorporation or Organization) |  | (IRS Employer Identification No.)
325 E Warm Springs Road, Suite 102, Las Vegas, Nevada |  | 89119
(Address of principal executive offices) |  | (Zip Code)

Registrant’s telephone number, including area code: (702) 939-0231

Securities registered under Section 12(b) of the Exchange Act: None

Securities registered under Section 12(g) of the Exchange Act:

Common Stock, $.001 Par Value

(Title of Class)

Indicate by check mark if the registrant is a well-known seasoned issuer, as defined in Rule 405 of the Securities Act. Yes o No x

Indicate by check mark if the registrant is not required to file reports pursuant to Section 13 or Section 15(d) of the Act. Yes o No x

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant: (1) has filed all reports required to be filed by Section 13 or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 during the preceding 12 months (or for such shorter period that the registrant was required to file such reports), and (2) has been subject to such filing requirements for the past 90 days. Yes x No o

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant has submitted electronically and posted on its corporate Web Site, if any, every Interactive Data File required to be submitted and posted pursuant to Rule 405 of Regulation S-T during the preceding 12 months (or for such shorter period that the registrant was required to submit and post such files). Yes x No o

Indicate by check mark if disclosure of delinquent filers pursuant to Item 405 of Regulation S-K is not contained herein, and will not be contained, to the best of registrant’s knowledge, in definitive proxy or information statements incorporated by reference in Part III of this Form 10-K or any amendment to this Form 10-K o

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant is a large accelerated filer, an accelerated filer, a non-accelerated filer or a smaller reporting company. See the definitions of “large accelerated filer”, “accelerated filer” and “smaller reporting company” in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange Act.

Large accelerated filer o | Accelerated filer o
Non-accelerated filer o (Do not check if a smaller reporting company) | Smaller reporting company x

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant is a shell company (as defined in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange Act). Yes o No x

The aggregate market value of the registrant’s common stock held by non-affiliates computed based on the closing sales price of such stock on March 31, 2016 was $23,434,284.

The number of shares outstanding of the registrant’s common stock, as of December 19, 2016, was 2,847,636 shares.

DOCUMENTS INCORPORATED BY REFERENCE

None

LIVE VENTURES INCORPORATED

FORM 10-K

For the year ended September 30, 2016

TABLE OF CONTENTS

|  | Page
Part I |  |  |
Item 1. | Business |  | 2
Item 1A. | Risk Factors |  | 7
Item 1B. | Unresolved Staff Comments |  | 18
Item 2. | Properties |  | 18
Item 3. | Legal Proceedings |  | 18
Item 4. | Mine Safety Disclosures |  | 18
Part II |  |  |
Item 5. | Market for Registrant’s Common Equity, Related Stockholder Matters and Issuer Purchases of Equity Securities |  | 19
Item 6. | Selected Financial Data |  | 20
Item 7. | Management’s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations |  | 20
Item 7A. | Quantitative and Qualitative Disclosures About Market Risk |  | 30
Item 8. | Financial Statements and Supplementary Data |  | 31
| Report of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm |  | F-1
| Consolidated Financial Statements: |  |
| Consolidated Balance Sheets at September 30, 2016 and 2015 |  | F-2
| Consolidated Statements of Operations for the Years Ended September 30, 2016 and 2015 |  | F-3
| Consolidated Statements of Stockholders' Equity for the Years Ended September 30, 2016 and 2015 |  | F-4
| Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows for the Years Ended September 30, 2016 and 2015 |  | F-5
| Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements |  | F-6
Item 9. | Changes in and Disagreements With Accountants on Accounting and Financial Disclosure |  | 32
Item 9A. | Controls and Procedures |  | 32
Item 9B. | Other Information |  | 32
Part III |  |  |
Item 10. | Directors, Executive Officers and Corporate Governance |  | 33
Item 11. | Executive Compensation |  | 35
Item 12. | Security Ownership of Certain Beneficial Owners and Management and Related Stockholder Matters |  | 40
Item 13. | Certain Relationships and Related Transactions, and Director Independence |  | 40
Item 14. | Principal Accounting Fees and Services |  | 41
Part IV |  |  |
Item 15. | Exhibits, Financial Statement Schedules |  | 42
Signatures |  | 47

| i |

Forward-Looking Statements

This Annual Report on Form 10-K may include certain “forward-looking statements” within the meaning of the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. We may also make forward-looking statements in other reports filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission (“the SEC”), in materials delivered to our stockholders, in press releases, or in oral or written statements made by our management. These forward-looking statements, which are often characterized by the terms “may,” “believes,” “projects,” “expects,” “plans”, or “anticipates,” do not reflect historical facts but instead are based on our current assumptions and predictions regarding future events, such as business and financial performance.

Specific forward-looking statements contained in this portion of the Annual Report include, but are not limited to (i) statements that are based on current projections and expectations about the markets in which we operate, (ii) statements about current projections and expectations of general economic conditions, (iii) statements about specific industry projections and expectations of economic activity, (iv) statements relating to our future operations and prospects, and (v) statements about future results and future performance.

In addition to these statements and others described elsewhere in this report, other factors that could cause actual results to differ materially include competitive and cyclical factors relating to the floor covering industry, dependence of some of our businesses on key customers, requirements of capital, requirements of our lenders, product liabilities in excess of insurance, uncertainties relating to the integration of acquired businesses, general economic conditions affecting our business segments, technological developments, availability of raw materials or personnel, changes in governmental regulation and oversight, and domestic or international hostilities and terrorism.

Our future operations and prospects, including statements that are based on current projections and expectations about the markets in which we operate, and management's beliefs concerning future performance and capital requirements are based upon current available information. Actual results could differ materially from management's current expectations. Additional capital may be required and, if so, may not be available on reasonable terms, if at all, at the times and in the amounts we need.

Forward-looking statements involve risks, uncertainties and other factors, which may cause our actual results, future performance and capital requirements to be materially different from those expressed or implied by such forward-looking statements. Some factors and risks that could so affect our results and achievements include the risk factors set forth below under the heading Item 1A. “Risk Factors.”

Readers should carefully review such risk factors as they identify certain important factors and risks that could affect our results, future performance and capital requirements and cause them to materially differ from actual results and differ materially from those in the forward-looking statements and from historical trends. Those risk factors are not exclusive and are in addition to other factors and risks (i) that are discussed elsewhere in this Annual Report, in our filings with the SEC, and in materials incorporated therein by reference, (ii) that apply to companies generally, or (iii) that we are currently unable to identify or quantify or that we currently deem immaterial. In addition, the foregoing factors and risks may affect generally our business, results of operations and financial position.

Forward-looking statements speak only as of the date the statement was made. We do not undertake and specifically decline any obligation to update any forward-looking statements.

Any information contained on our website (www.live-ventures.com) or any other websites referenced in this Annual Report are not a part of this Annual Report.

| 1 |

PART I

ITEM 1. Business

Our Company

Live Ventures Incorporated is a holding company for diversified businesses. Commencing in fiscal year 2015, we began a strategic shift in our business plan away from solely providing online marketing solutions for small and medium business to acquiring profitable companies in various industries that have demonstrated a strong history of earnings power. Prior to that shift, we primarily promoted online marketing solutions to small and medium businesses to help them boost customer awareness, gain visibility and manage their online presence under our Velocity Local™ brand. In 2013 we launched LiveDeal.com, a real-time “deal engine” that connected restaurants across the United States and consumers via an online mobile platform. The LiveDeal.com platform targets restaurants in cities across the United States to help them use the platform to attract new customers. In addition, through our subsidiary, Modern Everyday, we maintain an online consumer products retailer.

We continue to actively evaluate and develop our products, services and our marketing strategies in our businesses. As a result of the shift in our strategy, as of the fiscal year ended September 30, 2015, we decided to cease operating Live Goods and DealTicker and we discontinued our suite of online presence marketing products and solutions under the Velocity Local™ brand. As a result of the shift to diversifying our operations by acquiring businesses in several industries, we expect that revenues from our online marketplace business segment and our legacy products will be continue to be diluted in the coming months and years.

Under the Live Ventures brand we seek opportunities to acquire profitable and well-managed companies. We work closely with consultants who help us identify target companies that fit within the criteria we have established for opportunities that will provide synergies with our businesses.

Products and Services

Recent Development

On November 3, 2016, we acquired 100% of Vintage Stock, V-Stock, Movie Trading Company and EntertainMart (collectively “Vintage Stock”). Vintage Stock is a leading specialty entertainment retailer. Since its founding in 1980, Vintage Stock has established a strong reputation for being America’s largest entertainment superstore. Vintage Stock offers a large selection of entertainment products including new and pre-owned movies, video games and music products, as well as ancillary products such as books, comics, toys and collectibles all available in a single location. With its integrated buy-sell-trade business model, Vintage Stock buys, sells and trades new and pre-owned movies, music, video games, and collectibles through 32 Vintage Stock, 3 V-Stock, 13 Movie Trading company and 2 EntertainMart retail locations strategically positioned across Texas, Oklahoma, Kansas, Missouri, Colorado, Illinois and Arkansas. In calendar year 2015, Vintage Stock had revenue of $61.6M and net income of $12.2M

Manufacturing Segment

Marquis Industries, Inc.

In July 2015, we acquired a majority interest (80%) in Marquis Industries, Inc., a Georgia corporation, through our partially-owned subsidiary, Marquis Affiliated Holdings LLC. In November 2015, we acquired the remaining (20%) of Marquis. Marquis Industries is a leading carpet manufacturer and a manufacturer of innovative yarn products, as well as a reseller of hard surface flooring products. Over the last decade, Marquis has been an innovator and leader in the value-oriented polyester carpet sector, which is currently the market’s fastest-growing fiber category. We focus on the residential, niche commercial, and hospitality end-markets and serve over 2,000 customers.

Since its founding in 1990, Marquis has built a strong reputation for outstanding value, styling, and customer service. Its innovation has yielded products and technologies that differentiate its brands in the flooring marketplace. Marquis’s state-of-the-art operations enable high quality products, unique customization, and exceptionally short lead-times. Furthermore, the Company has recently invested in additional capacity to grow several attractive lines of business, including printed carpet and yarn extrusion. Through its A-O Division, utilizes its state-of-the-art yarn extrusion capacity to market monofilament textured yarn products to the artificial turf industry.

We operate our business through 13 divisions, each specializing in a distinct area of the business. Best Buy Flooring Source is the largest of all of the operating divisions with sales to over 2,000 carpet dealers. The following is a breakdown of each division and the specialized products sold:

| 2 |

Division | Products and/or Services
Best Buy flooring Source | All forms of carpets to dealers
Marquis Carpet | Carpet products to home centers
Best Buy Hard surface | Hard surface products manufactured by third parties to dealers
A-O Industries | Monofilament nylon, polypropylene and polyethylene yarns for the outdoor turf industry
Omega Pattern Works | Specialty printed carpet to the entertainment industry (bowling alleys, fund centers, movie theaters, casinos)
Astro Carpet Mills | Specialty printed carpet to the entertainment industry and artificial turf
Artisans Hospitality | Carpets to commercial and hospitality markets
Artisans Carpet | Carpets to carpet distributors
Trendsetters Rug | Development stage – printed carpets for educational markets
Dalton Carpet Depot | Sells specials and off grade carpet products to dealers
M&M Fibers | Extrusion carpet fiver division supplying raw material to Marquis
Quantum Textiles | Internal twisting and heat set yarn plant – some commission work for local mills
B&H Tufters | Internal tufting operations

Products

Carpets & Rugs

Marquis is a top 10 residential carpet manufacturer in the US and also produces innovative commercial products. Marquis has 21 running line styles offering outstanding quality and value. It also offers special value in polyester styles and residential nylon roll buy. Beginning in 2014, Marquis offered eight new carpet styles with 6.8 twists or better, six styles in ¼ gauge construction and to with a 1/8 gauge construction. These styles have some of the best performance ratings in the industry.

Hard Surfaces

In the past 10 years, Marquis has developed one of the strongest and most competitive, high styled hard surface lines on the market. The Best Buy Hard Surface running line is a mainstream line up of high styled luxury vinyl tile, several unique laminates and hand scraped engineered wood along with six individual series of vinyl. Best Buy Hard Surface also features hundreds of rolls of vinyl specials at promotional prices.

Yarns

Through its A-O Division, Marquis uses state-of-the-art yarn extrusion capacity to market monofilament textured yarn products to the artificial turf industry.

Industry and Market

Marquis is a significant flooring manufacturer within a fragmented industry composed of a wide variety of companies from small privately held firms to large multinationals. In 2015, the US floor covering industry had an estimated $20.5 billion in sales, up 4.4% over 2014’s sales of $19.6 billion, which was an increase of 3.6% over 2013 sales of $18.9 billion.

Floor covering sales are influenced by the homeowner remodeling and residential builder markets, existing home sales and housing starts, average house size and home ownership. In addition, the level of sales in the floor covering industry is influenced by consumer confidence, spending for durable goods, the condition of residential and commercial construction, and overall strength of the economy.

Our Market

Carpet and Rugs

The carpet and rug industry had shipments of $8.87 billion in 2015 in the U.S., up 0.7% from 2014. The industry has two primary markets, residential and commercial, with the residential market making up the largest portion of the industry. The industry has two primary sub-markets, replacement and new construction, with replacement being the significant industry factor. Approximately 60% of industry shipments are made in response to residential replacement demand.

Residential products consist of broadloom carpets and rugs in a broad range of styles, colors and textures. Commercial products consist primarily of broadloom carpet and modular carpet tile for a variety of institutional applications such as office buildings, restaurant chains, schools and other commercial establishments. The carpet industry also manufactures carpet for the automotive, recreational vehicle, small boat and other industries.

| 3 |

The Carpet and Rug Institute (the "CRI") is the national trade association representing carpet and rug manufacturers. Information compiled by the CRI suggests that the domestic carpet and rug industry is comprised of fewer than 100 manufacturers, with a meaningful percentage of the industry's production concentrated in a limited number of manufacturers focused on the lower end of the price curve.

Hard Surfaces

Hard flooring surfaces such as ceramic, vinyl, hardwood, stone, and laminate have shipments of $9.09 billion in 2015 in the U.S., up 6% from 2014. As with carpet and rugs, the market is split between residential / commercial and replacement / new construction with residential replacement being the largest segment of the market.

Synthetic Turf

Northwest Georgia has become host to a relative of the carpet industry -a thriving synthetic turf industry. Early versions of fake grass, in domed and open-air sports stadiums, used to be referred to as "carpet" by the athletes who played upon it. Today it's more like a manmade organism, with advanced underlay, cushioning and drainage systems. AstroTurf, the granddaddy of artificial turf, is headquartered in Dalton, GA. Other major turf players in Georgia include Challenger Industries, Controlled Products, Synthetic Turf Resources, and Grass-Tex. Marquis, through its A-O Industries division, has developed significant yarn extrusion expertise and services the synthetic turf industry through the sale of highest quality yarns. Marquis is the only company in the industry able to efficiently perform certain texturizing processes that are valued by turf manufacturers.

Competition

Marquis is a fully integrated carpet mill, and as a result it is able to produce carpet at the lowest cost possible for its target price point. Marquis offers a one stop shop for soft and hard surface products, allowing its customers to save time and receive exceptional service. The company offers innovative products and has quick turnaround times turning a new product in two weeks from conception to delivery. The principal methods of competition are service, quality, price, product innovation and technology. Marquis’ lean operating structure plus investments in manufacturing equipment, computer systems and marketing strategy contribute to its ability to provide exceptional value on the basis of performance, quality, style and service, rather than just competing on price.

Raw Materials and Suppliers

Our suppliers include Honeywell, DAK, Global Backing and Mattex. We believe that we will have access to an adequate supply of raw material on satisfactory commercial terms for the foreseeable future. We are not dependent on any one supplier.

Customers

Marquis sells products to flooring dealers, home centers, other flooring manufacturers and directly to the end user. Approximately 70% of sales are to a network of over 2,000 flooring dealers across several different end markets, geographies, and product lines. Management believes that the dealer market is the most profitable market for its products because it’s a diversified customer base that values innovation, style and service. Dealer networks typically allow the Company to achieve higher margin, lower volume accounts. We have only one customer whose sales represent more than 10% of Marquis’ total revenues. As a result we are not dependent on any one customer to sustain our revenue. Although we also sell our products to a limited number of retailers, sales to those retailers make up a very small percentage of Marquis’ revenue.

Manufacturing

Marquis has a manufacturing facility with state-of-the-art equipment in all phases of its vertically integrated production, from extrusion of yarn to yarn processing to tufting carpet. Marquis manufactures high quality products and offer unique customization with exceptionally short lead-times. Marquis has recently invested in new, efficient equipment to expand it yarn extrusion capacity to enter new markets. The new equipment allows Marquis to reduce production costs and increase margins. Marquis has existing capacity to grow sales by 25% without additional investment.

Marketing

The Company has a team of 23 full-time salespeople who constantly deepen customer relationships throughout its markets.

Marketplace Platform Segment

LiveDeal.com

In September 2013, we launched LiveDeal.com. LiveDeal.com is a real-time “deal engine” connecting restaurants with consumers. LiveDeal.com provides marketing solutions to restaurants to boost customer awareness and merchant visibility on the Internet. Restaurants can sign up to use the LiveDeal platform at our website.

| 4 |

Highlights of LiveDeal.com include:

— an intuitive interface enabling restaurants to create limited-time offers and publish them immediately, or on a preset schedule that is fully customizable;

— state-of-the-art scheduling technology giving restaurants the freedom to choose the days, times and duration of the offers, enabling them to create offers that entice consumers to visit their establishment during their slower periods;

We were best known for migrating print yellow pages to the Internet in 1994 and began to develop the model for LiveDeal.com after having worked closely with well-known publishers in the daily deal market. In mid-2013, we tested the beta platform in a number of cities, and the model has been well received by restaurants, consumers, and various restaurant associations.

During fiscal 2014 we acquired three business that offer consumer products. We incorporated the sale of consumer products into our livedeal.com platform to increase our product offering. Below is a brief description of the businesses purchased in fiscal 2014:

Modern Everyday, Inc.,

Modern Everyday, Inc. (“MEI”), acquired in August 2014, has both a retail location and a web presence providing consumers with products that range from kitchen and dining products, apparel and sporting goods to children's toys and beauty products. Modern Everyday also has proprietary software that will give us the capability to track products and predict consumer behavior and spending habits.

DA Stores Asset Acquisition

On March 7, 2014, Live Goods acquired substantially all of the assets of DA Stores, LLC, a furniture retailer, which included inventory and equipment, furniture, software, hardware, and domain names. As of the fiscal year ended September 30, 2015, we decided to cease operating Live Goods.

DealTicker™

On May 6, 2014, Live Goods acquired DealTicker, an online platform company in the retail industry offering discounted products and services in the US and Canada This acquisition increased our ability to sell consumer goods online. For strategic reasons, we closed the operations of DealTicker.

Promotional Marketing

In November 2012, we commenced the sale of marketing tools that help local businesses manage their online presence under what was previously our Velocity Local™ brand, which we refer to as online presence marketing. In September 2015, we sold all of the assets of Velocity Local, and discontinued the business.

Our target customers were SMB owners who work long hours to deliver real value to their customers in their own communities that do not have the time or expertise to develop the powerful, multi-faceted, online marketing and advertising programs necessary for successful online marketing. We sourced local special deals and activities for SMBs. We offered our clients a solution that utilizes our business channels to market our clients’ products and services to potential customers.

Prior to our launch of LiveDeal.com, our business strategy included partnering established strategic publishing partners to publish and sell our client’s deals in exchange for a share of the revenue. We had entered into sourcing agreements with several reputable publishers who have large user bases, including Travelzoo, Google Local, and Amazon, and act as an intermediary to connect SMBs to our publishing partners. Our business relied in part on the ability of our partners to display our clients’ deals to a large, relevant audience and to sell the offers. However, with the launch of LiveDeal.com, we focused our promotional marketing efforts and offer a substantial portion of those products and services through our own proprietary platform.

Marketing

General. We rely on telemarketing and online lead generation to drive customer acquisition. We have created our own telemarketing sales team which works with highly automated technology and specializes in creating, deploying and managing telemarketing campaigns quickly and efficiently. We believe that our telemarketing structure enables us to build and scale sales programs quickly.

We have long-standing relationships with data and lead providers, which enable us to source high quality leads and to focus our telemarketing efforts toward the demographics we believe most likely to result in long-term customers. We primarily market our products and services to SMBs in lists we acquire from third party data companies.

LiveDeal.com National Advertising Campaign. In 2014, we launched a 35 city advertising campaign to support the restaurant owners who have created more than 10,000 deals in over 8,000 restaurants in those 35 cities. The campaign, which includes TV, Radio and web-based ad delivery, is designed to expand awareness, increase user registrations and drive traffic into the restaurant locations that are utilizing the LiveDeal real-time “deal engine”.

| 5 |

Our Market

More than 27 million SMBs operate in the United States today. While a majority of SMBs have a website, most of them are not optimized for mobile devices and therefore do not effectively generate business for the SMB. SMB owners frequently lack the time, expertise or resources necessary to make their website a relevant, effective part of their marketing efforts, or to exploit the additional internet marketing channels needed for successful online marketing. Our target customers are SMBs which normally do not market their products and services nationally, but wish to utilize local marketing opportunities, including local search, to promote their products and services.

Effective online marketing requires the dedication of time, the marshaling of resources, and the development of technological, language, presentation and other skills and expertise that few SMB owners have, or have the intention or realistic ability to acquire. We recognize that, to succeed, many SMB owners must remain intensely focused on the fundamentals of their business.

We believe that many SMB owners realize that an effective internet presence – including engaging with online and social tools – is essential to their marketing efforts, and SMBs are shifting their marketing budgets from traditional media to online channels. Accordingly, many SMBs need a partner with the necessary expertise and understanding to manage evolving internet audience acquisition services. We believe that this creates a large market opportunity for nimble, reliable and reputable service providers that help companies leverage these new channels efficiently and at affordable prices.

We see SMBs quickly adapting to the local and mobile marketing opportunities because of the great potential to retain existing and draw in new customers at affordable prices. We anticipate that soon most online searches will be conducted using a mobile phone, which greatly increases the effectiveness of mobile marketing.

Competition

General. Many of our competitors have access to greater capital resources than we do. These resources could enable our competitors to engage in advertising and other promotional activities that will enhance their brand name recognition and market share. We believe, however, that our products provide a simple and affordable way for our clients to create a web presence to market their products and services to local audiences. We further believe that we can compete effectively by continuing to provide quality services at competitive prices and by actively developing new products and services for potential clients that enable us to become a single vendor for the online marketing needs of SMBs.

Promotional Marketing. Our promotional marketing business (including our new LiveDeal.com platform) competes for local deals with several large competitors, such as Groupon and LivingSocial, and many smaller competitors. This business is part of a new market which has operated at a substantial scale for only a limited period of time. We expect competition in this market to continue to increase because no significant barriers to entry exist. Contracts with deal publishers typically contain exclusivity provisions which restrict SMBs from offering deals through other outlets.

We seek desirable local products and services which we can provide to our publishing partners. We believe that we are in a position to compete in this market successfully due to the unique features of our LiveDeal.com platform (as described above), our experienced sales managers, our experience at sourcing, selling and servicing large numbers of small business accounts, the comprehensiveness of our database, the effectiveness of our marketing programs, and the diversity of our publisher distribution network. Our distribution partnerships allow our clients to reach large audiences and promote their products and services in innovative ways.

The principal competitive factors in this market include personalization of service, ease of use, quality of services, availability of quality content, value-added products and services, access to consumers, effectiveness at driving business to our clients, and price.

Many boutique firms offer services similar to our online presence marketing products. Generally these small firms cannot provide all the comprehensive services we do. However, these small firms provide many options for web design, social media marketing, internet marketing, and search engine optimization.

Because of efficiencies stemming from our proprietary software and business structure, we are generally able to provide these services at a lower recurring cost and with lower upfront charges to commence a complete marketing campaign and build a client’s mobile-optimized website.

We also compete against larger companies which offer a similar or more expanded set of products. Our principal competitive advantages over these companies are our lower prices and the better quality and service of our website design, particularly our web app platform. We believe our combination of outstanding service and low cost will enable us to provide a suite of attractive packages to our clients.

Intellectual Property

Our success will depend significantly on our ability to develop and maintain the proprietary aspects of our technology and operate without infringing upon the intellectual property rights of third parties. We currently rely primarily on a combination of copyright, trade secret and trademark laws, confidentiality procedures, contractual provisions, and similar measures to protect our intellectual property.

| 6 |

We estimate that reliance upon trade secrets and unpatented proprietary know-how will continue to be our principal method of protecting our trade secrets and other proprietary technologies. While we have hired third-party contractors to help develop our proprietary software and to provide various fulfillment services, we generally own (or have permissive licenses for) the intellectual property provided by these contractors. Our proprietary software is not substantially dependent on any third-party software, although our software does utilize open source code. Notwithstanding the use of this open source code, we do not believe our usage requires public disclosure of our own source code nor do we believe the use of open source code will have a material impact on our business.

We register some of our product names, slogans and logos in the United States. In addition, we generally require our employees, contractors and many of those with whom we have business relationships to sign non-disclosure and confidentiality agreements. Neither intellectual property laws, contractual arrangements, nor any of the other steps we have taken to protect our intellectual property, can ensure that third parties will not exploit our technologies or develop similar technologies.

Our proprietary publishing system provides an advanced set of integrated tools for design, service, and modifications to support our mobile web app services. Our mobile web app builder software enables easy and efficient design, end user modification and administration, and includes a variety of other tools accessible by our team members.

Services Segment

We continue to generate revenue from servicing our existing customers under our legacy product offerings, primarily our InstantProfile® line of products and services. These services primarily consist of directory listing services. Because of the change in our business strategy and product lines, we no longer accept new customers under our legacy product and service offerings.

Our service segment business operates in the highly competitive, rapidly expanding and evolving market for internet marketing for SMBs. Our largest competitors are local exchange carriers, which are widely known as regional telephone operators, and national search engines such as Yahoo! And Google, that are actively expanding their presence in the local search market. We compete with Yellow Pages services, advertising networks and outlets, and search engine optimization, as well as traditional offline media, such as traditional Yellow Pages directory publishers, television, radio and print share advertising. The principal competitive factors in this market include personalization of service, ease of use, quality of services, availability of quality content, value-added products and services, access to consumers, effectiveness at driving consumers to our clients, and price.

Corporate Offices

Our principal offices are located at 325 E. Warm Springs Road, Suite 102, Las Vegas, Nevada 89119, our telephone number is (702) 939-0231, and our corporate website (which does not form part of this report) is located at www.live-ventures.com.

Employees

As of September 30, 2016, we had 277 full-time employees and no part-time employees in the United States, none of whom is covered by a collective bargaining agreement.

ITEM 1A. Risk Factors

An investment in our common stock involves a substantial degree of risk. Before making an investment decision, you should give careful consideration to the following risk factors in addition to the other risks and information described in this report. The following risk factors, however, may not reflect all of the risks associated with our business or an investment in our common stock. The trading price of our common stock could decline significantly due to any of these risks and investors may lose all or part of their investments. In assessing these risks, investors should also refer to the other information contained in this Annual Report on Form 10-K, including our consolidated financial statements for the fiscal year that ended on September 30, 2016 and related notes.

RISKS RELATION TO OUR RESULTS OF OPERATIONS AND BUSINESS GENERALLY

Our results of operations could fluctuate due to factors outside of our control.

Our operating results have historically fluctuated significantly, and we could continue to experience fluctuations or revert to declining operating results due to factors that may or may not be within our control. Such factors include the following:

| · | fluctuating demand for our services, which may depend on a number of factors including:

| · | changes in economic conditions and our customers’ profitability,

| · | changes in technologies favored by consumers,

| · | customer refunds or cancellations, and

| · | our ability to continue to bill through existing means;

| · | market acceptance of new or enhanced versions of our services or products;

| · | price competition or pricing changes by us or our competitors;

| 7 |

| · | new product offerings or other actions by our competitors;

| · | the ability of our check processing service providers to continue to process and provide billing information;

| · | the amount and timing of expenditures for expansion of our operations, including the hiring of new employees, capital expenditures, and related costs;

| · | technical difficulties or failures affecting our systems or the internet in general;

| · | a decline in internet traffic at our website; and

| · | the fixed nature of a significant amount of our operating expenses.

We expect that our anticipated future growth, including through potential acquisitions, may strain our management, administrative, operational and financial infrastructure, which could adversely affect our business.

We anticipate that significant expansion of our present operations will be required to capitalize on potential growth in market opportunities, and that this expansion will place a significant strain on our management, operational and financial resources. In order to manage our growth, we will be required to continue to implement and improve our operational, marketing and financial systems, to expand existing operations, to attract and retain superior management and personnel, and to train, manage and expand our employee base. We may not be able to expand our operations effectively, our systems, procedures and controls may be inadequate to support our expanded operations, and our management may fail to implement our business plan successfully.

We may not be able to secure additional capital to expand our operations.

Although we currently have no material long-term needs for capital expenditures, we will likely be required to make increased capital expenditures to fund our anticipated growth of operations, infrastructure, and personnel. In the future, we may need to seek additional capital through the issuance of debt or equity, depending upon our results of operations, market conditions or unforeseen needs or opportunities. Our future liquidity and capital requirements will depend on numerous factors, including:

| · | the pace of expansion of our operations;

| · | our need to respond to competitive pressures; and

| · | future acquisitions of complementary products, technologies or businesses.

The sale of additional equity or convertible debt securities could result in additional dilution to existing stockholders. We cannot provide assurance that any financing arrangements will be available in amounts or on terms acceptable to us, if at all.

We may be exposed to litigation, claims and other legal proceedings in the relating to its products, which could have a material adverse effect on the Company’s business.

In the ordinary course of business, we may be subject to a variety of product-related claims, lawsuits and legal proceedings, including those relating to product liability, product warranty, product recall, personal injury, intellectual property infringement and other matters. A very large claim or several similar claims asserted by a large class of plaintiffs could have a material adverse effect on our business, if we are unable to successfully defend against or resolve these matters or if its insurance coverage is insufficient to satisfy any judgments against us or settlements relating to these matters. Although we have product liability insurance, the policies may not provide coverage for certain claims against us or may not be sufficient to cover all possible liabilities. Further, we may not be able to maintain insurance at commercially acceptable premium levels. Moreover, adverse publicity arising from claims made against us, even if the claims are not successful, could adversely affect our reputation or the reputation and sales of our products.

If we are not able to maintain an effective system of internal controls, we may not be able to accurately or timely report our financial results, which could cause our stock price to fall or result in our stock being delisted.

Effective internal controls are necessary for us to provide reliable and accurate financial reports. We will need to devote significant resources and time to comply with the requirements of Sarbanes-Oxley with respect to internal control over financial reporting. In addition, Section 404 under Sarbanes-Oxley requires that we assess the design and operating effectiveness of our controls over financial reporting. Our ability to comply with the annual internal control report requirement will depend on the effectiveness of our financial reporting and data systems and controls across our company and our operating subsidiaries. We expect these systems and controls to become increasingly complex to the extent that we integrate acquisitions and as our business grows. To effectively manage this complexity, we will need to continue to improve our operational, financial, and management controls and our reporting systems and procedures. Any failure to implement required new or improved controls, or difficulties encountered in the implementation or operation of these controls, could harm our operating results or cause us to fail to meet our financial reporting obligations, which could adversely affect our business and jeopardize our listing on the NASDAQ Capital Market, either of which would harm our stock price.

| 8 |

Risks Related to Our New Business Strategy

We may experience certain risks associated with acquisitions, joint ventures and strategic investments.

We intend to grow our business through a combination of organic growth and acquisitions. Growth through acquisitions involves risks, many of which may continue to affect us after the acquisition. We cannot give assurance that an acquired company will achieve the levels of revenue, profitability and production that we expect. Acquisitions may require the issuance of additional securities or the incurrence of additional indebtedness, which may dilute the ownership interests of existing security holders or impose higher interest costs on us.

A failure to identify suitable acquisition candidates or partners for strategic investments and to complete acquisitions could have a material adverse effect on the Company’s business.

As part of our new business strategy, we intend to pursue a wide array of potential strategic transactions, including acquisitions of complementary businesses, as well as strategic investments and joint ventures. Although we regularly evaluate such opportunities, we may not be able to successfully identify suitable acquisition candidates or investment opportunities, to obtain sufficient financing on acceptable terms to fund such strategic transactions, to complete acquisitions and integrate acquired businesses with the our existing businesses, or to manage profitably acquired businesses or strategic investments.

Acquisitions may result in dilutive issuances of equity securities, use of our cash resources, incurrence of debt and amortization of expenses related to intangible assets acquired. In addition, the process of integrating an acquired company, business or technology, which requires a substantial commitment of resources and management’s attention, may create unforeseen operating difficulties and expenditures. The acquisition of a company or business is accompanied by a number of risks, including:

| · | exposure to unanticipated liabilities of an acquired company (or acquired assets);

| · | difficulties integrating or developing acquired technology into our services or acquired products or services into our operations, and unanticipated expenses or disruptions related to such integration;

| · | the potential loss of key partners or key personnel in connection with, or as the result of, a transaction;

| · | the impairment of relationships with clients of the acquired business, or our own clients, partners or employees, as a result of any integration of operations or the expansion of our offerings;

| · | the recording of goodwill and intangible assets that will be subject to impairment testing on a regular basis and potential periodic impairment charges;

| · | the diversion of the attention of our management team from other business concerns, including the day-to-day management of our businesses or the internal growth strategies that we are currently implementing;

| · | the risk of entering into markets or producing products where we have limited or no experience, including the integration or removal of the acquired or disposed technologies and products with or from our existing technologies and products; and

| · | the inability properly to implement or remediate internal controls, procedures and policies appropriate for a public company at businesses that prior to our acquisition were not subject to federal securities laws and may have lacked appropriate controls, procedures and policies.

The acquisition of new businesses is costly and such acquisitions may not enhance our financial condition.

Our growth strategy is to acquire companies and identify and acquire assets and technologies from companies in various industries that have a demonstrated history of strong earnings potential. The process to undertake a potential acquisition is time-consuming and costly. We expend significant resources to undertake business, financial and legal due diligence on our potential acquisition target and there is no guarantee that we will acquire the company after completing due diligence. Any future acquisitions will be subject to a number of challenges, including:

| · | Diversion of management time and resources and the potential disruption of our ongoing business;

| · | Difficulties in maintaining uniform standards, controls, procedures and policies;

| · | Potential unknown liabilities associated with acquired businesses;

| · | Difficulty of retaining key alliances on attractive terms with partners and suppliers;

| · | Difficulty of retaining and recruiting key personnel and maintaining employee morale

Our acquisitions could result in the use of substantial amounts of cash, potentially dilutive issuances of equity securities, significant amortization expenses related to goodwill and other intangible assets and exposure to undisclosed or potential liabilities of acquired companies. To the extent that the goodwill arising from the acquisitions carried on the financial statements do not pass the annual goodwill impairment test, excess goodwill will be charged to future earnings.

| 9 |

Because we do not intend to use our own employees or members of management to run the daily operations at our acquired companies, business operations might be interrupted if they were to resign.

As part of our acquisition strategy, we do not use our own employees or members of our management team to operate the acquired companies. Key management at these companies has been in place for several years and has established solid relationships with their customers. Competition for executive-level personnel is strong and we can make no assurance that we will be able to retain the highly effective executive employees. Although we have entered into employment agreements with executive management and provide incentives to stay with the business after its been acquired, if such key persons were to resign we might face impairment of relationships with remaining employees or customers, and might cause long-term customers to terminate their relationships with the acquired companies.

Risks Related to the Flooring Manufacturing Business

The floor covering industry is sensitive to changes in general economic conditions, such as consumer confidence and income, corporate and government spending, interest rate levels, availability of credit and demand for housing. Significant or prolonged declines in the U.S. or global economies could have a material adverse effect on the Company’s business.

Downturns in the U.S. and global economies, along with the residential and commercial markets in such economies, negatively impact the floor covering industry and our flooring manufacturing business. Although the difficult economic conditions have improved in the U.S., there may be additional downturns that could cause the industry to deteriorate in the foreseeable future. A significant or prolonged decline in residential or commercial remodeling or new construction activity could have a material adverse effect on our business and results of operations.

We may be unable to predict customer preferences or demand accurately, or to respond to technological developments.

We operate in a market sector where demand is strongly influenced by rapidly changing customer preferences as to product design and technical features. Failure to quickly and effectively respond to changing customer demand or technological developments could have a material adverse effect on our business.

We face intense competition in the flooring industry that could decrease demand for our products or force us to lower prices, which could have a material adverse effect on our business.

The floor covering industry is highly competitive. We face competition from a number of manufacturers and independent distributors. Maintaining our competitive position may require substantial investments in the out product development efforts, manufacturing facilities, distribution network and sales and marketing activities. Competitive pressures may also result in decreased demand for our products or force us to lower prices. Moreover, a strong U.S. dollar combined with lower fuel costs may contribute to more attractive pricing for imports that compete with our products, which may put pressure on our pricing. Any of these factors could have a material adverse effect on our business.

In periods of rising costs, we may be unable to pass raw materials, energy and fuel-related cost increases on to its customers, which could have a material adverse effect on our business.

The prices of raw materials and fuel-related costs vary significantly with market conditions. Although we generally attempt to pass on increases in raw material, energy and fuel-related costs to our customers, our ability to do so is dependent upon the rate and magnitude of any increase, competitive pressures and market conditions for our products. There have been in the past, and may be in the future, periods of time during which increases in these costs cannot be recovered. During such periods of time, our business may be materially adversely affected.

Risks Related to Our Online Marketing Business

If we do not introduce new or enhanced offerings to our customers, we may be unable to attract and retain those customers, which would significantly impede our ability to generate revenue.

Our management team actively evaluates and improves our marketing efforts and our product and service offerings, as well as contracts with new partners and hires and trains personnel for management, sales and fulfillment. Any new product offering is subject to certain risks, including customer acceptance, competition, product differentiation, challenges relating to economies of scale and the ability to attract and retain qualified personnel, including management and designers. Many of our contracts with third party vendors, including our strategic partnerships, permit our partners to terminate the contract, with short or no prior notice, for convenience, as well as in the event we default under the terms of the contract for failing to meet our contractual obligations.

The development of new products involves considerable costs and any new product may not generate sufficient consumer interest and sales to become a profitable brand or to cover the costs of its development and subsequent promotions. There can be no assurance that we will be able to develop and grow our current offerings, or any other new offerings, to a point where they will become profitable, or generate positive cash flow. We may modify or terminate our current product and services offerings if our management determines that they are not yielding or will not yield desired results.

| 10 |

Our product introductions and improvements, along with our other marketplace initiatives, are designed to capitalize on customer demands and trends. In order to be successful, we must anticipate and react to changes in these demands and trends, and to modify existing products or develop new products or processes to address them. Potential customers may not subscribe to our current offerings or other online marketing products and services that we may offer in the future, or may discontinue use . if they find these products and services to be too costly, or ineffective for meeting their business needs than other methods of advertising and marketing. Our business, prospects, financial condition or results of operations will be materially and adversely affected if we do not execute our strategy or our products and services are not adopted by a sufficient number of customers.

Our success depends upon our ability to establish and maintain relationships with our customers.

Our ability to generate revenue depends upon our ability to maintain relationships with our existing customers, to attract new customers to sign up for revenue-generating products and services, and to generate traffic to our customers’ websites. We primarily use telemarketing efforts to attract new customers. These telemarketing efforts may not produce satisfactory results in the future. We attempt to maintain relationships with our customers through customer service and delivery of traffic to their businesses. An inability to either attract additional customers to use our service or to maintain relationships with our customers could have a material adverse effect on our business, prospects, financial condition, and results of operations.

We face intense competition from companies that provide online marketing services with greater resources, which could adversely affect our growth and could lead to decreased revenues.

Content marketing and other online marketing services are emerging fields with a considerable amount of competitors in each field. Major internet companies, including Google, Microsoft, Verizon, AT&T and Yahoo!, currently market internet Yellow Pages, local search services and other products that directly compete with our legacy business as well as our new product offerings and major deal companies, like Groupon and Living Social, currently market daily deals that directly compete with our promotional marketing business. Other existing and potential competitors include website design and development service and software companies; internet service providers and application service providers; internet search engine providers; domain registrars; website hosting providers; local business directory providers; and ecommerce platform and service providers.

We may not compete effectively with existing and potential competitors for several reasons, including the following:

| · | some competitors have longer operating histories, larger and more established subscriber bases, and greater financial and other resources than we have and are in better financial condition than we are, enabling them to engage in more extensive research and development, more aggressive pricing policies, and more advertising and other promotional activities that will enhance their brand name recognition and increase their market share;

| · | some competitors may release free tools, including open source tools, which perform some or many of the services we offer to our customers;

| · | some competitors have better name recognition or reputations, as well as larger, more established, and more extensive marketing, customer service, and customer support capabilities than we have;

| · | some competitors may be able to better adapt to changing market conditions and customer demand; and

| · | barriers to entry are not significant, and new competitors may enter our markets or develop technologies that reduces the need for our services.

| · | Increased competitive pressure could lead to reduced market share, as well as lower prices and reduced margins, for our services.

As a result of an anticipated increase in competition in our markets, and the likelihood that some of this competition will come from companies with more established brands and resources than us, we believe brand name recognition and reputation will become increasingly important. If we are not successful in quickly building brand awareness, we could be placed at a competitive disadvantage to companies whose brands are more recognizable than ours.

We depend upon third parties to provide certain services and software, and our business may suffer if the relationships upon which we depend fail to produce the expected benefits or are terminated.

We depend upon third-party software to operate certain of our services. The failure of this software to perform as expected could have a material adverse effect on our business. Additionally, although we believe that several alternative sources for this software are available, any failure to obtain and maintain the rights to use such software could have a material adverse effect on our business, prospects, financial condition, and results of operations. We also depend upon third parties who provide the cloud computing services which host our customers’ websites, including the mobile web apps, to be sufficiently reliable and provide sufficient capacity and bandwidth so that our business can function properly and our customers’ websites are responsive to current and anticipated traffic. Any restrictions or interruption in those providers’ services or connection to the internet could have a material adverse effect on our business, prospects, financial condition, and results of operations. If we are forced to switch hosting facilities, we may not be successful in finding an alternative service provider on acceptable terms or in hosting the required computer servers and implementing the required technology ourselves. We may also be limited in our remedies against these providers in the event of a failure of service.

| 11 |

We may not be able to adequately protect our intellectual property rights.

Our success depends both on our internally developed technology and licensed third party technology. We rely on a variety of trademarks, service marks, and designs to promote our brand names and identity. We also rely on a combination of contractual provisions, confidentiality procedures, and trademark, copyright, trade secrecy, unfair competition, and other intellectual property laws to protect the proprietary aspects of our products and services. Legal standards relating to the validity, enforceability, and scope of the protection of certain intellectual property rights in internet-related industries are uncertain and still evolving. The steps we take to protect our intellectual property rights may not be adequate to protect our intellectual property and may not prevent our competitors from gaining access to our intellectual property and proprietary information. In addition, we cannot provide assurance that courts will always uphold our intellectual property rights or enforce the contractual arrangements that we have entered into to obtain and protect our proprietary technology.

Third parties, including our partners, contractors or employees, may infringe or misappropriate our copyrights, trademarks, service marks, trade dress, and other proprietary rights. Any such infringement or misappropriation could have a material adverse effect on our business, prospects, financial condition, and results of operations. In addition, the relationship between regulations governing domain names and laws protecting trademarks and similar proprietary rights is unclear. We may be unable to prevent third parties from acquiring domain names that are similar to, infringe upon or otherwise decrease the value of our trademarks and other proprietary rights, which may result in the dilution of the brand identity of our services.

We may decide to initiate litigation in order to enforce our intellectual property rights or to determine the validity and scope of our proprietary rights. Any such litigation could result in substantial expense, and may not adequately protect our intellectual property rights. In addition, we may be exposed to future litigation by third parties based on claims that our products or services infringe or misappropriate their intellectual property rights. Any such claim or litigation against us, whether or not successful, could result in substantial costs and harm our reputation. In addition, such claims or litigation could force us to do one or more of the following:

| · | cease selling or using any of our products and services that incorporate the subject intellectual property, which would adversely affect our revenue;

| · | attempt to obtain a license from the holder of the intellectual property right alleged to have been infringed or misappropriated, which license may not be available on reasonable terms; and

| · | attempt to redesign or, in the case of trademark claims, rename our products or services to avoid infringing or misappropriating the intellectual property rights of third parties, which may be costly and time-consuming.

Even if we were to prevail, such claims or litigation could be time-consuming and expensive to prosecute or defend, and could result in the diversion of our management’s time and attention. These expenses and diversion of managerial resources could have a material adverse effect on our business, prospects, financial condition, and results of operations.

We may be subject to intellectual property claims that create uncertainty about ownership or use of technology essential to our business and divert our managerial and other resources.

Our success depends, in part, on our ability to operate without infringing the intellectual property rights of others. Third parties may, in the future, claim our current or future services, products, trademarks, technologies, business methods or processes infringe their intellectual property rights, or challenge the validity of our intellectual property rights. We may be subject to patent infringement claims or other intellectual property infringement claims that would be costly to defend and could limit our ability to use certain critical technologies or business methods. We may also become subject to interference proceedings conducted in the patent and trademark offices of various countries to determine the priority of inventions.

The defense and prosecution, if necessary, of intellectual property suits, interference proceedings and related legal and administrative proceedings can become very costly and may divert our technical and management personnel from their normal responsibilities. We may not prevail in any of these suits or proceedings. An adverse determination of any litigation or defense proceedings could require us to pay substantial compensatory and exemplary damages, could restrain us from using critical technologies, business methods or processes, and could result in us losing, or not gaining, valuable intellectual property rights.

Furthermore, due to the voluminous amount of discovery frequently conducted in connection with intellectual property litigation, some of our confidential information could be disclosed to competitors during this type of litigation. In addition, public announcements of the results of hearings, motions or other interim proceedings or developments in the litigation could be perceived negatively by investors, and thus have an adverse effect on the trading price of our common stock.

| 12 |

We may be required to expand or upgrade our infrastructure.

Our ability to provide high-quality services largely depends upon the efficient and uninterrupted operation of our computer and communications systems. We (or our third party service providers) may be required to expand or upgrade our (or their) technology, infrastructure, fulfillment capabilities, or customer support capabilities in order to accommodate any significant growth in customers or to replace aging or faulty equipment or technologies. We (or they) may not be able to project accurately the rate or timing of increases, if any, in the use of our services or expand and upgrade our (or their) systems and infrastructure to accommodate these increases in a timely manner.

Any expansion of our (or our third party service providers’) infrastructure may require us (or them) to make significant upfront expenditures for servers, routers, computer equipment, and additional internet and intranet equipment, as well as to increase bandwidth for internet connectivity. Any such expansion or enhancement may cause system disruptions.

Our (or our third party service providers’) inability to expand or upgrade our technology, infrastructure, fulfillment capabilities, customer support capabilities or equipment as required or without disruptions could impair the reputation of our brand and our services and diminish the attractiveness of our service offerings to our clients.

We may fail to retain existing merchants, or add new merchants, in our promotional marketing business.

Our promotional marketing business depends in part on our strategic partners to publish discounted products and services we source from our SMB clients. We depend on our ability to attract and retain SMBs that are prepared to offer products or services on compelling terms through our strategic partners. We are a recent entrant to this market and we do not have long-term arrangements to guarantee the availability of deals that offer attractive quality, value and variety to consumers or favorable payment terms to us. We must continue to attract and retain merchants in various geographical areas to our promotional marketing business in order to increase revenue and achieve profitability. If new merchants do not find our marketing and promotional services effective, or if existing merchants do not believe that utilizing our products provides them with a long-term increase in customers, revenues or profits, they may stop making offers through us. In addition, we may experience attrition in our merchants in the ordinary course of business resulting from several factors, including losses to competitors and merchant closures or bankruptcies. If we are unable to attract new merchants in numbers sufficient to grow our promotional marketing business, or if too many merchants are unwilling to offer products or services with compelling terms through our strategic partners, or to offer favorable payment terms to us, we may sell fewer daily deals and our operating results will be adversely affected.

Our promotional marketing business depends heavily on our strategic partners.

Our promotional marketing business is highly dependent upon our ability to sell discounted products and services offered by our SMB clients through our strategic partners. Unlike many of our established competitors, we currently lack a significant subscriber base for selling these offers to potential customers of these SMB clients. Instead, we rely on our strategic partners, some of whom have extremely large user bases, to publish these offers to reach these potential customers. We do not have long-term relationships with these strategic partners. Our agreements with these strategic partners generally permit our partners to terminate the agreement with short or no prior notice, for convenience, and/or do not require our partners to publish the offers we source from our SMB clients.

We may not be able to adapt as the internet, mobile technologies and customer demands continue to evolve.

The internet, e-commerce, the online marketing industry and mobile devices are characterized by:

| · | rapid technological change;

| · | changes in customer and user requirements and preferences;

| · | frequent new product and service introductions embodying new technologies and business logic; and

| · | the emergence of new industry standards and practices that could render our existing service offerings, technology, and hardware and software infrastructure obsolete.

In order to compete successfully in the future, we must:

| · | enhance our existing services and develop new services and technology that address the increasingly sophisticated and varied needs of our prospective or current customers;

| · | license, develop or acquire technologies useful in our business on a timely basis; and

| · | respond to technological advances and emerging industry standards and practices on a cost-effective and timely basis.

Our failure to respond in a timely manner to changing market conditions or client requirements could have a material adverse effect on our business, prospects, financial condition, and results of operations.

| 13 |

Our business could be negatively impacted if the security of our or our partners’ equipment becomes compromised.

To the extent that our activities involve the storage and transmission of proprietary information about our customers or users, security breaches could damage our reputation and expose us to a risk of loss or litigation and possible liability. We may be required to expend significant capital and other resources to protect against security breaches or to minimize problems caused by security breaches. Our (or our third party service providers’) security measures may not prevent security breaches. The failure to prevent these security breaches or a misappropriation of proprietary information may have a material adverse effect on our business, prospects, financial condition, and results of operations.

We are subject to a number of risks related to credit card payments.

We bill a large portion of our clients using credit and debit cards. For credit and debit card payments, we pay interchange and other fees, which may increase over time and raise our operating expenses and adversely affect our net income. We are also subject to payment card association operating rules, certification requirements and rules governing electronic funds transfers, which could change or be reinterpreted to make it difficult or impossible for us to comply. We believe we are compliant with the Payment Card Industry Data Security Standard, which incorporates Visa’s Cardholder Information Security Program and MasterCard’s Site Data Protection standard. However, there is no guarantee that we will maintain such compliance or that compliance will prevent illegal or improper use of our payment system. If we fail to comply with these rules or requirements, we may be subject to fines and higher transaction fees and lose our ability to accept credit and debit card payments from our clients. A failure to adequately control fraudulent credit card transactions would result in significantly higher credit card-related costs and could have a material adverse effect on our business, financial condition or results of operations.

Risks Related to the Internet

We may be unable to keep pace with rapid technological change in the internet industry.

In order to remain competitive, we will be required continually to enhance and improve the functionality and features of our existing products and services, which could require us to invest significant capital or make substantial changes to our personnel, technologies or equipment. If our competitors introduce new products and services embodying new technologies or if new industry standards and practices emerge, our existing services, technologies, and systems may become obsolete or uncompetitive. We may not have the funds or technical knowledge to upgrade our services, technologies, or systems. If we face material delays in introducing new or enhanced products and services, our customers and users may select those of our competitors, in which event our business, prospects, financial condition, and results of operations could be materially and adversely affected.

Regulation of the internet may adversely affect our business.

The laws governing the internet remain largely unsettled, even in areas where legislation has been enacted. It may take years to determine whether and how existing laws, such as those governing intellectual property, privacy, defamation, product liability, and taxation apply to the internet and internet services. Unfavorable resolution of these issues may substantially harm our business and operating results.

Due to the increasing popularity and use of the internet and online services such as online Yellow Pages, federal, state, local, and foreign governments may adopt laws and regulations, or amend existing laws and regulations, with respect to the internet and other online services. These laws and regulations may affect issues such as user privacy, pricing, content, taxation, copyrights, distribution, product liability and quality of products and services. In addition, the growth and development of the market for electronic commerce may prompt calls for more stringent consumer protection laws, both in the United States and abroad, that may impose additional burdens on companies conducting business over the internet, including those covering user privacy, data protection, spyware, “do not email” lists, “do not call” lists, access to high speed and broadband service. Other laws and regulations that have been adopted, or may be adopted in the future, that may affect our business include pricing, taxation (including sales, value-added and other transactional taxes), tariffs, patents, copyrights, trademarks, trade secrets, export of encryption technology, electronic contracting, click-fraud, acceptable content, search terms, lead generation, behavioral targeting, consumer protection, and quality of products and services. Any new legislation could hinder the growth in use of the internet generally or in our industry and could impose additional burdens on companies conducting business online, which could, in turn, decrease the demand for our products and services, increase our cost of doing business, or otherwise have a material adverse effect on our business, prospects, financial condition, and results of operations.

Our internet business is subject to an uncertain and developing regulatory environment.

While relatively few laws and regulations apply specifically to internet businesses, the application of other laws and regulations to internet businesses, including ours, is unclear in many instances. There remains significant legal uncertainty in a variety of areas, including intellectual property, user privacy, the positioning of sponsored listings on search results pages, defamation, taxation, product liability, and the regulation of content in various jurisdictions.

| 14 |

Compliance with federal laws relating to the internet and internet businesses may impose upon us significant costs and risks, or may subject us to liability if we do not successfully comply with their requirements, whether intentionally or unintentionally. Specific federal laws that impact our business include The Digital Millennium Copyright Act of 1998, The Communications Decency Act of 1996, The Children’s Online Privacy Protection Act of 1998 (including related Federal Trade Commission regulations), The Protect Our Children Act of 2008, and The Electronic Communications Privacy Act of 1986, among others. For example, the Digital Millennium Copyright Act, which is in part intended to reduce the liability of online service providers for listing or linking to third-party websites that include materials that infringe the rights of others, was adopted by Congress in 1998. If we violate the Digital Millennium Copyright Act we could be exposed to costly and time-consuming copyright litigation.

Our utilization of ACH billing exposes us to review by the National Automated Clearing House Association. Future actions from these and other regulatory agencies could expose us to substantial liability in the future, including fines and criminal penalties, preclusion from offering certain products or services, and the prevention or limitation of certain marketing practices.

Existing laws and regulations and any future regulation may have a material adverse effect on our business. For example, we believe that our direct marketing programs meet existing requirements of the Federal Trade Commission, or FTC. Any changes to FTC requirements or changes in our direct or other marketing practices, however, could result in our marketing practices failing to comply with FTC regulations, or could require us to change our marketing strategies or practices, which could adversely impact our ability to acquire new clients.

The application of certain laws and regulations to our promotional marketing business, as a new product category, is uncertain. These include federal and state laws governing considered gift cards, gift certificates, stored value cards or prepaid cards, such as the federal Credit Card Accountability Responsibility and Disclosure Act of 2009, or the CARD Act, and unclaimed and abandoned property laws. Numerous class action lawsuits that have been filed in federal and state court claiming that vouchers used in promotional marketing are subject to the CARD Act and various state laws governing gift cards and that the defendants have violated these laws by issuing vouchers with expiration dates and other restrictions. If we are required to alter our promotional marketing business practices as a result of any laws and regulations, our revenue could decrease, our costs could increase and our business could otherwise be harmed. In addition, the costs and expenses associated with defending any actions related to such additional laws and regulations and any payments of related penalties, judgments or settlements could adversely impact our financial condition and results of operations.

We may not be able to obtain internet domain names that we would like to have.

We believe that our existing internet domain names are an extremely important part of our business. We may desire, or it may be necessary in the future, to use these or other domain names in the United States and internationally. Various internet regulatory bodies regulate the acquisition and maintenance of domain names in the United States and other countries. These regulations are subject to change. Governing bodies may establish additional top-level domains, appoint additional domain name registrars or modify the requirements for holding domain names. As a result, we may be unable to acquire or maintain relevant domain names in all countries in which we plan to conduct business in the future.

The extent to which laws protecting trademarks and similar proprietary rights will be extended to protect domain names currently is not clear. We therefore may be unable to prevent competitors from acquiring domain names that are similar to, infringe upon or otherwise decrease the value of our domain names, trademarks, trade names, and other proprietary rights. We cannot provide assurance that potential users and customers will not confuse our domain names, trademarks, and trade names with other similar names and marks. If that confusion occurs, we may lose business to a competitor and some customers and users may have negative experiences with other companies that those customers and users erroneously associate with us.

Our business is subject to the risks of earthquakes, fires, floods and other natural catastrophic events and to interruption by man-made problems such as computer viruses or terrorism.

Our service systems and operations are vulnerable to damage or interruption from earthquakes, fires, floods, power losses, telecommunications failures, terrorist attacks, acts of war, human errors, break-ins and similar events. For example, a significant natural disaster, such as an earthquake, fire or flood, could have a material adverse impact on our business, operating results and financial condition, and our insurance coverage will likely be insufficient to compensate us for losses that may occur. Our servers may also be vulnerable to computer viruses, break-ins and similar disruptions from unauthorized tampering with our computer systems, which could lead to interruptions, delays, loss of critical data or the unauthorized disclosure of confidential intellectual property or client data. We may not have sufficient protection or recovery plans in certain circumstances, such as natural disasters affecting the Las Vegas or San Diego area, and our business interruption insurance may be insufficient to compensate us for losses that may occur. As we rely heavily on our servers, computer and communications systems and the internet to conduct our business and provide high quality customer service, such disruptions could negatively impact our ability to operate our business, which could have a material and adverse effect on our operating results and financial condition.

| 15 |

If we are sued for content distributed through, or linked to by, our website or those of our customers, we may be required to spend substantial resources to defend ourselves and could be required to pay monetary damages.

We aggregate and distribute third-party data and other content over the internet. In addition, third-party websites are accessible through our website or those of our customers. As a result, we could be subject to legal claims for defamation, negligence, intellectual property infringement, product or service liability or other torts. Other claims may be based on errors or false or misleading information provided on or through our website or websites of our customers, or on links to sexually explicit or gambling websites and sexually explicit advertisements. We may need to expend substantial resources to investigate and defend these claims, regardless of whether we successfully defend against them. While we carry general business insurance, the amount of coverage we maintain may not be adequate. In addition, implementing measures to reduce our exposure to this liability may require us to spend substantial resources and limit the attractiveness of our products or services to users.

If our security measures are breached and unauthorized access is obtained to a client’s data, our service may be perceived as not being secure and clients may curtail or stop using our service.

Our service may involve the storage and transmission of clients’ proprietary information, such as credit card and bank account numbers, and security breaches could expose us to a risk of loss of this information, litigation and possible liability. Our payment services may be susceptible to credit card and other payment fraud schemes, including unauthorized use of credit cards, debit cards or bank account information, identity theft or merchant fraud.

If our security measures are breached in the future as a result of third-party action, employee error, malfeasance or otherwise, and as a result, someone obtains unauthorized access to our clients’ data, our reputation could be damaged, our business may suffer and we could incur significant liabilities. Because techniques used to obtain unauthorized access or to sabotage systems change frequently and frequently are not recognized until launched against a target, we may be unable to anticipate these techniques or to implement adequate preventative measures. If an actual or perceived breach of our security occurs, the market perception of the effectiveness of our security measures could be harmed and we could lose sales and clients.

Our revenue may be negatively affected if we are required to charge sales tax or other transaction taxes on all or a portion of our past and future sales to customers located in jurisdictions where we are currently not collecting and reporting tax.

We generally do not charge, collect or have imposed upon us sales, value added (VAT) or other transaction taxes related to the products and services we sell, except for certain corporate level taxes and transaction level taxes outside of the United States. However, the federal, state, and local governments or one or more foreign countries may seek to impose sales or other transaction tax obligations on us in the future. A successful assertion by any tax jurisdiction in which we do business that we should be collecting sales or other transaction taxes on the sale of our products or services, or the adoption of new laws to require us to collect such taxes, could result in substantial tax liabilities related to past sales, create increased administrative burdens or costs, discourage customers from purchasing or continuing to purchase products or services from us, decrease our ability to compete or otherwise substantially harm our business and results of operations.

Risks Related to Our Securities

Stock prices of technology companies have declined precipitously at times in the past and the trading price of our common stock is likely to be volatile, which could result in substantial losses to investors.

The trading price of our common stock has been highly volatile over the past few years and investors could experience losses in response to factors including the following, many of which are beyond our control:

| · | decreased demand in the internet services sector;

| · | variations in our operating results;

| · | announcements of technological innovations or new products or services by us or our competitors;

| · | changes in expectations of our future financial performance, including financial estimates by securities analysts and investors;

| · | our failure to meet analysts’ expectations;

| · | changes in operating and stock price performance of other technology companies similar to us;

| · | conditions or trends in the technology industry, the online marketing industry or the mobile device industry;

| · | additions or departures of key personnel or strategic partners; and

| · | future sales of our debt or equity securities, including common stock.

Domestic and international stock markets often experience significant price and volume fluctuations that are unrelated or disproportionate to the operating performance of companies with securities trading in those markets. These fluctuations, as well as political events, terrorist attacks, threatened or actual war, and general economic conditions unrelated to our performance, may adversely affect the price of our common stock. In the past, securities holders of other companies often have initiated securities class action litigation against those companies following periods of volatility in the market price of those companies’ securities. If the market price of our stock fluctuates and our stockholders initiate this type of litigation, we could incur substantial costs and experience a diversion of our management’s attention and resources, regardless of the outcome. This could materially and adversely affect our business, prospects, financial condition, and results of operations.

| 16 |

Due to our concentrated stock ownership, public stockholders may have no effective voice in our management and the trading price of our common stock may be adversely affected.

Isaac Capital Group LLC (ICG) is the beneficial owner of approximately 49.5% of our outstanding shares of common stock. Jon Isaac, our Chairman, CEO and President, is the President and sole member of ICG and accordingly has the sole power to vote the shares of our common stock owned by ICG, and as a result, is able to exercise significant influence over all matters that require us to obtain shareholder approval, including the election of directors to our board and approval of significant corporate transactions that we may consider, such as a merger or other sale of our company or its assets. Moreover, such a concentration of voting power could have the effect of delaying or preventing a third party from acquiring us at a premium. This significant concentration of share ownership may also adversely affect the trading price for our common stock because investors may perceive disadvantages in owning stock in companies with concentrated stock ownership.

We do not anticipate paying dividends on our common stock in the foreseeable future.

With the exception of dividends payable to our series E preferred stockholders, we do not intend to pay cash dividends in the foreseeable future due to our limited funds for operations. Therefore, any return on your investment would likely come only from an increase in the market value of our common stock.

Certain provisions of Nevada law, in our organizational documents and in contracts to which we are party may prevent or delay a change of control of our company.

We are subject to the Nevada anti-takeover laws regulating corporate takeovers. These anti-takeover laws prevent Nevada corporations from engaging in a merger, consolidation, sales of its stock or assets, and certain other transactions with any stockholder, including all affiliates and associates of the stockholder, who owns 10% or more of the corporation’s outstanding voting stock, for three years following the date that the stockholder acquired 10% or more of the corporation’s voting stock, except in certain situations. In addition, our amended and restated articles of incorporation and bylaws include a number of provisions that may deter or impede hostile takeovers or changes of control or management. These provisions include the following:

| · | the authority of our Board of Directors to issue up to 5,000,000 shares of preferred stock and to determine the price, rights, preferences, and privileges of these shares, without stockholder approval;

| · | stockholders must comply with advance notice requirements to transact any business at the annual meeting;

| · | all stockholder actions must be effected at a duly called meeting of stockholders and not by written consent, unless such action or proposal is first approved by our Board of Directors;

| · | special meetings of the stockholders may be called only by the Chairman of the Board, the Chief Executive Officer, or the President of our company;

| · | a director may be removed from office only for cause by the holders of at least two-thirds of the voting power entitled to vote at an election of directors;

| · | our Board of Directors is expressly authorized to alter, amend or repeal our bylaws;

| · | newly-created directorships and vacancies on our Board of Directors may only be filled by a majority of remaining directors, and not by our stockholders; and

| · | Cumulative voting is not allowed in the election of our directors.

These provisions of Nevada law and our articles and bylaws could prohibit or delay mergers or other takeover or change of control of our company and may discourage attempts by other companies to acquire us, even if such a transaction would be beneficial to our stockholders.

Our common stock may be subject to the “penny stock” rules as promulgated under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934.

In the event that no exclusion from the definition of “penny stock” under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, is available, then any broker engaging in a transaction in our common stock will be required to provide its customers with a risk disclosure document, disclosure of market quotations, if any, disclosure of the compensation of the broker-dealer and its sales person in the transaction, and monthly account statements showing the market values of our securities held in the customer’s accounts. The bid and offer quotation and compensation information must be provided prior to effecting the transaction and must be contained on the customer’s confirmation of sale. Certain brokers are less willing to engage in transactions involving “penny stocks” as a result of the additional disclosure requirements described above, which may make it more difficult for holders of our common stock to dispose of their shares.

| 17 |

ITEM 1B. Unresolved Staff Comments

Not applicable.

ITEM 2. Properties

We lease approximately 11,000 square feet of space located at 325 East Warm Springs Road, Suite 102, Las Vegas Nevada, 89119 which we utilize as principal executive and administrative officers and our call center. We currently pay approximately $13,720 in monthly rent for the call center, which is subject to annual increases. Our lease for this space ends on approximately March 31, 2017; however, we have the option to extend the lease for one additional lease term of three years. We also lease space in San Diego, California, where we utilize approximately 1,600 square feet. This office is currently being provided to us by a company that is a related party to the Isaac Capital Group LLC, one of our largest stockholders which is owned by Jon Isaac, our President and CEO and a director.

On June 14, 2016, we entered into a transaction with Store Capital Acquisitions, LLC. The transaction included a sale-leaseback of land owned by Marquis and a loan secured by the improvements on such land. The total aggregate proceeds received from the sale of the land and the loan was $10,000,000, which consisted of $644,479 from the sale of the land and a note payable of $9,355,521. In connection with the transaction, we entered into a lease with a 15 year term commencing on the closing of the transaction, which provides the Company an option to extend the lease upon the expiration of its term. The initial annual lease rate is $59,614.

Marquis operates out of eight buildings.

2743 Highway 76, Chatsworth, GA Corporate offices and warehouse, 25,930 square feet

325 Smyrna Church Rd, Chatsworth, GA Warehouse 31,682 square feet

242 Treadwell Rd, Chatsworth, GA Office and storage 37,000 square feet

1978 HW 52 Alt, Chatsworth, GA Tufting Department 68,000 square feet

1642 Duvall Rd, Chatsworth, GA Machine Storage and Forklift 30,716 square feet

1805 South Hamilton, Dalton, GA Storage and Extrusion 51,000 square feet

2669 Lakeland Rd, Dalton, GA Yarn Processing Facility 74,546 square feet

716 River Street, Calhoun, GA 100,000 square feet

ITEM 3. Legal Proceedings

Except as described below, we are not a party to, and none of our property was the subject of, any material pending legal proceedings, other than ordinary routine litigation incidental to our business. While we currently believe that the ultimate outcome of these routine proceedings will not have a material adverse effect on our consolidated financial condition or results of operations, litigation is subject to inherent uncertainties. An unfavorable ruling could result in a material adverse impact on our net income and financial condition in the period in which a ruling occurs. Moreover, routine litigation, even if not meritorious, could result in the expenditure of significant financial and managerial resources and could adversely affect our net income and financial condition.

J3 Harmon LLC v. LiveDeal, Inc.

On February 9, 2012, J3 Harmon LLC, which we refer to as J3, filed a lawsuit against us in the superior court for Maricopa County in the State of Arizona, alleging breach of a commercial lease agreement. J3 sought damages for alleged unpaid rents during the lease term as well as alleged damages for storage costs after the expiration of the lease term. We denied the allegations and asserted various affirmative defenses. In September 2012, the Maricopa county Superior Court entered a judgment in favor of J3 in the sum of $62,886.13. We appealed this judgment.

On October 1, 2013, the Arizona court of appeals affirmed in part and reversed in part of the principal damages and remanded the matter for judgment. Subsequently, the Maricopa county superior court entered Judgement on Mandate against the Company in the principal sum of $46,636.31 and attorneys’ fees of $5,624.40, with post-judgment interest from October 3, 2012. There is no further basis for appeal by the Company. Therefore the matter is concluded. We are not aware of any post-judgment collection activity, which has been undertaken. As of September 30, 2016, the payment of this judgment has not been paid and the Company recorded an accrual of $52,261 related to this matter.

ITEM 4. Mine Safety Disclosures

Not applicable.

| 18 |

PART II

ITEM 5. Market for Registrant’s Common Equity, Related Stockholder Matters and Issuer Purchases of Equity Securities

Our Common Stock

Our common stock is traded on the NASDAQ Capital Market under the symbol “LIVE”.

The following table sets forth the quarterly high and low sales prices per share of our common stock during the last two fiscal years. All prices reflect a reverse stock split one-for-six (1:6) effective for stockholders of record as of December 5, 2016.

|  | Quarter Ended |  | High |  |  | Low |
2016 |  | October 1 – December 31, 2015 |  | $ | 15.54 |  |  | $ | 7.68 |
|  | January 1 – March 31, 2016 |  | $ | 10.08 |  |  | $ | 6.36 |
|  | April 1 – June 30, 2016 |  | $ | 11.40 |  |  | $ | 8.64 |
|  | July 1 – September 30, 2016 |  | $ | 13.80 |  |  | $ | 9.18 |
2015 |  | October 1 – December 31, 2014 |  | $ | 23.52 |  |  | $ | 12.54 |
|  | January 1 – March 31, 2015 |  | $ | 22.68 |  |  | $ | 16.98 |
|  | April 1 – June 30, 2015 |  | $ | 20.16 |  |  | $ | 14.88 |
|  | July 1 – September 30, 2015 |  | $ | 15.48 |  |  | $ | 8.58 |

Holders of Record

On September 30, 2016, there were approximately 99 holders of record of our common stock according to our transfer agent. We have no record of the number of stockholders who hold our common stock in “street name” with various brokers.

Dividend Policy

We have two classes of authorized preferred stock. Our Series E Preferred Stock has 127,840 shares issued and outstanding. Each share of Series E Preferred Stock is entitled to and receives a dividend of $0.015 per year. At September 30, 2016, the company had accrued but unpaid preferred stock dividends totaling $959. These accrued and unpaid dividends were paid in October 2016.

Our Series B Convertible Preferred Stock, as of the date of this Report has 0 shares issued and outstanding. The shares, as a series, are entitled to dividends on an as-if converted to Common Stock basis, if, when, and as dividends on our Common Stock are declared by the Board of Directors, subject to a $1.00 (in the aggregate for all then-issued and outstanding shares of Series B Convertible Preferred Stock).

Presently, we do not pay dividends on our common stock. Our declaration and payment of cash dividends in the future and the amount thereof will depend upon our results of operations, financial condition, cash requirements, future prospects, limitations imposed by credit agreements or indentures governing debt securities and other factors deemed relevant by our Board of Directors.

Issuer Purchases of Equity Securities

On January 21, 2016, the Company announced a $10 Million dollar common stock repurchase program. Below are the treasury stock purchases since inception of the program.

Period |  | Number of Shares |  |  | Average Purchase Price Paid |  |  | Number of Purchases as Part of a Publicly Announced Plan or Program |  |  | Maximum Amount that May be Purchased Under the Plan or Program |
January 2016 |  |  | – |  |  | $ | – |  |  |  | – |  |  | $ | 10,000,000 |
February 2016 |  |  | 4,752 |  |  | $ | 8.98 |  |  |  | 4,752 |  |  | $ | 9,957,335 |
March 2016 |  |  | 4,167 |  |  | $ | 9.03 |  |  |  | 4,167 |  |  | $ | 9,919,708 |
April 2016 |  |  | – |  |  | $ | – |  |  |  | – |  |  | $ | 9,919,708 |
May 2016 |  |  | 9,698 |  |  | $ | 10.37 |  |  |  | 9,698 |  |  | $ | 9,819,143 |
June 2016 |  |  | 1,994 |  |  | $ | 10.45 |  |  |  | 1,994 |  |  | $ | 9,798,307 |
July 2016 |  |  | 9,511 |  |  | $ | 10.31 |  |  |  | 9,511 |  |  | $ | 9,700,285 |
August 2016 |  |  | – |  |  | $ | – |  |  |  | – |  |  | $ | 9,700,285 |
September 2016 |  |  | – |  |  | $ | – |  |  |  | – |  |  | $ | 9,700,285 |

| 19 |

Securities Authorized for Issuance under Equity Compensation Plans

Reference is made to Notes 8, 9 and 10 of the notes to our consolidated financial statements for certain disclosures about our equity compensation plans.

Recent Sales of Unregistered Securities

As of September 15, 2016 the Company is obligated to issue and certificate 58,333 shares of the Company’s common stock to Norvalk S.A.S for software licensed to the Company. The Shares as of this report have not been issued.

As of September 15, 2016 the Company is obligated to issue and certificate 55,888 shares of the Company’s Convertible Series B Preferred shares to Kingston Diversified Holdings LLC pursuant to agreement. The Shares as of this report have not been issued.

ITEM 6. Selected Financial Data

Not applicable.

ITEM 7. Management’s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations

For a description of our significant accounting policies and an understanding of the significant factors that influenced our performance during the year ended September 30, 2016, this “Management’s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations” (hereafter referred to as “MD&A”) should be read in conjunction with the consolidated financial statements, including the related notes, appearing in Part I, Item 8 of this Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended September 30, 2016.

Note about Forward-Looking Statements

This Annual Report on Form 10-K includes statements that constitute “forward-looking statements.” These forward-looking statements are often characterized by the terms “may,” “believes,” “projects,” “intends,” “plans,” “expects,” or “anticipates,” and do not reflect historical facts.

Specific forward-looking statements contained in this portion of the Annual Report include, but are not limited to statements that are based on current projections and expectations about the markets in which we operate, (ii) statements about current projections and expectations of general economic conditions, (iii) statements about specific industry projections and expectations of economic activity, (iv) statements relating to our future operations and prospects, (v) statements about future results and future performance, (vi) statements that the cash on hand and additional cash generated from operations together with potential sources of cash through issuance of debt or equity will provide the company with sufficient liquidity for the next 12 months; and (vii) statements that the outcome of pending legal proceedings will not have a material adverse effect on business, financial position and results of operations, cash flow or liquidity.

Forward-looking statements involve risks, uncertainties and other factors, which may cause our actual results, performance or achievements to be materially different from those expressed or implied by such forward-looking statements. Factors and risks that could affect our results, future performance and capital requirements and cause them to materially differ from those contained in the forward-looking statements include those identified in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended September 30, 2016 under Item 1A “Risk Factors”, as well as other factors that we are currently unable to identify or quantify, but that may exist in the future.

In addition, the foregoing factors may generally affect our business, results of operations and financial position. Forward-looking statements speak only as of the date the statements were made. We do not undertake and specifically decline any obligation to update any forward-looking statements. Any information contained on our website www.live-ventures.com or any other websites referenced in this Annual Report are not part of this Annual Report.

Our Company

Live Ventures Incorporated is a holding company for diversified businesses, which, together with our subsidiaries, we refer to as the “Company”, “Live Ventures”, “we”, “us” or “our.” Commencing in fiscal year 2015, we began a strategic shift in our business plan away from solely providing online marketing solutions for small and medium businesses to acquiring profitable companies in various industries that have demonstrated a strong history of earnings power. Prior to that shift, we primarily promoted online marketing solutions to small and medium businesses (“SMB’s”) to help them boost customer awareness, gain visibility and manage their online presence under our Velocity Local™ brand. In 2013 we launched LiveDeal.com, real-time “deal engine” that connects restaurants across the United States and consumers via an online and mobile platform. The LiveDeal.com platform targets restaurants in cities across the United States to help them use the platform to attract new customers. In addition, through our subsidiary, Modern Everyday, we maintain an online consumer products retailer.

We continue to actively evaluate and develop our products, services and our marketing strategies in our businesses. As a result of the shift in our strategy, as of the fiscal year ended September 30, 2015, we decided to cease operating Live Goods and DealTicker and we discontinued our suite of online presence marketing products and solutions under the Velocity Local™ brand. Due to the shift in our business to diversifying our operations by acquiring businesses in several industries, we expect that revenues from our online marketplace business segment and our legacy products and services segment will continue to be diluted in the coming months and years.

| 20 |

Under the Live Ventures brand we seek opportunities to acquire profitable and well-managed companies. We will work closely with consultants who will help us identify target companies that fit within the criteria we have established for opportunities that will provide synergies with our businesses.

Our principal offices are located at 325 E. Warm Springs Road, Suite 102, Las Vegas, Nevada 89119, our telephone number is (702) 939-0231, and our corporate website (which does not form part of this report) is located at www.live-ventures.com. Our common stock trades on the NASDAQ Capital Market under the symbol “LIVE”.

Recent Development

On November 3, 2016, we acquired 100% of Vintage Stock, V-Stock, Movie Trading Company and EntertainMart (collectively “Vintage Stock”). Vintage Stock is a leading specialty entertainment retailer. Since its founding in 1980, Vintage Stock has established a strong reputation for being America’s largest entertainment superstore. Vintage Stock offers a large selection of entertainment products including new and pre-owned movies, video games and music products, as well as ancillary products such as books, comics, toys and collectibles all available in a single location. With its integrated buy-sell-trade business model, Vintage Stock buys, sells and trades new and pre-owned movies, music, video games, and collectibles through 32 Vintage Stock, 3 V-Stock, 13 Movie Trading company and 2 EntertainMart retail locations strategically positioned across Texas, Oklahoma, Kansas, Missouri, Colorado, Illinois and Arkansas. In calendar year 2015, Vintage Stock had revenue of $61.6M and net income of $12.2M.

Manufacturing Segment

In July 2015, we acquired a majority interest in Marquis Industries, Inc., a Georgia corporation, through our partially-owned subsidiary, Marquis Affiliated Holdings LLC, Marquis Industries is a leading carpet manufacturer and a manufacturer of innovative yarn products, as well as a reseller of hard surface flooring products. Over the last decade, Marquis has been an innovator and leader in the value-oriented polyester carpet sector, which is currently the market’s fastest-growing fiber category. We focus on the residential, niche commercial, and hospitality end-markets and serve over 2,000 customers.

Since its founding in 1990, Marquis has built a strong reputation for outstanding value, styling, and customer service. Its innovation has yielded products and technologies that differentiate its brands in the flooring marketplace. Marquis’s state-of-the-art operations enable high quality products, unique customization, and exceptionally short lead-times. Furthermore, the Company has recently invested in additional capacity to grow several attractive lines of business, including printed carpet and yarn extrusion. Through its A-O Division, utilizes its state-of-the-art yarn extrusion capacity to market monofilament textured yarn products to the artificial turf industry.

Marketplace Platform Segment

In September 2013, we launched LiveDeal.com. LiveDeal.com is a unique, real-time “deal engine” connecting merchants with consumers. Currently, we provide marketing solutions to a growing base of restaurants to boost customer awareness and merchant visibility on the Internet. We believe that we have developed the first-of-its-kind web/mobile platform providing restaurants with full control and flexibility to instantly publish customized offers whenever they wish to attract customers. Restaurants can sign up to use the LiveDeal platform at our website.

Highlights of LiveDeal.com include:

| — | an intuitive interface enabling restaurants to create limited-time offers and publish them immediately, or on a preset schedule that is fully customizable;
| — | state-of-the-art scheduling technology giving restaurants the freedom to choose the days, times and duration of the offers, enabling them to create offers that entice consumers to visit their establishment during their slower periods;
| — | advanced publishing options allowing restaurants to manage traffic by limiting the number of available vouchers to consumers;
| — | superior geo-location technology allowing multi-location restaurants to segment offers by location, attracting customers to slower locations while eliminating potential over-crowding at busier sites;
| — | innovating proprietary restaurant indexing methodology; and
| — | a user-friendly mobile and desktop web interface allowing consumers to easily browse, download, and instantly redeem “live” offers found on LiveDeal.com based on their location.

In 2014, the Livedeal.com iOS mobile App was approved by Apple for inclusion in Apple’s App store, and the Android App became available to the public in the Google Play Store.

We believe one of the primary challenges facing the dining industry is the inefficient and limited number of ways restaurants are able to market offers and promotions to their potential customers. Daily deal companies typically dictate offer terms, such as the discount amount and redemption details. This not only erodes potential profits for restaurant owners but could also drive traffic during already-busy periods for the restaurants. LiveDeal’s model benefits both the restaurant and the consumer because it provides the restaurant the opportunity to create any offer they choose, limit the number of potential claimants of their promotion, publish the offer on days and at times of their choosing, and provides customers with relevant offers they can easily and quickly redeem while creating a cost-effective model for LiveDeal to grow and easily scale its operations. We expect to initially derive revenues through premium placement on the site, and we are also exploring various options for monetizing the website.

| 21 |

The Company, best known for migrating print yellow pages to the Internet in 1994, began to develop the model for LiveDeal.com after having worked closely with well-known publishers in the daily deal market. In mid-2013, we tested the beta platform in a number of cities, and the model has been well received by restaurants, consumers, and various restaurant associations. We launched LiveDeal.com in the San Diego and Los Angeles, California markets in September 2013 and December 2013, respectively. This year we launched a massive advertising campaign directed at over 35 cities to support the restaurant owners who have created more than 10,000 deals in over 8,000 restaurants in those cities. The Company believes it can cost-effectively expand into other cities due to the scalability of the LiveDeal.com platform, as restaurants can curate deals through our account managers or create specials on their own. In addition, individual customers transact directly with the restaurant, eliminating the need for the Company to act as an intermediary in the sale.

In order to leverage our consumer base, during fiscal 2014 we acquired three business that offer consumer products. We plan to incorporate the sale of consumer products into our livedeal.com website to make it a vertically integrated one-stop shop for all the needs of the everyday consumer. Below is a brief description of the business purchased in fiscal 2014.

Modern Everyday, Inc.,

Modern Everyday, Inc. (“MEI”), acquired in August 2014, has a web presence providing consumers with products that range from kitchen and dining products, apparel and sporting goods to children's toys and beauty products. Modern Everyday also has proprietary software that will give us the capability to track products and predict consumer behavior and spending habits.

Services Segment

We developed and market a suite of products and services designed to meet the online marketing needs of SMBs at affordable prices. In August 2012, we commenced sourcing local deal and activities to strategic publishing partners under our LiveDeal ® brand, which we refer to as promotional marketing. In November 2012, we commenced the sale of marketing tools that help local businesses manage their online presence under our Velocity Local ™ brand, which we refer to as online presence marketing. Our target customers for our LiveDeal ® brands are SMB owners who work long hours to deliver real value to their customers in their own communities that do not have the time or expertise to develop the powerful, multi-faceted, online marketing and advertising programs necessary for successful online marketing. Our offerings draw on a decade of experience servicing SMBs in the internet technology environment.

We continue to generate a significant portion of our revenue from servicing our existing customers under our legacy product offerings, primarily our InstantProfile ® line of products and services. Because of the change in our business strategy and product lines, we no longer accept new customers under our legacy product offerings.

Business Acquisition

On July 6 and July 7, 2015, we, through our newly formed, wholly-owned subsidiary, Live Ventures, Inc. (“Live Ventures”), entered into a series of agreements in connection with our indirect purchase of Marquis Industries, Inc., a Georgia corporation (“Marquis”), and its subsidiaries. Marquis is a specialty, high-performance carpet yarn manufacturer, hard-surfaces re-seller, and top 10 high-end residential carpet manufacturer; in the United States. The purchase and financing transactions were, in the aggregate, valued at approximately $30 million. The purchase was effectuated between Marquis Affiliated Holdings LLC, a Delaware limited liability company (“Marquis Holdings”) that is 80% owned by Live Ventures. The remaining 20% of Marquis Holdings was owned by the former owners of Marquis Industries. In connection with the purchase and finance transaction, various persons and entities entered into a series of agreements (each of which is dated on or about July 6, 2015, with funding occurring on July 6 and July 7, 2015).

Effective November 30, 2015, we purchased the remaining 20% interest in Marquis for $2,000,000 of which $1,500,000 was paid in cash and a note payable of $500,000 due February 1, 2016. The $500,000 note was paid in January 2016. The excess of the non-controlling interest at November 30, 2015 over the $2,000,000 purchase price of $78,038 has been recorded directly to additional paid in capital.

Critical Accounting Estimates and Assumptions

The preparation of our consolidated financial statements in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America requires our management to make many estimates and assumptions that may materially affect both our consolidated financial statements and related disclosures, such as reported amounts of assets and liabilities and disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities and the reported amounts of revenues and expenses during the reporting period, and the comparability of the information presented over different reporting periods. Estimates and assumptions are based on management's experience and other information available prior to the issuance of our financial statements. Our actual realized results may differ materially from management’s initial estimates as reported. Summaries of our significant accounting policies are detailed in the notes to the consolidated financial statements, which are an integral component of this filing.

| 22 |

The discussion in this section of "critical" accounting estimates and assumptions is according to the disclosure guidelines of the SEC, wherein:

| · | the nature of the estimates or assumptions is material due to the levels of subjectivity and judgment necessary to account for highly uncertain matters or the susceptibility of such matters to change; and

| · | the impact of the estimates and assumptions on our financial condition or operating performance is material.

Besides those meeting these "critical" criteria, we make many other accounting estimates and assumptions in preparing our financial statements and related disclosures. Although not associated with “highly uncertain matters,” these estimates and assumptions are also subject to revision as circumstances warrant, and materially different results may sometimes occur.

The following summarizes “critical” estimates and assumptions made by management in the preparation of the consolidated financial statements and related disclosures.

Revenue Recognition

Manufacturing Segment

The Manufacturing Segment derives revenue primarily from the sale of carpet products; including shipping and handling amounts, which are recognized when the following criteria are met: there is persuasive evidence that a sales agreement exists, delivery has occurred or services have been rendered, the price to the buyer is fixed or determinable, and collectability is reasonably assured. Delivery is not considered to have occurred until the customer takes title to the goods and assumes the risks and rewards of ownership, which is generally on the date of shipment. At the time revenue is recognized, the Company records a provision for the estimated amount of future returns based primarily on historical experience and any known trends or conditions that exist at the time revenue is recognized. Revenues are recorded net of taxes collected from customers.

MarketPlace Platform Segment

The MarketPlace Platform Segment derives product revenue primarily from direct and fulfillment partner sales. Product revenue is recognized when the following revenue recognition criteria are met: there is persuasive evidence of an arrangement exists, delivery has occurred, the price to the buyer is fixed or determinable, and collectability is reasonably assured. Currently, all direct and fulfillment partner product revenue is recorded on a gross basis, as the Company is the primary obligor. Revenues are recorded net of taxes collected from customers.

In addition, the MarketPlace Platform Segment derives revenue from its sales through its strategic publishing partners of discounted goods and services offered by its merchant clients (“Deals”) when the following criteria are met: persuasive evidence of an arrangement exists, delivery has occurred, the price to the buyer is fixed or determinable, and collectability is reasonably assured. These criteria are met when the number of customers who purchase the daily deal exceeds the predetermined threshold, where, if applicable, the Deal has been electronically delivered to the purchaser and a listing of Deals sold has been made available to the merchant. At that time, the Company’s remaining obligations to the merchant, for which it is serving as an agent, are substantially complete. The Company’s remaining obligations, which are limited to remitting payment to the merchant, are inconsequential or perfunctory. The Company recognizes revenue in an amount equal to the net amount it retains from the sale of Deals after paying an agreed upon percentage of the purchase price to the featured merchant excluding any applicable taxes. Revenue is recorded on a net basis because the Company is acting as an agent of the merchant in the transaction.

The Company evaluates the criteria outlined in ASC Topic 605-45, Principal Agent Considerations, in determining whether it is appropriate to record the gross amount of product sales and related costs or the net amount earned as commissions. When the Company is the primary obligor in a transaction, is subject to inventory risk, has latitude in establishing prices and selecting suppliers, or has several but not all of these indicators, revenue is recorded gross. If the Company is not the primary obligor in the transaction and amounts earned are determined using a fixed percentage, revenue is recorded on a net basis.

For both Deals revenue and product revenue, at the time revenue is recognized, the Company records a provision for the estimated amount of future returns based primarily on historical experience and any known trends or conditions that exist at the time revenue is recognized.

Services Segment

The Services Segment recognizes revenue from directory subscription services as billed for and accepted by the customer. Directory services revenue is billed and recognized monthly for directory services subscribed. The Company has historically utilized outside billing companies to perform billing services through ACH withdrawals. For billings via ACH withdrawals, revenue is recognized when such billings are accepted by the customer. Customer refunds are recorded as an offset to gross Services Segment revenue.

| 23 |

Revenue for billings to certain customers that are billed directly by the Company and not through outside billing companies is recognized based on estimated future collections which are reasonably assured. The Company continuously reviews this estimate for reasonableness based on its collection experience.

Allowance for Doubtful Accounts

We maintain an allowance for doubtful accounts, which includes allowances for customer refunds, dilution and fees from Local Exchange Carrier (“LEC”) billing aggregators and other uncollectible accounts. The determination of the allowance for doubtful accounts is dependent on many factors, including regulatory activity, changes in fee schedules by LEC service providers and recent historical trends.

Inventories

Inventories are valued at the lower of the inventory’s cost (first in, first out basis) or the current market price of the inventory. Management compares the cost of inventory with its market value and an allowance is made to write down inventory to market value, if lower. Management also reviews inventory to determine if excess or obsolete inventory is present and an allowance is made to reduce the carrying value for inventory for such excess and or obsolete inventory.

Carrying Value of Intangible Assets

Our intangible assets consist of licenses for the use of internet domain names or universal resource locators, or URLs, capitalized website development costs and software, other information technology licenses, customer lists, non-compete agreements and marketing and technology-related intangibles acquired through acquisitions. All these assets are capitalized at their original cost (or at fair value for assets acquired through business combinations) and amortized over their estimated useful lives. We capitalize internally generated software and website development costs in accordance with the provisions of the FASB Accounting Standards Codification (“ASC”) ASC 350, “Intangibles – Goodwill and Other”.

We evaluate the recoverability of the carrying amount of intangible assets whenever events or changes in circumstances indicate that the carrying amount of these assets may not be fully recoverable. In the event of such changes, impairment would be assessed if the expected undiscounted net cash flows derived for the asset are less than its carrying amount.

Stock-Based Compensation

From time to time we grant restricted stock awards and options to employees, non-employees and our executives and directors. Such awards are valued based on the grant date fair-value of the instruments, net of estimated forfeitures. The value of each award is amortized on a straight-line basis over the vesting period.

Income Taxes

Income taxes are accounted for using the asset and liability method as prescribed by ASC 740 “Income Taxes”. Under this method, deferred income tax assets and liabilities are recognized for the future tax consequences attributable to temporary differences between the financial statement carrying amounts of existing assets and liabilities and their respective tax bases. Deferred income tax assets and liabilities are measured using enacted tax rates expected to apply to taxable income in the years in which these temporary differences are expected to be recovered or settled. The effect on deferred tax assets and liabilities of a change in tax rates is recognized in income in the period that includes the enactment date. A valuation allowance would be provided for those deferred tax assets for which if it is more likely than not that the related benefit will not be realized.

We have estimated net deferred income tax assets (net of valuation allowances) of $12,524,582 at September 30, 2016 and $0 as of September 30, 2015. A full valuation allowance was established against all net deferred tax assets as of September 30, 2015 based on estimates of recoverability. We have determined that a valuation allowance is no longer necessary given our ability to generate sufficient profits from our new business lines. Therefore, no valuation allowance has been recorded at September 30, 2016.

| 24 |

Results of Operations

The following sets forth a discussion of our financial results for the year ended September 30, 2016 as compared to the year ended September 30, 2015. In evaluating our business, management reviews several key performance indicators including new customers, total customers in each line of business, revenues per customer, and customer retention rates. However, given the changing nature of our business strategy, we do not believe that presentation of these metrics would reveal any meaningful trends in our operations that are not otherwise apparent from the discussion of our financial results below. Generally, the significant changes in the results of operations when compared to the prior periods as noted below is a result of the acquisition of Marquis Industries we made in July 2015. Segment information is provided through operating income. We have three segments to our business, Marketplace Platform, Manufacturing and Services. For purposes of segment reporting, corporate income and expense is reported in the Marketplace Platform segment.

|  | Revenues |
|  | 2016 |  |  | 2015 |  |  | Change |  |  | Percent |
Segment: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Market Platform |  | $ | 5,438,007 |  |  | $ | 15,868,448 |  |  | $ | (10,430,441 | ) |  |  | -65.7% |
Manufacturing |  |  | 72,509,357 |  |  |  | 16,006,683 |  |  |  | 56,502,674 |  |  |  | 353.0% |
Services |  |  | 1,006,883 |  |  |  | 1,494,735 |  |  |  | (487,852 | ) |  |  | -32.6% |
Year Ended September 30, |  | $ | 78,954,247 |  |  | $ | 33,369,866 |  |  | $ | 45,584,381 |  |  |  | 136.6% |

Revenues for the year ended September 30, 2016 increased by $45,584,381 or 136.6% as compared to the year ended September 30, 2015, primarily due to the acquisition of Marquis Industries in July 2015. Revenue from our online marketplace platform segment decreased by $10,430,441 or 65.7% from $15,868,448 for the year ended September 30, 2015 to $5,438,007 for the year ended September 30, 2016. The significant decrease is due to declining revenue of our Modern Everyday subsidiary and the company’s overall strategy of not committing additional resources to this segment. We expect revenue for the marketplace platform segment to continue to decrease in the future. Revenue from our manufacturing segment increased from $16,006,683 for the year ended September 30, 2015 to $72,509,357 for the year ended September 30, 2016. Revenue from our services segment decreased by $487,852 or 32.6% from $1,494,735 for the year ended September 30, 2015 to $1,006,883 for the year ended September 30, 2016. We expect revenue from this segment to continue to decrease in the future.

|  | Cost of Revenues |
|  | 2016 |  |  | 2015 |  |  | Change |  |  | Percent |
Segment: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Market Platform |  | $ | 4,199,690 |  |  | $ | 10,144,262 |  |  | $ | (5,944,572 | ) |  |  | -58.6% |
Manufacturing |  |  | 54,737,622 |  |  |  | 11,819,657 |  |  |  | 42,917,965 |  |  |  | 363.1% |
Services |  |  | 42,065 |  |  |  | 151,553 |  |  |  | (109,488 | ) |  |  | -72.2% |
Year Ended September 30, |  | $ | 58,979,377 |  |  | $ | 22,115,472 |  |  | $ | 36,863,905 |  |  |  | 166.7% |

Cost of revenues increased for the year ended September 30, 2016 as compared to the year ended September 30, 2015, by $36,863,905 or 166.7%. The increase in cost of revenues for the year ended September 30, 2016 is primarily due to the increase in revenue as a result of our acquisition of Marquis Industries in July 2015 and a full twelve months of operations in fiscal year 2016.

Marketplace Platform segment cost of revenue decreased by $5,944,572 or 58.6% for the year ended September 30, 2016 as compared to the year ended September 30, 2015. Cost of revenues were higher for this segment as a percent of revenue; 77.2% vs. 63.9% for fiscal years 2016 and 2015, respectively. This increase is due to selling a mix of lower margin products.

Manufacturing segment cost of revenue increased by $42,917,965 or 363.1% for the year ended September 30, 2016 as compared to the year ended September 30, 2015. Cost of revenues were higher for this segment as a percent of revenue; 75.5% vs. 73.8% for fiscal years 2016 and 2015, respectively. This increase is a combination of greater manufacturing efficiencies, selling a mix of higher margin products and absorbing approximately $1.1M in fair value adjustments to inventory.

Services segment cost of revenue decreased by $109,488 or 72.2% for the year ended September 30, 2016 as compared to the year ended September 30, 2015. Cost of revenues were lower for this segment as a percent of revenue; 4.2% vs. 10.1% for the fiscal years 2016 and 2015, respectively. This decrease is the result of cost reduction and improved efficiencies gained in delivering the services rendered.

| 25 |

|  | Gross Profit |
|  | 2016 |  |  | 2015 |  |  | Change |  |  | Percent |
Segment: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Market Platform |  | $ | 1,238,317 |  |  | $ | 5,724,186 |  |  | $ | (4,485,869 | ) |  |  | -78.4% |
Manufacturing |  |  | 17,771,735 |  |  |  | 4,187,026 |  |  |  | 13,584,709 |  |  |  | 324.4% |
Services |  |  | 964,818 |  |  |  | 1,343,182 |  |  |  | (378,364 | ) |  |  | -28.2% |
Year Ended September 30, |  | $ | 19,974,870 |  |  | $ | 11,254,394 |  |  | $ | 8,720,476 |  |  |  | 77.5% |

Gross profit increased for the year ended September 30, 2016 by $11,279,405 or 100.2%, as compared to the year ended September 30, 2015,

Marketplace Platform segment gross profit decreased for the year ended September 30, 2016 by $4,485,869 or 78.4%, as compared to the year ended September 30, 2015 primarily due to decreased segment revenue and a higher cost mix of products sold. Gross profits as a percent of revenue were 22.8% vs. 36.1% for fiscal year 2016 and 2015, respectively. Gross profits decreased in fiscal year 2016 by $3,762,547 attributable to the decrease in revenue of $10,430,441 and by a gross profit margin decline of 13.3% on Marketplace Platform segment revenue which accounted for an additional decrease in gross profits of $723,322, for a combined decrease in gross profits of $4,485,869 for the Marketplace Platform segment.

Manufacturing segment gross profit increased for the year ended September 30, 2016 by $13,584,709 or 324.4%, as compared to the year ended September 30, 2015 primarily due to the increase in revenues from our acquisition of Marquis Industries in July 2015 and a full twelve months of operations in fiscal year 2016. Gross profits as a percent of revenue were 28.0% vs. 26.2% for fiscal year 2016 and 2015, respectively. Gross profits increased in fiscal year 2016 by $14,803,701 attributable to the increase in revenue of $56,502,674 and by a gross profit margin decrease of 1.7% on manufacturing segment revenue which accounted for an additional decrease in gross profits of $1,218,992, for a combined increase in gross profits of $13,584,709 for the manufacturing segment.

Services segment gross profit decreased for the year ended September 30, 2016 by $378,364 or 28.2%, as compared to the year ended September 30, 2015 primarily due to decreased services revenue and cancellations. Gross profits as a percent of revenue were 95.5% vs. 89.9% for fiscal year 2016 and 2015, respectively. Gross profits decreased in fiscal year 2016 by $437,994 attributable to the decrease in revenue of $487,852, partially offset by gross profit margin improvement of 5.9% on services segment revenue which accounted for an increase in gross profits of $59,630, for a net decrease in gross profits of $378,364 for the services segment.

|  | General and Administrative Expenses |
|  | 2016 |  |  | 2015 |  |  | Change |  |  | Percent |
Segment: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Market Platform |  | $ | 4,398,392 |  |  | $ | 8,625,038 |  |  | $ | (4,226,646 | ) |  |  | -49.0% |
Manufacturing |  |  | 4,141,853 |  |  |  | 2,131,586 |  |  |  | 2,010,267 |  |  |  | 94.3% |
Services |  |  | 3,632 |  |  |  | 235,732 |  |  |  | (232,100 | ) |  |  | -98.5% |
Year Ended September 30, |  | $ | 8,543,877 |  |  | $ | 10,992,356 |  |  | $ | (2,448,479 | ) |  |  | -22.3% |

General and administrative expenses decreased for the year ended September 30, 2016 as compared to year ended September 30, 2015 by $2,448,479 or 22.3%.

Marketplace platform segment general and administrative expenses decreased for the year ended September 30, 2016 by $4,226,646 or 49.0% as compared to the year ended September 30, 2015. Marketplace platform segment general and administrative expenses include recurring corporate expenses. General and administrative expense for this segment increased as a percent of revenue to 80.1% vs. 54.4% for fiscal year 2016 and 2015, respectively. During fiscal 2015, we issued 100,000 shares of our common stock to two of our executives valued at $1,518,000 as a bonus for services rendered during fiscal years 2012, 2013 and 2014. We also issued 191,136 shares of our common stock to employees, consultants and directors for services rendered valued at $498,059. In addition we issued 75,000 stock options to one of our executives that resulted in a charge to earnings of $636,142 during the year ended September 30, 2015. We expect our marketplace platform segment general and administrative expenses to remain at the current fiscal 2016 level for the near future.

Manufacturing segment general and administrative expense increased by $2,010,267 or 94.3% for the year ended September 30, 2016 as compared to the year ended September 30, 2015. General and administrative expenses were lower for this segment as a percent of revenue; 5.7% vs. 13.3% for fiscal years 2016 and 2015, respectively. The increase in general and administrative expenses is the result of a full 12 months of operation compared to almost 3 months in fiscal year 2015 and the seasonality of larger general and administrative expenses at year end. We expect general and administrative expenses for this segment to remain at the fiscal year 2016 run rate for the near future.

Services segment general and administrative expenses decreased for the year ended September 30, 2016 by $232,100 or 98.5% as compared to the year ended September 30, 2015. Management has reduced general and administrative expenses for this segment to an absolute minimum. We expect general and administrative expense for this segment to remain low going forward.

| 26 |

|  | Sales and Marketing Expenses |
|  | 2016 |  |  | 2015 |  |  | Change |  |  | Percent |
Segment: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Market Platform |  | $ | 2,012,331 |  |  | $ | 5,193,413 |  |  | $ | (3,181,082 | ) |  |  | -61.3% |
Manufacturing |  |  | 7,100,413 |  |  |  | 1,491,937 |  |  |  | 5,608,476 |  |  |  | 375.9% |
Services |  |  | – |  |  |  | (517 | ) |  |  | 517 |  |  |  | -100.0% |
Year Ended September 30, |  | $ | 9,112,744 |  |  | $ | 6,684,833 |  |  | $ | 2,427,911 |  |  |  | 36.3% |

Sales and marketing expense increased for the year ended September 30, 2016 as compared to year ended September 30, 2015 by $2,427,911 or 36.3%.

Marketplace platform sales and marketing expense decreased for the year ended September 30, 2016 by $3,181,082 or 61.3% as compared to the year ended September 30, 2015. Sales and marketing expense as a percent of revenue was 37.0% and 32.7% for fiscal year 2016 and 2015, respectively. Expect sales and marketing expense for this segment to continue at the current percent level relative to revenue in the near future.

Manufacturing sales and marketing expense increased for the year ended September 30, 2016 by $5,608,476 or 375.9% primarily due to the increase in expenses associated with sales and marketing activities from our acquisition of Marquis Industries in July 2015 and a full twelve months of operations in fiscal year 2016. Sales and marketing expense were higher for this segment as a percent of revenue; 9.8% vs. 9.3% for fiscal years 2016 and 2015, respectively. We expect sales and marketing expense for this segment to continue at the current percent level relative to revenue in the near future.

We expect the services segment not to have much if any sales and marketing expense in the near future.

|  | Impairment of Intangible Assets |
|  | 2016 |  |  | 2015 |  |  | Change |  |  | Percent |
Segment: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Market Platform |  | $ | – |  |  | $ | 3,713,472 |  |  | $ | (3,713,472 | ) |  |  | 100.0% |
Manufacturing |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  |  |
Services |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  |  |
Year Ended September 30, |  | $ | – |  |  | $ | 3,713,472 |  |  | $ | (3,713,472 | ) |  |  |  |

During the year ended September 30, 2015, we determined that certain of our marketplace platform segment intangible assets and goodwill were impaired and took a charge to earnings of $3,713,472. There were no such charges during 2016.

|  | Operating Income (Loss) |
|  | 2016 |  |  | 2015 |  |  | Change |  |  | Percent |
Segment: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Market Platform |  | $ | (5,172,406 | ) |  | $ | (11,807,737 | ) |  | $ | 6,635,331 |  |  |  | 56.2% |
Manufacturing |  |  | 6,529,469 |  |  |  | 563,503 |  |  |  | 5,965,966 |  |  |  | 1058.7% |
Services |  |  | 961,186 |  |  |  | 1,107,967 |  |  |  | (146,781 | ) |  |  | -13.2% |
Year Ended September 30, |  | $ | 2,318,249 |  |  | $ | (10,136,267 | ) |  | $ | 12,454,516 |  |  |  |  |

Operating income increased for the year ended September 30, 2016 as compared to year ended September 30, 2015 by $12,454,516.

Marketplace platform segment improved its operating loss in fiscal 2016 by $6,635,331 mainly due to the absence of intangible impairment of $3,713,472, a decrease in revenue of $10,430,441 offset by a decrease in cost of revenue of $5,944,572, a decrease in general and administrative expense of $4,226,646, and a decrease in sales and marketing expense of $3,181,082.

Manufacturing segment had an increase in operating income of $5,965,966. This increase was mainly due to having a full year of results for fiscal year 2016 vs. the short period of July 2, 2015 through September 30, 2015 included in fiscal 2015 results. Revenue increased by $56,502,674 partially offset by an increase in cost of revenue of $42,917,965, and increase in general and administrative expense of $2,010,267 and an increase in sales and marketing expense of $5,608,476.

Services segment had a decrease in operating income of $146,781, primarily due to a decrease in revenue of $487,852 partially offset by a decrease in cost of revenue of $109,488, a decrease in general and administrative expense of $232,100 and an increase in sales and marketing expense of $517.

| 27 |

Total Other Income (Expense)

|  | Total Other Income (Expense) |
|  | 2016 |  |  | 2015 |  |  | Change |  |  | Percent |
Year Ended September 30, |  | $ | 3,142,581 |  |  | $ | (4,200,018 | ) |  | $ | 7,342,599 |  |  |  |  |

Total Other Income (Expense) increased for the year ended September 30, 2016 as compared to the year ended September 30, 2015 by $7,342,599.

Interest expense decreased by $465,114 in fiscal year 2016 primarily due to the absence of interest expense incurred during the year ended September 30, 2015, relating to the amortization of debt discounts, the issuance of warrants upon the conversion of debt and the issuance of common stock for the original issue discount on a $10 million credit facility. There was a $2,800,000 fee incurred as it relates to the modification of the Kingston agreement.

Other income increased for the year ended September 30, 2016 as compared to the year ended September 30, 2015 by $2,387,097. Vendor and note settlements represent $1,733,674 of the increase from fiscal 2016 vs. 2015. Gain on asset sales were $179,983 of the increase. The balance of the increase in other income $473,440 represented refunds received and a small amount of rental income.

There was a bargain purchase gain on acquisition of Marquis in the amount of $4,573,968. This gain was the result of fair value changes made to the acquired assets and liabilities at the end of the measurement period for Marquis that were ultimately different than the provisional amounts as follows: Goodwill $(800,000), Customer Relationships – intangible $439,039, Inventory $1,080,051, Prepaid expenses $114,304, Machinery & Equipment $2,659,104 and Buildings and Land $1,081,470.

There was no gain on derivative liability in fiscal 2016, therefore a decrease of $83,580 in total other income (expense) for the year ended September 30, 2016 as compared to the year ended September 30, 2015.

Net Income (Loss) Attributable to Live Venture, Incorporated

|  | Net Income (loss) attributable to Live Ventures, Incorporated |
|  | 2016 |  |  | 2015 |  |  | Change |  |  | Percent |
Year Ended September 30, |  | $ | 17,829,857 |  |  | $ | (14,666,129 | ) |  | $ | 32,495,986 |  |  |  |

Net Income increased by $32,495,986 for the year ended September 30, 2016, as compared to the net loss for the year ended September 30, 2015. Operating income increased by $12,454,516, total other income (expense) increased by $7,342,599, the provision for non-controlling interest increased by $170,350 and the provision for income taxes decreased by $12,869,221. At June 30, 2016, we evaluated and reduced our valuation allowance against our deferred tax assets based on the continuing profitable operations and the federal income taxes to be incurred from our Marquis1 subsidiary that can be offset against the Company net operating loss carryforwards.

Liquidity and Capital Resources

The Company’s cash and cash equivalents at September 30, 2016 was $770,895 compared to $2,727,818 at September 30, 2015, a decrease of $1,956,923. The principal reason for this decrease was the cash used to purchase the non-controlling interest (20%) in Marquis Industries, Inc. in November 2015.

Cash Flows from Operating Activities

Net cash provided by operations was $6,061,778 for the year ended September 30, 2016 as compared to net cash used by operations of $1,017,401 for the same period in 2015. This change of $7,079,179 was due to an increase in net income of $32,666,336, an increase in non-cash depreciation expense of $2,077,559, an increase due to a non-cash write-down of inventory of $1,080,051, an increase in non-cash inventory obsolescence reserve of $448,422, and a net increase in other non-cash operating activities of $234,447; partially offset by an increase in deferred tax assets of $12,524,582, a decrease in non-cash interest expense associated with loan fees and convertible debt and warrants of $1,395,724, a decrease in non-cash note and agreement settlements including contingent liability settlements of $1,278,941, a decrease related to the gain on bargain purchase of acquisition of $4,573,968, a decrease in non-cash impairment of intangible assets of $3,713,472, a decrease of non-cash issuance of common stock for services of $1,996,060, a decrease of working capital accounts net of the change in cash and cash equivalents of $3,488,497, and a decrease of stock based compensation expense of $456,392.

| 28 |

Net cash used by changes in working capital accounts net of cash and cash equivalents was $1,631,699 for the year ended September 30, 2016 as compared to net cash provided by changes in working capital accounts net of cash and cash equivalents of $1,856,798 for the same period in 2015. This change, a net decrease in the change in working capital accounts net of cash and cash equivalents of $3,488,497 was due to a decrease in the change in income tax payable of $752,000, a decrease in the change in inventory of $334,815, a decrease in change of deposits of $12,746 and an decrease in the change in prepaid expenses and other current assets, including deposits made for equipment purchases of $3,299,100; partially offset by an increase in change in accounts payable of $751,779, and an increase in the change in trade and other receivables of $7,504 and an increase in the change in accrued liabilities of $150,881.

Our primary source of cash inflows is from customer receipts from sales on account, factor accounts receivable proceeds and net remittances from directory services customers processed in the form of ACH billings. Our most significant cash outflows include payments for raw materials, general operating expenses, including payroll costs, and general and administrative expenses that typically occur within close proximity of expense recognition.

Cash Flows from Investing Activities

Our cash flows used in investing activities during the year ended September 30, 2016 consisted of $1,376,685 of equipment purchases; offset by the proceeds from the sale of land in the amount of $653,857. Our cash flows used in investing activities during the year ended September 30, 2015 consisted of $5,503,056 for the acquisition of a new subsidiary Marquis, net of $496,944 cash acquired; $64,820 of expenditures for intangible assets and $151,937 of purchases of equipment, offset by proceeds of $153,500 from the sale of assets.

Cash Flows from Financing Activities

Our cash flows used in financing activities during the year ended September 30, 2016 consisted of repayment of notes payable of $17,109,250, repayment of the related party note payable in the amount of $4,495,825, payment of debt issuance costs of $415,757 related to the Store Capital Acquisitions, LLC loan, purchase of treasury stock $300,027, payment of preferred stock dividends of $1,917 and purchase of the non-controlling interest in Marquis of $2,000,000; offset by borrowing from the Revolver loan of $1,739,825 and $15,287,078 from the issuance of notes payable. Our cash flows from financing activities during the year ended September 30, 2015 consisted of $538,441 from the sale of shares of our common stock, $1,247,185 from the issuance of notes payable, $1,200,000 contribution from the non-controlling interest in Marquis, $100,000 from issuances of convertible debt offset by repayment of notes payable of $1,886,859 and payment of preferred stock dividends of $1,917.

Working Capital

We had working capital of $11,247,427 as of September 30, 2016 compared to working capital of $14,812,654 as of September 30, 2015 with current assets decreasing by $993,292 and current liabilities decreasing by $2,571,935 from September 30, 2015 to September 30, 2016. Such changes in working capital were primarily attributable to the decrease in inventory and the use of cash to acquire the non-controlling interest (20%) in Marquis and pay down of long-term debt.

At-The-Market Offerings of Common Stock (Chardan Capital Markets LLC)

During the year ended September 30, 2015, we sold 25,833 shares of our common stock resulting in gross proceeds of $546,652, in an at-the-market offering, in which Chardan Capital Markets LLC (“Chardan”) was our agent. The Company received net proceeds of $538,441. The Company paid Chardan a total commission of $8,211 in connection with such sales.

Revolver Loan and Term Loan

In connection with the purchase of Marquis Industries Inc., we entered into an agreement with Bank of America for a Term and Revolving Loan for approximately $7.8 million for the term component and approximately $15 million for the revolving component. As part of the Bank of America Revolving Loan, Marquis may borrow up to $15 million (based on eligibility). At September 30, 2016 we had $222,590 and $0 outstanding on the Revolver Loan and Term Loan, respectively. At September 30, 2015 we had $7,225,745 and $7,628,438 outstanding on the Revolver Loan and Term Loan, respectively. The loan availability on the Revolver Loan fluctuates and is dependent upon levels of inventory and accounts receivable to determine a borrowing base from which Revolver Loan availability is determined.

Equipment Loan

On June 20, 2016 and August 5, 2016, Marquis entered into a transaction (“the Equipment Loan”) with Banc of America Leasing & Capital, LLC., which provided $5 Million, secured by equipment. At September 30, 2016 we had $4,931,937 outstanding on the Equipment Loan.

| 29 |

Real Estate Financing

On June 14, 2016, we entered into a transaction with Store Capital Acquisitions, LLC. The transaction included a sale-leaseback of land owned by Marquis Industries, Inc. (“Marquis”) and a loan secured by the improvements on such land. The total aggregate proceeds received from the sale of the land and the loan was $10,000,000, which consisted of $644,479 from the sale of the land and a note payable of $9,355,521. In connection with the transaction, we entered into a lease with a 15 year term commencing on the closing of the transaction, which provides the Company an option to extend the lease upon the expiration of its term. The initial annual lease rate is $59,614. The proceeds from this transaction were used to pay down the Revolver and Term loans, and related party loan, as well as purchasing a building from the previous owners of Marquis that was not purchased in the July 2015 transaction. At September 30, 2016 we had $9,351,796 outstanding on the Store Capital Acquisition, LLC loan, and there is un-amortized transaction costs associated with this loan in the sum of $414,025.

Future Sources of Cash; New Products and Services

We will require additional capital to finance our planned business operations, fund our growing operations including the recent acquisition of Marquis, and develop other new products and services. In addition, we may require additional capital to finance acquisitions or other strategic investments in our business. Other sources of financing may include stock issuances and additional loans; or other forms of financing. Any financing obtained may further dilute or otherwise impair the ownership interest of our existing stockholders. If we are unable to generate positive cash flows or raise additional capital in a timely manner or on acceptable terms, we may (i) not be able to make acquisitions or other strategic investments in our business, (ii) modify, delay or abandon some or all of our business plans, and/or (iii) be forced to cease operations.

While we believe that our existing cash on hand is sufficient to finance our operations for the next twelve months, there can be no assurance that we will generate profitability or positive operating cash flows in the near future. To the extent that we cannot achieve profitability, or positive operating cash flows, our business will be materially and adversely affected. Further, our business is likely to experience significant volatility in our revenues, operating losses, personnel involved, products or services for sale, and other business parameters, as management implements our new strategies and responds to operating results.

Contractual Obligations

The following table summarizes our contractual obligations consisting of operating lease agreements and debt obligations and the effect such obligations are expected to have on our future liquidity and cash flows:

|  | Payments due by Period |
|  | Less than One Year |  |  | One to Three Years |  |  | Three to Five Years |  |  | More Than Five Years |  |  | Total |
Notes payable |  | $ | 1,789,289 |  |  | $ | 2,271,327 |  |  | $ | 2,616,782 |  |  | $ | 9,208,788 |  |  | $ | 15,886,186 |
Notes payable - related party |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 2,000,000 |  |  |  | 2,000,000 |
Lease obligations |  |  | 116,124 |  |  |  | 158,277 |  |  |  | 217,404 |  |  |  | 2,948,078 |  |  |  | 3,439,883 |
Total |  | $ | 1,905,413 |  |  | $ | 2,429,604 |  |  | $ | 2,834,186 |  |  | $ | 14,156,866 |  |  | $ | 21,326,069 |

Off-Balance Sheet Arrangements

At September 30, 2016, we had no off-balance sheet arrangements, commitments or guarantees that require additional disclosure or measurement.

ITEM 7A. Quantitative and Qualitative Disclosures about Market Risk

As of September 30, 2016, we did not participate in any market risk-sensitive commodity instruments for which fair value disclosure would be required. We believe we are not subject in any material way to other forms of market risk, such as foreign currency exchange risk or foreign customer purchases (of which there were none in fiscal year 2015 or 2016) or commodity price risk.

| 30 |

ITEM 8. Financial Statement and Supplementary Data

LIVE VENTURES INCORPORATED AND SUBSIDIARIES

INDEX TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

FOR THE YEARS ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2016 AND 2015

Contents

| Page
Report of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm |
Report of Anton & Chia, LLP | F-1
Consolidated Financial Statements: |
Consolidated Balance sheets as of September 30, 2016 and 2015 | F-2
Consolidated Statements of Operations for the years ended September 30, 2016 and 2015 | F-3
Consolidated Statement of Changes in Stockholders’ Equity |
for years ended September 30, 2016 and 2015 | F-4
Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows for the years ended September 30, 2016 and 2015 | F-5
Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements | F-6

| 31 |

REPORT OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM

The Board of Directors and Stockholders of

Live Ventures, Inc. and Subsidiaries:

We have audited the accompanying consolidated balance sheets of Live Ventures, Inc. and Subsidiaries (the “Company”) as of September 30, 2016 and 2015, and the related consolidated statements of operations, changes in stockholders’ equity, and cash flows for the years then ended. These consolidated financial statements are the responsibility of the Company's management. Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these consolidated financial statements based on our audits.

We conducted our audits in accordance with the standards of the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board (United States of America). Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free of material misstatement. The Company is not required to have, nor were we engaged to perform, an audit of its internal control over financial reporting. Our audits included consideration of internal control over financial reporting as a basis for designing audit procedures that we considered appropriate under the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Company’s internal control over financial reporting. Accordingly, we express no such opinion. An audit includes examining on a test basis, evidence supporting the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements. An audit also includes assessing the accounting principles used and significant estimates made by management, as well as evaluating the overall financial statement presentation. We believe that our audits provide a reasonable basis for our opinion.

In our opinion, the consolidated financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, the consolidated financial position of Live Ventures, Inc. and Subsidiaries as of September 30, 2016 and 2015, and the results of their operations and their cash flows for the years then ended, in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.

/s/ Anton & Chia, LLP

Newport Beach, California

December 28, 2016

| F-1 |

LIVE VENTURES INCORPORATED AND SUBSIDIARIES
CONSOLIDATED BALANCE SHEETS

|  | September 30, 2016 |  |  | September 30, 2015 |
Assets |
Cash and cash equivalents |  | $ | 770,895 |  |  | $ | 2,727,818 |
Trade and other receivables, net |  |  | 8,334,801 |  |  |  | 8,243,992 |
Inventories, net |  |  | 11,053,085 |  |  |  | 13,335,598 |
Prepaid expenses and other current assets |  |  | 5,059,981 |  |  |  | 1,522,027 |
Total current assets |  |  | 25,218,762 |  |  |  | 25,829,435 |
Property and equipment, net |  |  | 14,014,501 |  |  |  | 12,481,901 |
Deposits and other assets |  |  | 19,765 |  |  |  | 36,090 |
Deferred taxes |  |  | 12,524,582 |  |  |  | – |
Intangible assets, net |  |  | 1,689,790 |  |  |  | 1,516,930 |
Goodwill |  |  | – |  |  |  | 800,000 |
Total assets |  | $ | 53,467,400 |  |  | $ | 40,664,356 |
Liabilities and Stockholders' Equity |
Liabilities: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Accounts payable |  | $ | 5,402,654 |  |  | $ | 5,536,796 |
Accrued liabilities |  |  | 6,396,772 |  |  |  | 3,660,949 |
Income tax payable |  |  | – |  |  |  | 376,000 |
Current portion of long term debt |  |  | 1,789,290 |  |  |  | 1,443,036 |
Total current liabilities |  |  | 13,588,716 |  |  |  | 11,016,781 |
Notes payable, net of current portion |  |  | 13,682,872 |  |  |  | 14,568,190 |
Note payable, related party |  |  | 2,000,000 |  |  |  | 6,495,825 |
Contingent consideration from business combination |  |  | – |  |  |  | 316,000 |
Total Liabilities |  |  | 29,271,588 |  |  |  | 32,396,796 |
Commitment and contingencies |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |
Stockholders' equity: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Series E convertible preferred stock, $0.001 par value, 200,000 shares authorized, 127,840 shares issued and outstanding at September 30, 2016 and September 30, 2015, liquidation preference $38,352 |  |  | 10,866 |  |  |  | 10,866 |
Common stock, $0.001 par value, 10,000,000 shares authorized, 2,819,327 shares issued and 2,789,205 shares outstanding at September 30, 2016; 2,817,169 shares issued and 2,817,169 shares outstanding at September 30, 2015 |  |  | 2,819 |  |  |  | 2,817 |
Paid in capital |  |  | 53,319,217 |  |  |  | 52,965,036 |
Treasury stock (30,122 shares) |  |  | (300,027 | ) |  |  | – |
Accumulated deficit |  |  | (28,837,063 | ) |  |  | (46,665,003 | )
Total Live Ventures stockholders' equity |  |  | 24,195,812 |  |  |  | 6,313,716 |
Noncontrolling interest |  |  | – |  |  |  | 1,953,844 |
Total equity |  |  | 24,195,812 |  |  |  | 8,267,560 |
Total liabilities and equity |  | $ | 53,467,400 |  |  | $ | 40,664,356 |

The accompanying notes are an integral part of these audited consolidated financial statements.

| F-2 |

LIVE VENTURES, INCORPORATED AND SUBSIDIARIES
CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF OPERATIONS

|  | Years Ended September 30, |
|  | 2016 |  |  | 2015 |
Revenues |  | $ | 78,954,247 |  |  | $ | 33,369,866 |
Cost of revenues |  |  | 58,979,377 |  |  |  | 22,115,472 |
Gross profit |  |  | 19,974,870 |  |  |  | 11,254,394 |
Operating expenses: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
General and administrative expenses |  |  | 8,543,877 |  |  |  | 10,992,356 |
Sales and marketing expenses |  |  | 9,112,744 |  |  |  | 6,684,833 |
Impairment of intangible assets |  |  | – |  |  |  | 3,713,472 |
Total operating expenses |  |  | 17,656,621 |  |  |  | 21,390,661 |
Operating income (loss) |  |  | 2,318,249 |  |  |  | (10,136,267 | )
Other income (expense): |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Interest expense, net |  |  | (4,020,547 | ) |  |  | (4,485,661 | )
Other income |  |  | 2,589,160 |  |  |  | 202,063 |
Bargain purchase gain on acquisition |  |  | 4,573,968 |  |  |  | – |
Gain on derivative liability |  |  | – |  |  |  | 83,580 |
Total other income (expense), net |  |  | 3,142,581 |  |  |  | (4,200,018 | )
Income (loss) before provision for income taxes |  |  | 5,460,830 |  |  |  | (14,336,285 | )
Provision for income taxes |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Current tax expense: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Federal |  |  | – |  |  |  | 320,000 |
State |  |  | 31,361 |  |  |  | 56,000 |
Total Current tax expense |  |  | 31,361 |  |  |  | 376,000 |
Deferred tax expense: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Federal |  |  | (12,524,582 | ) |  |  | – |
State |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |
Total Deferred tax expense |  |  | (12,524,582 | ) |  |  | – |
Total provision (benefit) for income taxes |  |  | (12,493,221 | ) |  |  | 376,000 |
Net income (loss) |  |  | 17,954,051 |  |  |  | (14,712,285 | )
Net income (loss) attributed to noncontrolling interest |  |  | 124,194 |  |  |  | (46,156 | )
Net income (loss) attributed to Live Ventures, Incorporated |  | $ | 17,829,857 |  |  | $ | (14,666,129 | )
Earnings (loss) per share: |  |  |  |  |  |
Basic |  | $ | 6.33 |  |  | $ | (5.58 | )
Diluted |  | $ | 5.40 |  |  | $ | (5.58 | )
Weighted average common shares outstanding: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Basic |  |  | 2,815,072 |  |  |  | 2,627,636 |
Diluted |  |  | 3,303,698 |  |  |  | 2,627,636 |

The accompanying notes are an integral part of these audited consolidated financial statements.

| F-3 |

LIVE VENTURES INCORPORATED AND SUBSIDIARIES

CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF CHANGES IN STOCKHOLDERS' EQUITY

|  | Common Stock |  |  | Preferred Stock |  |  | Paid-In |  |  | Treasury |  |  | Accumulated |  |  |  |  |  | Noncontrolling |  |  | Total |
|  | Shares |  |  | Amount |  |  | Shares |  |  | Amount |  |  | Capital |  |  | Stock |  |  | Deficit |  |  | Total |  |  | Interest |  |  | Equity |
Balance, September 30, 2014 |  |  | 2,420,875 |  |  | $ | 2,420 |  |  |  | 127,840 |  |  | $ | 10,866 |  |  | $ | 45,050,287 |  |  | $ | – |  |  | $ | (31,996,953 | ) |  | $ | 13,066,620 |  |  | $ | – |  |  | $ | 13,066,620 |
Series E preferred stock dividends |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | (1,921 | ) |  |  | (1,921 | ) |  |  | – |  |  |  | (1,921 | )
Stock based compensation |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 712,538 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 712,538 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 712,538 |
Repricing of stock option exercise price |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 54,677 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 54,677 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 54,677 |
Value of warrants issued with debt conversion |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 1,853,473 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 1,853,473 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 1,853,473 |
Beneficial conversion feature on convertible debt |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 100,000 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 100,000 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 100,000 |
Issuance of common stock for services |  |  | 131,856 |  |  |  | 132 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 2,015,927 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 2,016,059 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 2,016,059 |
Issuance of common stock for cash |  |  | 25,833 |  |  |  | 26 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 538,415 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 538,441 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 538,441 |
Issuance of common stock for conversion of debt |  |  | 133,563 |  |  |  | 134 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 635,622 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 635,756 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 635,756 |
Issuance of common stock for loan fees |  |  | 105,042 |  |  |  | 105 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 2,004,097 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 2,004,202 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 2,004,202 |
Fair value of noncontrolling interest |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 2,000,000 |  |  |  | 2,000,000 |
Net loss |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | (14,666,129 | ) |  |  | (14,666,129 | ) |  |  | (46,156 | ) |  |  | (14,712,285 | )
Balance, September 30, 2015 |  |  | 2,817,169 |  |  |  | 2,817 |  |  |  | 127,840 |  |  |  | 10,866 |  |  |  | 52,965,036 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | (46,665,003 | ) |  |  | 6,313,716 |  |  |  | 1,953,844 |  |  |  | 8,267,560 |
Series E preferred stock dividends |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | (1,917 | ) |  |  | (1,917 | ) |  |  | – |  |  |  | (1,917 | )
Stock based compensation |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 256,146 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 256,146 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 256,146 |
Issuance of common stock for services |  |  | 2,158 |  |  |  | 2 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 19,997 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 19,999 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 19,999 |
Purchase of noncontrolling interest |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 78,038 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 78,038 |  |  |  | (2,078,038 | ) |  |  | (2,000,000 | )
Purchase of treasury stock |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | (300,027 | ) |  |  | – |  |  |  | (300,027 | ) |  |  | – |  |  |  | (300,027 | )
Net income |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 17,829,857 |  |  |  | 17,829,857 |  |  |  | 124,194 |  |  |  | 17,954,051 |
Balance, September 30, 2016 |  |  | 2,819,327 |  |  | $ | 2,819 |  |  |  | 127,840 |  |  | $ | 10,866 |  |  | $ | 53,319,217 |  |  | $ | (300,027 | ) |  | $ | (28,837,063 | ) |  | $ | 24,195,812 |  |  | $ | – |  |  | $ | 24,195,812 |

The accompanying notes are an integral part of these audited consolidated financial statements.

| F-4 |

LIVE VENTURES INCORPORATED AND SUBSIDIARIES
CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF CASH FLOWS

|  | Years Ended September 30, |
|  | 2016 |  |  | 2015 |
OPERATING ACTIVITIES: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Net income (loss) |  | $ | 17,954,051 |  |  | $ | (14,712,285 | )
Adjustments to reconcile net income (loss) to net cash provided by (used in) operating activities: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Depreciation and amortization |  |  | 3,125,311 |  |  |  | 1,047,752 |
Non-cash interest expense associated with convertible debt and warrants |  |  | 4,749 |  |  |  | 2,198,003 |
Non-cash interest expense associated with loan fees |  |  | 2,801,732 |  |  |  | 2,004,202 |
Non-cash change in fair value of derivative liability |  |  | – |  |  |  | (83,580 | )
Non-cash note and agreement reductions due to settlement |  |  | (962,941 | ) |  |  | – |
Stock based compensation expense |  |  | 256,146 |  |  |  | 712,538 |
Repricing of stock option exercise price |  |  | – |  |  |  | 54,677 |
Non-cash issuance of common stock for services |  |  | 19,999 |  |  |  | 2,016,059 |
Provision for uncollectible accounts |  |  | 53,727 |  |  |  | 24,819 |
Non-cash write-down of inventory |  |  | 1,080,051 |  |  |  | – |
Reserve for obsolete inventory |  |  | 703,532 |  |  |  | 255,110 |
Change in deferred taxes |  |  | (12,524,582 | ) |  |  | – |
Change in contingent liability |  |  | (316,000 | ) |  |  | – |
(Gain) on Bargain purchase of acquisition |  |  | (4,573,968 | ) |  |  | – |
(Gain) Loss on disposal of property and equipment |  |  | 71,670 |  |  |  | (104,966 | )
Impairment of intangible assets |  |  | – |  |  |  | 3,713,472 |
Changes in assets and liabilities: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Accounts receivable |  |  | (144,536 | ) |  |  | (152,040 | )
Prepaid expenses and other current assets |  |  | (3,423,650 | ) |  |  | (124,550 | )
Inventories |  |  | 1,578,981 |  |  |  | 1,913,796 |
Deposits and other assets |  |  | 16,325 |  |  |  | 29,071 |
Accounts payable |  |  | (134,142 | ) |  |  | (885,921 | )
Accrued liabilities |  |  | 851,323 |  |  |  | 700,442 |
Income tax payable |  |  | (376,000 | ) |  |  | 376,000 |
Net cash provided by (used in) operating activities |  |  | 6,061,778 |  |  |  | (1,017,401 | )
INVESTING ACTIVITIES: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Acquisition of businesses, net of cash acquired |  |  | – |  |  |  | (5,503,056 | )
Proceeds from the sale of property and equipment |  |  | 653,857 |  |  |  | 153,500 |
Expenditures for intangible assets |  |  | – |  |  |  | (64,820 | )
Purchases of property and equipment |  |  | (1,376,685 | ) |  |  | (151,937 | )
Net cash used in investing activities |  |  | (722,828 | ) |  |  | (5,566,313 | )
FINANCING ACTIVITIES: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Net borrowings under revolver loans |  |  | 1,739,825 |  |  |  | – |
Issuance of common stock for cash, net of issuance costs |  |  | – |  |  |  | 538,441 |
Payments on notes payable |  |  | (17,109,250 | ) |  |  | (1,886,859 | )
Payments on notes payable, related party |  |  | (4,495,825 | ) |  |  | – |
Payments on debt issue costs |  |  | (415,757 | ) |  |  | – |
Payments of preferred stock dividends |  |  | (1,917 | ) |  |  | (1,917 | )
Purchase of treasury stock |  |  | (300,027 | ) |  |  | – |
Contribution of noncontrolling interest |  |  | – |  |  |  | 1,200,000 |
Payment for the purchase of the noncontrolling interest |  |  | (2,000,000 | ) |  |  | – |
Proceeds from issuance of notes payable |  |  | 15,287,078 |  |  |  | 1,247,185 |
Proceeds from issuance of convertible debt |  |  | – |  |  |  | 100,000 |
Net cash provided by (used in) financing activities |  |  | (7,295,873 | ) |  |  | 1,196,850 |
INCREASE (DECREASE) IN CASH AND CASH EQUIVALENTS |  |  | (1,956,923 | ) |  |  | (5,386,864 | )
CASH AND CASH EQUIVALENTS, beginning of period |  |  | 2,727,818 |  |  |  | 8,114,682 |
CASH AND CASH EQUIVALENTS, end of period |  | $ | 770,895 |  |  | $ | 2,727,818 |

The accompanying notes are an integral part of these audited consolidated financial statements.

| F-5 |

Supplemental cash flow disclosures: |  |  |  |  |  |
Interest paid |  | $ | 1,247,659 |  |  | $ | 24,312 |
Income taxes paid |  | $ | 466,000 |  |  | $ | – |
Noncash financing and investing activities: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Non-cash changes in Fair Value of Assets Acquired - Marquis Industries: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Goodwill |  | $ | (800,000 | ) |  |  | – |
Intangible - Customer Relationships |  |  | 439,039 |  |  |  | – |
Inventory |  |  | 1,080,051 |  |  |  | – |
Prepaid expenses |  |  | 114,304 |  |  |  | – |
Machinery & Equipment |  |  | 2,659,104 |  |  |  | – |
Buildings & Land |  |  | 1,081,470 |  |  |  | – |
Total Non-cash changes in Fair Value of Assets Acquired - Marquis Industries |  | $ | 4,573,968 |  |  |  | – |
Recognition of contingent beneficial conversion feature |  | $ | – |  |  | $ | 100,000 |
Conversion of notes payable and accrued interest into common stock |  | $ | – |  |  | $ | 635,756 |
Accrued and unpaid dividends |  | $ | 959 |  |  | $ | 959 |
Note payable issued for purchase of noncontrolling interest |  | $ | 500,000 |  |  | $ | – |

The accompanying notes are an integral part of these audited consolidated financial statements.

| F-6 |

LIVE VENTURES INCORPORATED AND SUBSIDIARIES

NOTES TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

FOR THE YEARS ENDED SEPTEMBER 30, 2016 AND 2015

Note 1: Background and Basis of Presentation

The accompanying consolidated financial statements include the accounts of Live Ventures, Incorporated, a Nevada corporation, and its subsidiaries (collectively the “Company”). Commencing in fiscal year 2015, the Company began a strategic shift in its business plan away from providing online marketing solutions for small and medium business to acquiring profitable companies in various industries that have demonstrated a strong history of earnings power. The company continues to actively develop, revise and evaluate its products, services and its marketing strategies in its businesses. The Company has three operating segments for fiscal years 2016 and 2015 – Manufacturing, Marketplace Platform and Services. Under the Live Ventures brand the Company seeks opportunities to acquire profitable and well-managed companies. The Company believes that with the proper positioning and its investment capital these companies can become very profitable. Although the Company will continue to operate LiveDeal.com and our other subsidiaries that are online consumer products retailers, the Company will no longer limit its operations to the online marketplace. With its acquisition of Marquis Industries, Inc., the Company became engaged in the manufacture and sale of carpet and the sale of vinyl and wood floorcoverings.

Effective October 7, 2015, the Company changed its corporate name from LiveDeal, Inc. to Live Ventures Incorporated.

Note 2: Summary of Significant Accounting Policies

Principles of Consolidation

The accompanying consolidated financial statements for fiscal years 2016 and 2015 include the accounts of Live Ventures Incorporated and its wholly-owned subsidiaries. In addition, on July 6, 2015, The Company acquired 80% of Marquis Industries, Inc. and subsidiaries (“Marquis”). The results of Marquis have been included in the consolidated financial statements of the Company since that date. Effective November 30, 2015, the Company acquired the remaining 20% of Marquis. All intercompany transactions and balances have been eliminated in consolidation.

Non-Controlling Interest

On July 6, 2015, the Company, through Marquis Affiliated Holdings, LLC, a wholly owned subsidiary of the Company, acquired 80% interest in Marquis. The transaction was accounted for under the acquisition method of accounting, with the purchase price allocated based on the fair value of the individual assets acquired and liabilities assumed.

The Company follows Financial Accounting Standards Board (“FASB”) Accounting Standards Codification (“ASC”) Topic 810, “Consolidation,” which governs the accounting for and reporting of non-controlling interests (“NCI’s”) in partially owned consolidated subsidiaries and the loss control of subsidiaries. Certain provisions of this standard indicate, among other things, that NCI’s be treated as a separate component of equity, not as a liability, that increases and decreases in the parent’s ownership interest that leave control intact be treated as an equity transaction rather than as step acquisitions or dilution gains or losses, and that losses of a partially owned consolidated subsidiary be allocated to the NCI even when such allocation might results in a deficit balance. This standard also required changes to certain presentation and disclosure requirements.

The net income (loss) attributed to the NCI is separately designated in the accompanying consolidated statements of operations. Losses attributable to the NCI in a subsidiary may exceed the NCI’s interests in the subsidiary’s equity. The excess attributable to the NCI is attributed to those interests. The NCI shall continue to attribute its share of losses, if applicable, even if that attribution results in a deficit NCI balance.

Use of Estimates

The preparation of the consolidated financial statements in conformity with U.S. generally accepted accounting principles requires management to make estimates and assumption that affect the reported amounts of assets and liabilities and disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities at the date of the consolidated financial statements and the reported amounts of revenues and expenses during the reporting period. Actual results could differ from those estimates.

Significant estimates made in connection with the accompanying consolidated financial statements include the estimate of dilution and fees associated with Local Exchange Carrier (“LEC”) billings, the estimated reserve for doubtful current and long-term trade and other receivables, the estimated reserve for excess and obsolete inventory, estimated forfeiture rates for stock-based compensation, fair values in connection with the analysis of goodwill, other intangibles and long-lived assets for impairment, current portion of notes payable, valuation allowance against deferred tax assets and estimated useful lives for intangible assets and property and equipment.

| F-7 |

Financial Instruments

Financial instruments consist primarily of cash equivalents, trade and other receivables, advances to affiliates and obligations under accounts payable, accrued expenses and notes payable. The carrying amounts of cash equivalents, trade receivables and other receivables, accounts payable, accrued expenses and notes payable approximate fair value because of the short maturity of these instruments.

Cash and Cash Equivalents

Cash and Cash equivalents consist of highly liquid investments with a maturity of three months or less at the time of purchase. Fair value of cash equivalents approximates carrying value.

Trade and Other Receivables

The Company grants trade credit to customers under credit terms that it believes are customary in the industry it operates and does not require collateral to support customer trade receivables. Some of the Company’s trade receivables are factored primarily through two factors. Factored trade receivables are sold without recourse for substantially all of the balance receivable for credit approved accounts. The factor purchases the trade receivable(s) for the gross amount of the respective invoice(s), less factoring commissions, trade and cash discounts. The factor charges the Company a factoring commission for each trade account, which is between 0.75-1.00% of the gross amount of the invoice(s) factored on the date of the purchase, plus interest calculated at 3.25%-6% per annum. The minimum annual commission due the factor is $75,000 per contract year. The total amount of trade receivables factored was $4,545,269 and $4,772,004 for fiscal years 2016 and 2015, respectively.

Allowance for Doubtful Accounts

The Company maintains an allowance for doubtful accounts, which includes allowances for accounts and factored trade and other receivables, customer refunds, dilution and fees from LEC billing aggregators and other uncollectible accounts. The allowance for doubtful accounts is based upon historical bad debt experience and periodic evaluations of the aging and collectability of the trade and other receivables. This allowance is maintained at a level which the Company believes is sufficient to cover potential credit losses and trade and other receivables are only written off to bad debt expense as uncollectible after all reasonable collection efforts have been made. The Company has also purchased accounts receivable credit insurance to cover non-factored trade and other receivables which helps reduce potential losses due to doubtful accounts. At September 30, 2016 and 2015, the allowance for doubtful accounts was $1,161,434 and $1,107,707, respectively.

Inventories

Inventories are valued at the lower of the inventory’s cost (first in, first out basis) or the current market price of the inventory. Management compares the cost of inventory with its market value and an allowance is made to write down inventory to market value, if lower. Management also reviews inventory to determine if excess or obsolete inventory is present and an allowance is made to reduce the carrying value for inventory for such excess and or obsolete inventory. At September 30, 2016 and 2015, the allowance for obsolete inventory was $1,105,810 and $402,278, respectively.

Property and Equipment

Property and Equipment are stated at cost less accumulated depreciation. Expenditures for repairs and maintenance are charged to expense as incurred and additions and improvements that significantly extend the lives of assets are capitalized. Upon sale or other retirement of depreciable property, the cost and accumulated depreciation are removed from the related accounts and any gain or loss is reflected in operations. Depreciation is computed using the straight-line method over the estimated useful lives of the assets ranging from three to forty years. Depreciation expense was $2,895,132 and $472,220 for the years ended September 30, 2016 and 2015, respectively.

Goodwill and Intangibles

The Company accounts for purchased goodwill and intangible assets in accordance with ASC 350, Intangibles—Goodwill and Other. Under ASC 350, purchased goodwill and intangible assets with indefinite lives are not amortized; rather, they are tested for impairment on at least an annual basis. Goodwill represents the excess of purchase price over the underlying net assets of business acquired. Intangible assets with finite lives are amortized over their useful lives. Upon acquisition, critical estimates are made in valuing acquired intangible assets, which include but are not limited to: future expected cash flows from customer contracts, customer lists, and estimating cash flows from projects when completed; tradename and market position, as well as assumptions about the period of time that customer relationships will continue; and discount rates. Management's estimates of fair value are based upon assumptions believed to be reasonable, but which are inherently uncertain and unpredictable and, as a result, actual results may differ from the assumptions used in determining the fair values.

The Company assesses whether goodwill impairment exists using both the qualitative and quantitative assessments. The qualitative assessment involves determining whether events or circumstances exist that indicate it is more likely than not that the fair value of a reporting unit is less than its carrying amount, including goodwill. If based on this qualitative assessment the Company determines it is not more likely than not that the fair value of a reporting unit is less than its carrying amount or if the Company elects not to perform a qualitative assessment, a quantitative assessment is performed using a two-step approach required by ASC 350 to determine whether a goodwill impairment exists.

| F-8 |

The first step of the quantitative test is to compare the carrying amount of the reporting unit's assets to the fair value of the reporting unit. If the fair value exceeds the carrying value, no further evaluation is required and no impairment loss is recognized. If the carrying amount exceeds the fair value, then the second step is required to be completed, which involves allocating the fair value of the reporting unit to each asset and liability using the guidance in ASC 805 (“Business Combinations, A ccounting for Identifiable Intangible Assets in a Business Combination”), with the excess being applied to goodwill. An impairment loss occurs if the amount of the recorded goodwill exceeds the implied goodwill. The determination of the fair value of our reporting units is based, among other things, on estimates of future operating performance of the reporting unit being valued. We are required to complete an impairment test for goodwill and record any resulting impairment losses at least annually. Changes in market conditions, among other factors, may have an impact on these estimates and require interim impairment assessments.

When performing the two-step quantitative impairment test, the Company's methodology includes the use of an income approach which discounts future net cash flows to their present value at a rate that reflects the Company's cost of capital, otherwise known as the discounted cash flow method ("DCF"). These estimated fair values are based on estimates of future cash flows of the businesses. Factors affecting these future cash flows include the continued market acceptance of the products and services offered by the businesses, the development of new products and services by the businesses and the underlying cost of development, the future cost structure of the businesses, and future technological changes. The Company also incorporates market multiples for comparable companies in determining the fair value of our reporting units. Any such impairment would be recognized in full in the reporting period in which it has been identified.

The Company recorded goodwill of $1,169,904 related to its acquisition of Modern Everyday, Inc. in fiscal year 2014 and a provisional $800,000 of goodwill related to its acquisition of Marquis in fiscal 2015. It has subsequently been determined that there will be no goodwill related to its acquisition of Marquis. The final purchase price allocation for Marquis and applicable adjustments to record purchased assets and assumed liabilities at fair value was completed in the fourth quarter of 2016. See Footnote 16. As of September 30, 2016 and 2015, the Company performed the required impairment review. During the impairment review at September 30, 2015, the Company determined that based upon the projected future discounted cash flows generated that its goodwill purchased associated with Modern Everyday, Inc. was impaired and took a charge to earnings of $1,169,904

During the year ended September 30, 2015, the Company also determined that based upon the projected future cash flows generated that certain of its intangible assets were impaired and took a charge to earnings of $2,543,568. There were no impairment losses associated with goodwill or other intangibles for the year ended September 30, 2016.

Revenue Recognition

Manufacturing Segment

The Manufacturing Segment derives revenue primarily from the sale of carpet products; including shipping and handling amounts, which are recognized when the following criteria are met: there is persuasive evidence that a sales agreement exists, delivery has occurred or services have been rendered, the price to the buyer is fixed or determinable, and collectability is reasonably assured. Delivery is not considered to have occurred until the customer takes title to the goods and assumes the risks and rewards of ownership, which is generally on the date of shipment. At the time revenue is recognized, the Company records a provision for the estimated amount of future returns based primarily on historical experience and any known trends or conditions that exist at the time revenue is recognized. Revenues are recorded net of taxes collected from customers.

MarketPlace Platform Segment

The MarketPlace Platform Segment derives product revenue primarily from direct and fulfillment partner sales. Product revenue is recognized when the following revenue recognition criteria are met: there is persuasive evidence of an arrangement exists, delivery has occurred, the price to the buyer is fixed or determinable, and collectability is reasonably assured. Currently, all direct and fulfillment partner product revenue is recorded on a gross basis, as the Company is the primary obligor. Revenues are recorded net of taxes collected from customers.

In addition, the MarketPlace Platform Segment derives revenue from its sales through its strategic publishing partners of discounted goods and services offered by its merchant clients (“Deals”) when the following criteria are met: persuasive evidence of an arrangement exists, delivery has occurred, the price to the buyer is fixed or determinable, and collectability is reasonably assured. These criteria are met when the number of customers who purchase the daily deal exceeds the predetermined threshold, where, if applicable, the Deal has been electronically delivered to the purchaser and a listing of Deals sold has been made available to the merchant. At that time, the Company’s remaining obligations to the merchant, for which it is serving as an agent, are substantially complete. The Company’s remaining obligations, which are limited to remitting payment to the merchant, are inconsequential or perfunctory. The Company recognizes revenue in an amount equal to the net amount it retains from the sale of Deals after paying an agreed upon percentage of the purchase price to the featured merchant excluding any applicable taxes. Revenue is recorded on a net basis because the Company is acting as an agent of the merchant in the transaction.

The Company evaluates the criteria outlined in ASC Topic 605-45, Principal Agent Considerations, in determining whether it is appropriate to record the gross amount of product sales and related costs or the net amount earned as commissions. When the Company is the primary obligor in a transaction, is subject to inventory risk, has latitude in establishing prices and selecting suppliers, or has several but not all of these indicators, revenue is recorded gross. If the Company is not the primary obligor in the transaction and amounts earned are determined using a fixed percentage, revenue is recorded on a net basis.

| F-9 |

For both Deals revenue and product revenue, at the time revenue is recognized, the Company records a provision for the estimated amount of future returns based primarily on historical experience and any known trends or conditions that exist at the time revenue is recognized.

Services Segment

The Services Segment recognizes revenue from directory subscription services as billed for and accepted by the customer. Directory services revenue is billed and recognized monthly for directory services subscribed. The Company has utilized outside billing companies to perform direct ACH withdrawals. For billings via ACH withdrawals, revenue is recognized when such billings are accepted by the customer. Customer refunds are recorded as an offset to gross Services Segment revenue.

Revenue for billings to certain customers that are billed directly by the Company and not through outside billing companies is recognized based on estimated future collections which are reasonably assured. The Company continuously reviews this estimate for reasonableness based on its collection experience.

Shipping and Handling

The Company classifies shipping and handling charged to customers as revenues and classifies costs relating to shipping and handling as cost of revenues.

Advertising Expense

Advertising expense is charged to operations as incurred. Advertising expense totaled $1,247,383 and $177,249 for the years ended September 30, 2016 and 2015.

Legal Expense

The Company expenses legal costs associated with loss contingencies as incurred.

Fair Value Measurements

ASC Topic 820, “Fair Value Measurements and Disclosures,” requires disclosure of the fiar value of financial instruments held by the Company. ASC topic 825, “Financial Instruments,” defines fair value, and establishes a three-level valuation hierarchy for disclosures of fair value measurement that enhances disclosure requirements for fair value measures. The three levels of valuation hierarchy are defined as follows: Level 1 - inputs to the valuation methodology are quoted prices for identical assets or liabilities in active markets. Level 2 – to the valuation methodology include quoted prices for similar assets and liabilities in active markets, and inputs that are observable for the asset or liability, either directly or indirectly, for substantially the full term of the financial instrument. Level 3 – inputs to the valuation methodology are unobservable and significant to the fair value measurement.

The Company’s derivative instruments were reported at fair value using Level 2 inputs as discussed in Note 5. Also, the Company had a purchase price contingency that is discussed in Note 13.

The Company uses Level 2 inputs for its valuation methodology for the warrant derivative liabilities as their fair values were determined by using a probability weighted average Black-Scholes-Merton pricing model based on various assumptions. The Company’s derivative liability is adjusted to reflect fair value at each period end, with any increase or decrease in the fair value being recorded in results of operations as adjustments to fair value of derivatives.

Income Taxes

The Company accounts for income taxes using the asset and liability method. The asset and liability method requires recognition of deferred tax assets and liabilities for expected future tax consequences of temporary differences that currently exist between tax bases and financial reporting bases of the Company's assets and liabilities. Deferred income tax assets and liabilities are measured using enacted tax rates expected to apply to taxable income in the years in which these temporary differences are expected to be recovered or settled. The effect on deferred tax assets and liabilities of a change in tax rates is recognized in income in the period that includes the enactment date. A valuation allowance is provided on deferred taxes if it is determined that it is more likely than not that the asset will not be realized. The Company recognizes penalties and interest accrued related to income tax liabilities in the provision for income taxes in its Consolidated Statements of Operations.

Significant management judgment is required to determine the amount of benefit to be recognized in relation to an uncertain tax position. The Company uses a two-step process to evaluate tax positions. The first step requires an entity to determine whether it is more likely than not (greater than 50% chance) that the tax position will be sustained. The second step requires an entity to recognize in the financial statements the benefit of a tax position that meets the more-likely-than-not recognition criterion. The amounts ultimately paid upon resolution of issues raised by taxing authorities may differ materially from the amounts accrued and may materially impact the financial statements of the Company in future periods.

| F-10 |

Stock-Based Compensation

The company from time to time grants restricted stock awards and options to employees, non-employees and company executives and directors. Such awards are valued based on the grant date fair-value of the instruments, net of estimated forfeitures. The value of each award is amortized on a straight-line basis over the vesting period.

Earnings (Loss) Per Share

Earnings (Loss) per share is calculated in accordance with ASC 260, “Earnings Per share”. Under ASC 260 basic net earnings (loss) per share is computed using the weighted average number of common shares outstanding during the period except that it does not include unvested restricted stock subject to cancellation. Diluted net Earnings (Loss) per share is computed using the weighted average number of common shares and, if dilutive, potential common shares outstanding during the period. Potential common shares consist of the incremental common shares issuable upon the exercise of warrants, options, restricted shares and convertible preferred stock. The dilutive effect of outstanding restricted shares, options and warrants is reflected in diluted earnings (loss) per share by application of the treasury stock method. Convertible preferred stock is reflected on an if-converted basis.

Segment Reporting

ASC Topic 280, “Segment Reporting,” requires use of the “management approach” model for segment reporting. The management approach model is based on the way a company’s management organizes segments within the company for making operating decisions and assessing performance. The company determined it has three reportable segments (See Note 17).

Derivative Financial Instruments

The Company evaluates all of its agreements to determine if such instruments have derivatives or contain features that qualify as embedded derivatives. For derivative financial instruments that are accounted for as liabilities, the derivative instrument is initially recorded at its fair value and is then re-valued at each reporting date, with changes in the fair value reported in the consolidated statements of operations. For stock-based derivative financial instruments, the Company uses a weighted average Black-Scholes-Merton option pricing model to value stock-based derivative financial instruments, the Company uses a weighted average Black-Scholes-Merton option pricing model to value the derivative instruments at inception and on subsequent valuation dates. The classification of derivative instruments, including whether such instruments should be recorded as liabilities or as equity, is evaluated at the end of each reporting period. Derivative instrument liabilities are classified in the balance sheet as current or non-current based on whether or not net-cash settlement of the derivative instrument could be required within 12 months of the balance sheet date. There were no derivative financial instruments as of September 30, 2016 and 2015, respectively.

Reclassifications

Certain amounts in the prior year financial statements have been reclassified to conform to the current year presentation. These reclassifications had no effect on the previously reported net income or stockholders’ equity.

Recently Issued Accounting Pronouncements

In May 2014, the FASB issued Accounting Standards Update No. 2014-09, Revenue from Contracts with Customers (ASU 2014-09), Revenue from Contracts with Customers (ASU 2014-09), which supersedes nearly all existing revenue recognition guidance under U.S. GAAP. The core principle of ASU 2014-09 is to recognize revenues when promised goods or services are transferred to customers in an amount that reflects the consideration to which an entity expects to be entitled for those goods or services. ASU 2014-09 defines a five step process to achieve this core principle and, in doing so, more judgment and estimates may be required within the revenue recognition process than are required under existing U.S. GAAP. The standard is effective for annual periods beginning after December 15, 2016, and interim periods therein, using either of the following transition methods: (i) a full retrospective approach reflecting the application of the standard in each prior reporting period with the option to elect certain practical expedients, or (ii) a retrospective approach with the cumulative effect of initially adopting ASU 2014-09 recognized at the date of adoption (which includes additional footnote disclosures). Early adoption is not permitted. The Company is currently evaluating the impact of the pending adoption of ASU 2014-09 on its consolidated financial statements and has not yet determined the method by which it will adopt the standard.

In August, 2015, the FASB issued ASU No. 2015-04, Revenue from Contracts with Customers (Topic 606): Deferral of the Effective Date. The amendment in this ASI defers the effective date of ASI No. 2014-09 for all entities for one year. Public business entities, certain not-for-profit entities, and certain employee benefit plans should apply the guidance in ASU 2014-09 to annual reporting periods beginning December 15, 2017, including interim reporting periods within that reporting period. Earlier application is permitted only as of annual reporting periods beginning after December 31, 2016, including interim reporting periods within that reporting period.

In January 2015, the FASB issued Accounting Standards Update No. 2015-01, Income Statement – Extraordinary and Unusual items (Subtopic 225-20), Simplifying Income Statement Presentation by Eliminating the Concept of Extraordinary items (ASU 2015-01). The amendment eliminates from U.S. GAAP the concept of extraordinary items. This guidance is effective for the company in the first quarter of fiscal 2017. Early adoption is permitted and allows the company to apply the amendment prospectively or retrospectively. The adoption of this guidance is not expected to have a material impact on the Company’s consolidated financial statements.

| F-11 |

In February, 2015, the FASB issued ASU No. 2015-02, Consolidation (Topic 810): Amendments to the Consolidation Analysis. ASU 2015-02 provides guidance on the consolidation evaluation for reporting organizations that are required to evaluate whether they should consolidate certain legal entities such as limited partnerships, limited liability corporations, and securitization structures (collateralized debt obligations, collateralized loan obligations, and mortgage-backed security transactions). ASU 2015-02 is effective for periods beginning December 15, 2015. The adoption of ASU 2015-02 is not expected to have a material effect on the Company’s consolidated financial statements. Early adoption is permitted.

In September, 2015, the FASB issued ASU No. 2015-16, Business Combinations (Topic 805”. Topic 805 requires that an acquirer retrospectively adjust provisional amounts recognized in a business combination, during the measurement period. To simplify the accounting for adjustments made to provisional amounts, the amendments in the update require that the acquirer recognize adjustments to provisional amounts that are identified during the measurement period in the reporting period in which the adjustment amount is determined. The acquirer is required to also record, in the same period’s financial statements, the effect on earnings of changes in depreciation, amortization, or other income effects, if any, as a result of the change to the provisional amounts, calculated as if the accounting had been completed at the acquisition date. In addition an entity is required to present separately on the face of the income statement or disclose in the notes to the financial statements the portion of the amount recorded in current-period earnings by line item that would have been recorded in previous reporting periods if the adjustment to the provisional amounts had been recognized as of the acquisition date. ASU 2015-16 is effective for fiscal years beginning December 15, 2015. The Company is currently evaluating ASU 2015-16 and has not determined the impact it may have on the Company’s consolidated results of operations, financial position or cash flows.

In April 2015, the FASB issued ASU 2015-03, Interest—Imputation of Interest (Subtopic 835-30): Simplifying the Presentation of Debt Issuance Costs. ASU 2015-03 requires companies to present debt issuance costs as a direct deduction from the carrying value of that debt liability. ASU 2015-03 is effective for fiscal years, and interim periods within those fiscal years, beginning after December 15, 2015. Early adoption is allowed for financial statements that have not been previously issued. Entities would apply the new guidance retrospectively to all prior periods. The Company decided to early adopt ASU 2015-03 in June of 2016. The adoption of ASU 2015-03 is not expected to have a material on the Company’s consolidated results of operations, financial position or cash flows.

In November 2015, the FASB issued ASU 2015-17, Income Taxes (Subtopic 740-10): Balance Sheet Classification of Deferred Taxes. ASU 2015-17 requires companies to classify all deferred tax assets and liabilities as noncurrent on the balance sheet instead of separating deferred taxes into current and noncurrent amounts. ASU 2015-17 is effective for fiscal years, and interim periods within those fiscal years, beginning after December 15, 2016. Early adoption is allowed for financial statements that have not been previously issued. Entities may elect to adopt the guidance either prospectively or retrospectively to all prior periods (i.e., the balance sheet for each period is adjusted). The Company has decided to early adopt ASU 2015-17. All deferred tax assets and liabilities are classified as noncurrent on the balance sheet retrospectively to all prior periods.

In February 2016, the Financial Accounting Standards Board ("FASB") issued Accounting Standards Update ("ASU") 2016-02, Leases (Topic 842). ASU 2016-02 requires lessees to recognize assets and liabilities for most leases. ASU 2016-02 is effective for annual periods beginning after December 15, 2018. Early adoption is permitted. Full retrospective application is prohibited. ASU 2016-02's transition provision is applied using a modified retrospective approach at the beginning of the earliest comparative period presented in the financial statements. The Company is currently evaluating ASU 2016-02 and has not determined the impact it may have on the Company’s consolidated results of operations, financial position or cash flows nor decided on the method of adoption.

Other recent accounting pronouncements issued by the FASB, including its Emerging Issues Task Force, the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants, and the Securities and Exchange Commission are not believed by management to have a material impact on the Company’s present or future financial statements.

| F-12 |

Note 3: Balance Sheet Detail Information

Balance Sheet information is as follows:

|  | September 30, |  |  | September 30, |
|  | 2016 |  |  | 2015 |
Trade and other receivables, current, net: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Accounts receivable, current |  | $ | 9,151,663 |  |  | $ | 9,007,127 |
Less: Allowance for doubtful accounts |  |  | (816,862 | ) |  |  | (763,135 | )
|  | $ | 8,334,801 |  |  | $ | 8,243,992 |
Trade and other receivables, long term, net: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Accounts receivable, long term |  | $ | 344,572 |  |  | $ | 344,572 |
Less: Allowance for doubtful accounts |  |  | (344,572 | ) |  |  | (344,572 | )
|  | $ | – |  |  | $ | – |
Total trade and other receivables, net: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Gross trade and other receivables |  | $ | 9,496,235 |  |  | $ | 9,351,699 |
Less: Allowance for doubtful accounts |  |  | (1,161,434 | ) |  |  | (1,107,707 | )
|  | $ | 8,334,801 |  |  | $ | 8,243,992 |
Components of allowance for doubtful accounts are as follows: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Allowance for dilution and fees on amounts due from billing aggregators |  | $ | 1,063,617 |  |  | $ | 1,063,617 |
Allowance for customer refunds |  |  | 1,230 |  |  |  | 1,715 |
Allowance for other trade receivables |  |  | 96,587 |  |  |  | 42,375 |
|  | $ | 1,161,434 |  |  | $ | 1,107,707 |
Inventory |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Raw materials |  | $ | 6,664,286 |  |  | $ | 6,715,298 |
Work in progress |  |  | 773,238 |  |  |  | 836,837 |
Finished goods |  |  | 4,721,371 |  |  |  | 6,185,741 |
|  |  | 12,158,895 |  |  |  | 13,737,876 |
Less: Obsolescence reserve |  |  | (1,105,810 | ) |  |  | (402,278 | )
|  | $ | 11,053,085 |  |  | $ | 13,335,598 |
Property and equipment, net: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Land and improvements |  | $ | – |  |  | $ | 687,999 |
Building and improvements |  |  | 6,780,959 |  |  |  | 4,202,000 |
Transportation equipment |  |  | 77,419 |  |  |  | 77,419 |
Machinery and equipment |  |  | 10,211,565 |  |  |  | 7,676,561 |
Furnishings and fixtures |  |  | 192,701 |  |  |  | 211,701 |
Office, computer equipment and other |  |  | 216,793 |  |  |  | 244,674 |
|  |  | 17,479,437 |  |  |  | 13,100,354 |
Less: Accumulated depreciation |  |  | (3,464,936 | ) |  |  | (618,453 | )
|  | $ | 14,014,501 |  |  | $ | 12,481,901 |
Intangible assets, net: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Domain name and marketing related intangibles |  | $ | 18,957 |  |  | $ | 18,957 |
Website and technology related intangibles |  |  | – |  |  |  | 25,300 |
Customer Relationships intangible |  |  | 402,452 |  |  |  | – |
Purchased software |  |  | 1,500,000 |  |  |  | 1,500,000 |
|  |  | 1,921,409 |  |  |  | 1,544,257 |
Less: Accumulated amortization |  |  | (231,619 | ) |  |  | (27,327 | )
|  | $ | 1,689,790 |  |  | $ | 1,516,930 |
Accrued liabilities: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Accrued payroll and bonuses |  | $ | 685,410 |  |  | $ | 731,782 |
Accrued software costs |  |  | 584,500 |  |  |  | 1,500,000 |
Accrued fee due Kingston Diversified Holdings LLC |  |  | 2,800,000 |  |  |  | – |
Accrued expenses - other |  |  | 2,326,862 |  |  |  | 1,429,167 |
|  | $ | 6,396,772 |  |  | $ | 3,660,949 |

| F-13 |

Note 4: Goodwill and other Intangibles

The Company’s intangible assets consist of licenses for the use of internet domain names, Universal Resource Locators, or URL’s, capitalized website development costs, other information technology licenses, software, a covenant not to compete, and marketing and technology related intangibles acquired through the acquisition of LiveDeal, Inc. As a result of the acquisition of Modern Everyday Inc., the Company recorded goodwill of $1,169,904. In addition as a result of the acquisition of Marquis Industries, Inc., the Company initially recorded provisional goodwill of $800,000. As a result of management finalizing the fair values of assets and liabilities in the fourth quarter of fiscal 2016, provisional goodwill was removed and a new intangible asset, customer relationships – Marquis was recorded in the sum of $439,039. All such assets are capitalized at their original cost and amortized over their estimated useful lives as follows: domain name and marketing – 3 to 20 years; website and technology – 3 to 5 years; software – 5 years, customer relationships – 15 years and covenant not to compete – 4 years. Goodwill is not amortized, but evaluated for impairment on at least an annual basis.

During the year ended September 30, 2015, the Company purchased software for $1,500,000. Effective September 15, 2016 the Company and the licenser and developer of the software reached agreement whereby the company would pay for the software by issuing to licensor 58,333 of the Company’s common shares to settle the accrued but unpaid obligation. The shares were not issued prior to September 30, 2016, and the accrued obligation of $584,500 will remain in accrued expense until the shares are issued. As a result of this agreement, the Company recorded $915,500 of other income.

During the year ended September 30, 2015, the Company determined that certain of its long-lived intangible assets and goodwill were impaired and took a charge to earnings of $2,543,568 and $1,169,904, respectively for a total of $3,713,472.

The following summarizes estimated future amortization expense related to intangible assets that have net balances as of September 30, 2016:

2017 |  | $ | 245,179 |
2018 |  |  | 243,555 |
2019 |  |  | 243,555 |
2020 |  |  | 243,555 |
2021 |  |  | 243,555 |
Thereafter |  |  | 470,392 |
|  | $ | 1,689,791 |

Note 5: Derivative Liability

The February 2014 convertible note discussed in Note 6 had a reset provision and a dilutive issuance clause that gave rise to a derivative liability. The reset provision provided for the conversion price to be adjusted downward in the event that the Company issued any securities at a price per share lower than the then-current conversion price; provided, however, that in no event shall the conversion price per common share be less than $1.00.

The fair value of the derivative liability was recorded and shown separately under current liabilities. Changes in the fair value of the derivative liability were recorded in the consolidated statement of operations under other income (expense).

The Company evaluates all of its agreements to determine if such instruments have derivatives or contain features that qualify as embedded derivatives. For derivative financial instruments that are accounted for as liabilities, the derivative instrument is initially recorded at its fair value and is then re-valued at each reporting date, with changes in the fair value reported in the consolidated statements of operations. For stock-based derivative financial instruments, the Company uses a weighted average Black-Scholes-Merton option pricing model to value the derivative instruments at inception and on subsequent valuation dates. The classification of derivative instruments, including whether such instruments should be recorded as liabilities or as equity, is evaluated at the end of each reporting period. Derivative instrument liabilities are classified in the balance sheet as current or non-current based on whether or not net-cash settlement of the derivative instrument could be required within 12 months of the balance sheet date.

The range of significant assumptions which the Company used to measure the fair value of the derivative liability at September 30, 2014 was as follows:

|  | Inception |  |  | September 30, 2014 |
Stock price |  | $ | 42.84 |  |  | $ | 17.88 |
Risk free rate |  |  | 0.11% |  |  |  | 0.13% |
Volatility |  |  | 142% |  |  |  | 94% |
Exercise prices |  | $ | 48.72 |  |  | $ | 17.58 |
Term (years) |  |  | 1.00 |  |  |  | 0.42 |

| F-14 |

The February 2014 convertible note was repaid during the year ended September 30, 2015; therefore there was not a related derivative liability at September 30, 2015. There were no new derivative liabilities for year ended September 30, 2016.

Derivative liability balance, September 30, 2014 |  | $ | 83,580 |
Issuance of derivative liability during the year ended September 30, 2015 |  |  | – |
Change in derivative liability during the year ended September 30, 2015 |  |  | (83,580 | )
Derivative liability balance, September 30, 2015 |  | $ | – |

Note 6: Notes Payable

Revolver Loan and Term Loan

In connection with the purchase of Marquis Industries Inc. and subsidiaries (“Marquis”), the Company entered into an agreement with Bank of America for a Term and Revolving Loan for approximately $7.8 million for the term component and approximately $15 million for the revolving component. As part of the Bank of America Revolving Loan, Marquis may borrow up to $15 million (based on eligibility).

The Bank of America term loan bears interest at a variable rate based on a base rate plus a margin. The current base rate is the greater of (a) Bank of America prime rate, (b) the current federal funds rate plus 0.50%, or (c) 30-day LIBOR plus 1.00% plus the margin, which varies, depending on the fixed coverage ratio table below. Levels I – IV which determine the interest rate to be charged, is based on the fixed charge coverage ratio.

Fixed Coverage Ratio Table

Level | Fixed Charge Coverage Ratio | Base Rate Revolver | LIBOR Revolver | Base Rate Term | LIBOR Term Loans
I | >2.00 to 1.00 | 0.50% | 1.50% | 0.75% | 1.75%
II | <2.00 to 1.00 but >1.50 to 1.00 | 0.75% | 1.75% | 1.00% | 2.00%
III | <1.50 to 1.00 but >1.20 to 1.00 | 1.00% | 2.00% | 1.25% | 2.25%
IV | <1.2 to 1.00 | 1.25% | 2.25% | 1.50% | 2.50%

The Revolver and Term loans are cross-collateralized with substantially all real and personal property of Marquis. As of September 30, 2016 the Company was at Level IV and on September 30, 2015 the Company was at Level II. The Term Loan component is due and payable in July 2020, which is when the Revolving Loan component terminates.

The Revolver and Term loans contain covenants that require, among other things, for the Company to maintain a fixed charge coverage ratio of at least 1.05 to 1, tested as of the last day of each month for the twelve consecutive months ending on such day. On October 20, 2016, it was agreed that Level IV interest rates would be applicable until October 20, 2017, and then the Level would be adjusted up or down on a quarterly basis going forward based upon the above fixed coverage ratio table.

Real Estate Transaction

On June 14, 2016, the Company entered into a transaction with Store Capital Acquisitions, LLC. The transaction included a sale-leaseback of land owned by Marquis Industries, Inc. (“Marquis”) and a loan secured by the improvements on such land. The total aggregate proceeds received from the sale of the land and the loan was $10,000,000, which consisted of $644,479 from the sale of the land and a note payable of $9,355,521. The company recognized a loss of $43,520 on the sale of the land. In connection with the transaction, the Company entered into a lease with a 15 year term commencing on the closing of the transaction, which provides the Company an option to extend the lease upon the expiration of its term. The initial annual lease rate is $59,614. The proceeds from this transaction were used to pay down the Revolver and Term loans, and related party loan, as well as purchasing a building from the previous owners of Marquis that was not purchased in the July 2015 transaction. The note payable bears interest at 9.25% per annum, with principal and interest due monthly. The note payable matures June 13, 2056. For the first five years of the note payable, there is a pre-payment penalty of 5%, which declines by 1% for each year the loan remains un-paid. At the end of 5 years, there is no pre-payment penalty. In connection with the note payable, the Company incurred $415,757 in transaction costs that are being recognized as a debt issuance costs that will be amortized to interest expense over the term of the note payable.

February 2014 Convertible Note Transaction

On February 27, 2014, the Company issued a one year convertible note to an otherwise unaffiliated, non-institutional third party in the principal amount of $323,595. The note (i) was unsecured, (ii) bears interest at the rate of six percent per annum, and (iii) was issued without any original issue discount.

| F-15 |

The principal is convertible into shares of the Company’s common stock at any time and from time-to-time at the instance of either the Company or the holder. The per-share conversion price is an amount equal to ninety percent (90%) of the 10-day volume weighted average closing bid price for the company’s common stock, as reported by The NASDAQ Stock Market, Inc. for the ten (10) trading days immediately preceding the date of the notice of conversion, subject to downward adjustment in the event that the Company issues any securities at a price per share lower than the then-current conversion price; provided, however, that in no event shall the conversion price per share be less than $1.00. The Company provided the holder with certain negative covenants and events of default, each standard for transactions of this nature.

Due to the “reset” and “dilutive issuance” clause in this note relating to the conversion price from dilutive share issuance, the Company has determined that the conversion feature is considered a derivative liability for the Company, which is detailed in Note 5.

The Company determined an initial derivative liability value of $139,852, which is recorded as a derivative liability as of the date of issuance while also recording an $139,852 debt discount on its balance sheet in relation to the bifurcation of the embedded conversion options of the note. The debt discount was being amortized over the one year term. The note was repaid during the year ended September 30, 2015, therefore the remaining unamortized debt discount of $57,665 was written off to interest expense. Also, as a result of the note being repaid, the derivative liability associated with this convertible note was reduced to $0. The Company recorded $83,580 of non-cash “change in fair value of derivative” income during the year ended September 30, 2015.

ICG Convertible Note Transaction

On January 23, 2014, the Company issued a note to Isaac Capital Group (“ICG”), a related party, in the principal amount of $500,000. Because the conversion price of $13.74 per common share was less than the stock price, this gave rise to a beneficial conversion feature valued at $500,000. The Company recognized this beneficial conversion feature as a debt discount and additional paid in capital. The debt discount was being amortized over the one year term of the note. On December 3, 2014, ICG converted the note into 112,395 shares of common stock; therefore the remaining debt discount of $158,219 was written off and recognized as interest expense. In addition, upon the conversion of the note, the Company issued to ICG a warrant to acquire 112,395 additional shares of the Company’s common stock at an exercise price of $5.70 per share. The fair value of the warrants issued in connection with the conversion of the note was $1,853,473 and was immediately recognized as interest expense.

Kingston Convertible Note Transaction ($10 Million Line of Credit)

On January 7, 2014, the Company entered into a Note Purchase Agreement (the “Kingston Purchase Agreement”) with Kingston Diversified Holdings LLC (“Kingston”), pursuant to which the Investor agreed to purchase for cash up to $5,000,000 in aggregate principal amount of the Company’s Convertible Notes (“Notes”). The Kinston Purchase Agreement and the Notes, which were unsecured, provided that all amounts payable by the Company to Kinston under the Notes will be due and payable on the second (2nd) anniversary of the date of the Kinston Purchase Agreement (the “Maturity Date”). The Kingston Purchase Agreement provided for a 5% discount to the note amount, interest at 8% per annum and convertible into shares of the Company’s common stock equal to 70% of the lessor of: (i) the closing bid price of the common stock on the date of the Kingston Purchase Agreement (i.e. $18.72 per share); or (ii) the 10-day volume weighted average closing bid price for the common stock, as listed on NASDAQ for the 10 business days immediately preceding the date of conversion (the “Average Price”); provided, however, that in no event will the Average Price per share be less than $0.33.

On October 16, 2014, the Company issued a Note to Kingston in the principal amount of $100,000. Because the conversion price of $4.74 was less than the stock price on the date of issuance, this gave rise to a beneficial conversion feature valued at $100,000. The Company recognized this beneficial conversion feature as a debt discount and additional paid in capital. The debt discount is being amortized over a one year term. On November 17, 2014, Kingston converted the note into 21,168 shares of common stock; therefore the debt discount of $100,000 was written off and recognized as interest expense.

On October 29, 2014, the Company entered into an amended convertible note purchase agreement with Kingston whereby the Company and Kingston agreed to (i) increase the maximum principal amount of the notes from $5 Million to $10 Million in principal amount, (ii) eliminate the original issue discount provision of the agreement and replace it with an execution payment equal to 5% of the maximum loan amount, and (iii) provide certain additional adjustments to the note conversion price.

In addition, as a result of the October 29, 2014 amendment, the Company was required to issue to Kingston, the original issue discount payment equal to 5% of the maximum loan in shares of the Company’s common stock based upon the conversion price of the first conversion which was $4.74 per share. The Company issued 105,042 shares of common stock that had a fair value of $2,004,202 which was immediately recognized as interest expense.

Cathay Bank Notes and Credit Line

In connection with the purchase of Modern Everyday, Inc., the Company assumed a credit line and two additional notes from Cathay bank (“Cathay”). The credit line was paid in full on April 20, 2016. The two remaining notes, each $250,000 due Cathay, mature December 31, 2017, and bear interest at 6% and 5.25%, respectively.

The Cathay notes are collateralized by all the assets of Modern Everyday, Inc. and are guaranteed Tony Isaac, a related party and Director of the Company.

| F-16 |

Equipment Loan

On June 20, 2016 and August 5, 2016, Marquis entered into a transaction (“the Equipment Loan”) with Banc of America Leasing & Capital, LLC., which provided $5 Million, secured by equipment. The Equipment Loan is due September 24, 2021, payable in 59 monthly payments of $84,273 beginning September 23, 2016, with a final payment in the sum of $584,273, interest at 3.8905% per annum.

Notes Payable as of September 30, 2016 and 2015 consisted of the following:

|  | September 30, 2016 |  |  | September 30, 2015 |
Base Rate Revolver Loan- interest rate based on prime rate adjusted for fixed coverage ratio (table below), maturity date July 6, 2020 |  | $ | 222,590 |  |  | $ | 7,225,745 |
Base Rate Term Loan- interest rate based on prime rate adjusted for fixed coverage ratio (table below) fixed coverage ratio, maturity date July 6, 2020 |  |  | – |  |  |  | 7,628,438 |
Note Payable to Bank, due September 24, 2021. 59 monthly payments of $84,273 with a final payment in the amount of $584,273, interest at 3.8905%, secured by Equipment |  |  | 4,931,937 |  |  |  | – |
Note payable to STORE Capital Acquisitions, LLC, due June 13, 2056, monthly principal and interest payments of $73,970, interest at 9.25% per annum, secured by land and buildings |  |  | 9,351,796 |  |  |  | – |
Note Payable to Bank, due December 31, 2017, with interest at 6.25% |  |  | 198,569 |  |  |  | – |
Note Payable to Bank, due December 31, 2017, with interest at 5% |  |  | 249,765 |  |  |  | – |
Credit line due January 1, 2024, with interest rate of 2.75% |  |  | – |  |  |  | 669,351 |
Note payable to individual, payable on demand, interest at 10.0% per annum, unsecured |  |  | – |  |  |  | 92,441 |
Acquisition note payable, due September 6, 2016, as amended, non-interest bearing |  |  | – |  |  |  | 395,251 |
Note payable to individual, payable within 90 days of a written demand notice, interest at 11% per annum, unsecured |  |  | 206,529 |  |  |  | – |
Note payable to individual, payable within 90 days of a written demand notice, interest at 10% per annum, unsecured |  |  | 500,000 |  |  |  | – |
Note payable to individual, payable within 120 days of a written demand notice, interest at 8.25% per annum, unsecured |  |  | 225,000 |  |  |  | – |
Total debt |  |  | 15,886,186 |  |  |  | 16,011,226 |
Less unamortized debt issuance costs |  |  | (414,025 | ) |  |  | – |
Net amount |  |  | 15,472,161 |  |  |  | 16,011,226 |
Less current portion |  |  | (1,789,289 | ) |  |  | (1,443,036 | )
Long-term portion |  | $ | 13,682,872 |  |  | $ | 14,568,190 |

| F-17 |

Future maturities of debt at September 30, 2016 are as follows:

2017 |  | $ | 1,789,289 |
2018 |  |  | 1,341,409 |
2019 |  |  | 929,918 |
2020 |  |  | 1,190,954 |
2021 |  |  | 1,425,828 |
Thereafter |  |  | 9,208,788 |

Note 7: Note Payable, Related Party

In connection with the purchase of Marquis Industries, Inc., the Company entered into a mezzanine loan in the amount of up to $7,000,000 with Isaac Capital Fund, a private lender whose managing member is Jon Isaac, the Chief Executive and Financial Officer of the Company.

The Isaac Capital Fund mezzanine loan bears interest at 12.5% with payment obligations of interest each month and all principal due in January 2021 (six months after the final payments are due under the Bank of America Term and Revolving Loans). As of September 30, 2016 and 2015, there was $2,000,000 and $6,495,825 outstanding on this mezzanine loan.

Note 8: Stockholders’ Equity

Series E Convertible Preferred Stock

Pursuant to an existing tender offer, holders of 2,197 shares of the Company’s common stock exchanged said shares for 127,840 shares of Series E Convertible Preferred Stock, at the then $5.10 market value of the common stock. The shares carry a $0.30 per share liquidation preference and accrue dividends at the rate of 5% per annum on the liquidation preference per share, payable quarterly from legally available funds. If such funds are not available, dividends shall continue to accumulate until they can be paid from legally available funds. Holders of the preferred shares are entitled, after two years from issuance, to convert them into common shares on a one-to-one basis together with payment of $85.50 per converted share.

During the years ended September 30, 2016 and 2015, the Company accrued dividends of $1,917 and $1,921, respectively, payable to holders of Series E preferred stock. At September 30, 2016 unpaid dividends were $959.

Common Stock

During the year ended September 30, 2016, the Company issued:

2,158 shares of common stock for services rendered valued at $20,000. The value was based on the market value of the Company’s common stock on the date of issuance.

During the year ended September 30, 2015, the Company issued:

31,856 shares of common stock for services rendered valued at $498,059. The value was based on the market value of the Company’s common stock on the date of issuance;

100,000 shares of common stock issued to officers of the Company as bonuses for services rendered in fiscal years 2012, 2013 and 2014 valued at $1,518,000. The value was based on the market value of the Company’s common stock on the date of issuance;

25,833 shares of common stock for net cash proceeds of $538,441;

135,063 shares of common stock for the conversion of convertible notes and accrued interest of $635,756;

105,042 shares of common stock as payment for the original issue discount fees associated with the Kingston Agreement. The value of the shares was $2,004,202 based on the market value of the Company’s common stock at the date of issuance.

Treasury Stock

For year ended September 30, 2016, the Company purchased 30,122 shares of its common stock on the open market (treasury shares) for $300,027. The Company accounted for the purchase of these treasury shares using the cost method.

| F-18 |

At-the-Market Offerings of Common Stock (Chardan Capital Markets LLC)

On January 7, 2014, the company entered into an Engagement Agreement (the “January 2014 Engagement Agreement”) with Chardan Capital Markets LLC (Chardan”) pursuant to which the Company agreed to issue and sell up to a maximum aggregate amount of 330,000 of its common stock from time to time through Chardan as its sales agent, under its shelf Registration Statement on Form S-3. On May 16, 2014, the Company entered into another Engagement Agreement (the “May 2014 Engagement Agreement”) with Chardan pursuant to which the Company may issue and sell up to a maximum aggregate amount of 1,666,667 shares of its common stock from time to time through Chardan as its sales agent, under its shelf Registration Statement on Form S-3.

The Company will pay Chardan a commission equal to up to 3% of the gross proceeds from the sale of the common stock. Such commissions were $0 and $8,211 for the years ended September 30, 2016 and 2015, respectively. During the years ended September 30, 2016 and 2015, the Company sold 0 and 25,833 shares, respectively, of its common stock for net proceeds of $0 and $538,441, respectively.

2014 Omnibus Equity Incentive Plan

On January 7, 2014, our Board of Directors adopted the 2014 Omnibus Equity Incentive Plan (the “2014 Plan”), which authorizes issuance of distribution equivalent rights, incentive stock options, non-qualified stock options, performance stock, performance units, restricted ordinary shares, restricted stock units, stock appreciation rights, tandem stock appreciation rights and unrestricted ordinary shares to our directors, officer, employees, consultants and advisors. The Company has reserved up to 300,000 shares of common stock for issuance under the 2014 Plan. As required under Nasdaq Listing rule 5635(c), the company included a proposal at its 2014 Annual Meeting of Stockholders, which was held on July 11, 2014, to obtain approval of the 2014 Plan. The 2014 Plan was approved.

Note 9: Warrants

The Company issued several notes in prior periods and converted them resulting in the issuance of warrants. The following table summarizes information about the Company’s warrants at September 30, 2016:

|  | Number of Units |  |  | Weighted Average Exercise Price |  |  | Weighted Average Remaining Contractual Term (in years) |  |  | Intrinsic Value |
Outstanding at September 30, 2015 |  |  | 590,146 |  |  | $ | 4.14 |  |  |  | 2.73 |  |  | $ | 3,493,092 |
Granted |  |  | – |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Exercised |  |  | – |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Outstanding at September 30, 2016 |  |  | 590,146 |  |  | $ | 4.14 |  |  |  | 1.73 |  |  | $ | 4,307,493 |
Exercisable at September 30, 2016 |  |  | 590,146 |  |  | $ | 4.14 |  |  |  | 1.73 |  |  | $ | 4,307,493 |

Most of the above warrants were issued in connection with the conversion of convertible notes from Isaac Capital Group. When the debts is converted and warrants are issued, the Company determines the fair value of the warrants using the Black-Scholes-Merton model and takes a charge to interest expense at the date of issuance.

The exercise price for the warrants outstanding and exercisable at September 30, 2016 is as follows:

Outstanding |  |  | Exercisable |
Number of Warrants |  |  | Exercise Price |  |  | Number of Warrants |  |  | Exercise Price |
| 271,981 |  |  | $ | 3.30 |  |  |  | 271,981 |  |  | $ | 3.30 |
| 89,286 |  |  |  | 3.36 |  |  |  | 89,286 |  |  |  | 3.36 |
| 61,914 |  |  |  | 4.86 |  |  |  | 61,914 |  |  |  | 4.86 |
| 166,965 |  |  |  | 5.70 |  |  |  | 166,965 |  |  |  | 5.70 |
| 590,146 |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | 590,146 |  |  |  |  |

| F-19 |

Note 10: Stock-Based Compensation

From time to time, the Company grants stock options and restricted stock awards to directors, officers and employees. These awards are valued at the grant date by determining the fair value of the instruments, net of estimated forfeitures. The value of each award is amortized on a straight-line basis over the requisite service period.

Stock Options

The following table summarizes stock option activity for the years ended September 30, 2016 and 2015:

|  |  |  |  | Weighted |  |  | Weighted |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  | Average |  |  | Average |  |  |  |
|  | Number of |  |  | Exercise |  |  | Remaining |  |  |  |
|  | Shares |  |  | Price |  |  | Contractual Life |  |  | Intrinsic Value |
Outstanding at September 30, 2015 |  |  | 175,000 |  |  | $ | 11.22 |  |  |  | 4.76 |  |  | $ | 225,750 |
Granted |  |  | – |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Exercised |  |  | – |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Forfeited |  |  | – |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Outstanding at September, 30 2016 |  |  | 175,000 |  |  | $ | 11.22 |  |  |  | 3.75 |  |  | $ | 346,500 |
Exercisable at September 30, 2016 |  |  | 168,750 |  |  | $ | 10.68 |  |  |  | 3.55 |  |  | $ | 346,500 |

The Company recognized compensation expense of $256,145 and $712,538 during the years ended September 30, 2016 and 2015, respectively, related to stock option awards granted to certain employees and officers based on the grant date fair value of the awards, net of estimated forfeitures.

At September 30, 2016 the Company had $3,653 of unrecognized compensation expense (net of estimated forfeitures) associated with stock option awards which the company expects will be recognized through June of 2017.

During the year ended September 30, 2015, the Company reduced the exercise price by 50% for the 100,000 stock options then outstanding. The Company recognized compensation expense of $54,677 related to the re-pricing of the exercise price for these options.

The exercise price for stock options outstanding and exercisable at September 30, 2016 is as follows:

Outstanding |  |  | Exercisable |
Number of Options |  |  | Exercise Price |  |  | Number of Options |  |  | Exercise Price |
| 31,250 |  |  | $ | 4.98 |  |  |  | 31,250 |  |  | $ | 4.98 |
| 25,000 |  |  |  | 7.50 |  |  |  | 25,000 |  |  |  | 7.50 |
| 31,250 |  |  |  | 10.02 |  |  |  | 31,250 |  |  |  | 10.02 |
| 6,250 |  |  |  | 12.48 |  |  |  | 6,250 |  |  |  | 12.48 |
| 6,250 |  |  |  | 15.00 |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 15.00 |
| 75,000 |  |  |  | 15.18 |  |  |  | 75,000 |  |  |  | 15.18 |
| 175,000 |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | 168,750 |  |  |  |  |

The following table summarizes information about the Company’s non-vested shares as of September 2016:

|  |  |  |  | Weighted-Average |
|  | Number of |  |  | Grant-Date |
Non-vested Shares |  | Shares |  |  | Fair Value |
Non-vested at September 30, 2015 |  |  | 62,500 |  |  | $ | 8.64 |
Granted |  |  | – |  |  |  |  |
Vested |  |  | (56,250 | ) |  |  |  |
Non-vested at September 30, 2016 |  |  | 6,250 |  |  | $ | 8.64 |

For stock options granted during 2015 where the exercise price equaled the stock price at the date of the grant, the weighted-average fair value of such options was $11.52 and the weighted-average exercise price of such options was $15.18. No options were granted during 2016 and 2015, where the exercise price was less than the common stock price at the date of grant or where the exercise price was greater than the common stock price at the date of grant.

| F-20 |

The assumptions used in calculating the fair value of stock options granted use the Black-Scholes option pricing model for options granted in 2015 are as follows:

Risk-free interest rate |  | 1.01%
Expected life of the options |  | 2.5 to 3.5 years
Expected volatility |  | 140%
Expected dividend yield |  | 0%

Note 11: Earnings (Loss) Per Share

Net earnings (loss) per share is calculated using the weighted average number of shares of common stock outstanding during the applicable period. Basic weighted average common shares outstanding do not include shares of restricted stock that have not yet vested, although such shares are included as outstanding shares in the Company’s Consolidated Balance Sheet. Diluted net earnings (loss) per share is computed using the weighted average number of common shares outstanding and if dilutive, potential common shares outstanding during the period. Potential common shares consist of the additional common shares issuable in respect of restricted share awards, stock options and convertible preferred stock. Preferred stock dividends are subtracted from net earnings (loss) to determine the amount available to common stockholders.

The following table presents the computation of basic and diluted net earnings (loss) per share:

|  | Year Ending September 30, |
|  | 2016 |  |  | 2015 |
Basic |  |  |  |  |  |
Net income (loss) attributed to Live Ventures Incorporated |  | $ | 17,829,857 |  |  | $ | (14,666,129 | )
Less: preferred stock dividends |  |  | (1,917 | ) |  |  | (1,921 | )
Net income (loss) applicable to common stock |  | $ | 17,827,940 |  |  | $ | (14,668,050 | )
Weighted average common shares outstanding |  |  | 2,815,072 |  |  |  | 2,627,636 |
Basic earnings (loss) per share |  | $ | 6.33 |  |  | $ | (5.58 | )
Diluted |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Net income (loss) applicable to common stock |  | $ | 17,827,940 |  |  | $ | (14,668,050 | )
Add: preferred stock dividends |  |  | 1,917 |  |  |  | 1,921 |
Net income (loss) applicable for diluted earnings (loss) per share |  | $ | 17,829,857 |  |  | $ | (14,666,129 | )
Weighted average common shares outstanding |  |  | 2,815,072 |  |  |  | 2,627,636 |
Add: Options |  |  | 21,166 |  |  |  | – |
Add: Warrants |  |  | 339,620 |  |  |  | – |
Add: preferred stock |  |  | 127,840 |  |  |  | – |
Assumed weighted average common shares outstanding |  |  | 3,303,698 |  |  |  | 2,627,636 |
Diluted earnings (loss) per share |  | $ | 5.40 |  |  | $ | (5.58 | )

The following potentially dilutive securities were excluded from the calculation of diluted net loss per share for year ended September 30, 2015 because the effects were anti-dilutive based on the application of the treasury stock method and because the Company incurred net losses during the period:

Options to purchase shares of common stock |  |  | 175,000 |
Warrants to purchase shares of common stock |  |  | 590,146 |
Series E convertible preferred stock |  |  | 127,840 |
Total potentially dilutive shares |  |  | 892,986 |

| F-21 |

Note 12: Related Party Transactions

The Company entered into a Note Purchase Agreement with Isaac Capital Group (“ICG”), an entity owned by Jon Isaac, the Company’s President and Chief Executive Officer and a director of the Company, and subsequently issued a series of Subordinated Convertible Notes thereunder to ICG. In connection with these transactions, the Company received gross proceeds of $500,000 during the year ended September 30, 2014.

Because the conversion price under ICG’s notes was less than the fair market value of the stock on the date of issuance, the Company recognized a beneficial conversion feature which was treated as a debt discount and amortized on a straight line basis as interest expense until the date of conversion, at which time all remaining debt discount was recognized as interest expense. Additionally, the fair value of the warrants that were contingently issuable to ICG upon conversion was recognized as additional interest expense.

During the years ended September 30, 2016 and 2015, the Company recognized total interest expense of $583,233 and $2,018,803, respectively, associated with the ICG notes.

Also see Note 6, 7 and 13.

Note 13: Commitments and Contingencies

Purchase Price Contingency

In connection with the acquisition of Modern Everyday, Inc. in August 2014; the company issued 8,333 shares of the Company’s common stock as part of the consideration for the acquisition. The company guaranteed the holder of the 8,333 shares that the value of those shares will be at least $48.00 per share 30 months after the acquisition date. The Company agreed to compensate the holder, if the share price was less than $48.00 at the 30 month anniversary date of the acquisition, the difference between $48.00 and the share price at the 30 month anniversary date times the number of shares still owned by the holder. The Company reached an agreement with the holder of these shares that would not require the company to compensate the holder if the value of the shares was under $48.00 per share; therefore the Company removed the contingent liability during the quarter ended March 31, 2016 and recorded other income of $316,000.

Litigation

The Company is party to certain legal proceedings from time to time incidental to the conduct of its business. These proceedings could result in fines, penalties, compensatory or treble dames or non-monetary relief. The nature of legal proceedings is such that the Company cannot assure the outcome of any particular matter, and an unfavorable ruling or development could have a materially adverse effect on our consolidated financial position, results of operations and cash flows in the period which a ruling or settlement occurs. However, based on information available to the Company’s management to date and other than as noted below, the Company’s management does not expect that the outcome of any matter pending against us is likely to have a materially adverse effect on the Company’s consolidated financial position as of September 30, 2016, results of operations, cash flows or liquidity of the Company.

Operating Leases and Service Contracts

The company leases its office space, certain equipment and a building (from a related party) under long-term operating leases expiring through fiscal year 2016. Rent expense under these leases was $518,877 and $581,750 for the years ended September 30, 2016 and 2015, respectively. The Company has also entered into several non-cancelable service contracts.

As of September 30, 2016, future minimum annual payments under operating lease agreements for fiscal years ending September 30 are as follows:

2017 |  | $ | 116,124 |
2018 |  |  | 72,870 |
2019 |  |  | 85,407 |
2020 |  |  | 100,092 |
2021 |  |  | 117,312 |
Thereafter |  |  | 2,948,078 |
|  | $ | 3,439,883 |

| F-22 |

Note 14: Income Taxes

Deferred income taxes reflect the net tax effects of temporary differences between the carrying amounts of assets and liabilities for financial reporting purposes and the amounts used for income tax purposes.

Income tax expense for the years ended September 30, 2016 and 2015 is as follows:

|  | 2016 |  |  | 2015 |
Current expense: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Federal |  | $ | – |  |  | $ | 320,000 |
State |  |  | 31,161 |  |  |  | 56,000 |
|  |  | 31,161 |  |  |  | 376,000 |
Deferred expense: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Federal |  |  | (12,524,582 | ) |  |  | – |
State |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |
|  |  | – |  |  |  | – |
Total income tax expense |  | $ | (12,493,221 | ) |  | $ | 376,000 |

A reconciliation of the differences between the effective and statutory income tax rates for years ended September 30:

|  | 2016 |  |  | 2015 |
|  | Amount |  |  | Percent |  |  | Amount |  |  | Percent |
Federal statutory rates |  | $ | 1,830,150 |  |  |  | 34% |  |  | $ | (4,874,337 | ) |  |  | 34% |
State income taxes |  |  | 161,484 |  |  |  | 3% |  |  |  | (123,292 | ) |  |  | 1% |
Permanent differences |  |  | (852,646 | ) |  |  | -16% |  |  |  | 2,794,987 |  |  |  | -19% |
Net operating loss adjustment |  |  | (1,083,866 | ) |  |  | -20% |  |  |  | 327,477 |  |  |  | -2% |
Valuation allowance against net deferred tax assets |  |  | (12,284,278 | ) |  |  | -228% |  |  |  | 2,251,165 |  |  |  | -16% |
Other |  |  | (264,065 | ) |  |  | -5% |  |  |  | – |  |  |  | 0% |
Effective rate |  | $ | (12,493,221 | ) |  |  | -227% |  |  | $ | 376,000 |  |  |  | -3% |

At September 30, deferred income tax assets and liabilities were comprised of:

|  | 2016 |  |  | 2015 |
Deferred income tax asset, current: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Book to tax differences in accounts receivable |  | $ | 406,733 |  |  | $ | 374,621 |
Book to tax differences in prepaid expenses |  |  | – |  |  |  | 65,467 |
Book to tax difference in accrued expenses |  |  | 241,536 |  |  |  | 144,961 |
Book to tax differences in inventory |  |  | 414,575 |  |  |  | – |
Total deferred income tax asset, current |  |  | 1,062,844 |  |  |  | 585,049 |
Less: valuation allowance |  |  | – |  |  |  | (585,049 | )
Deferred income tax asset, current, net |  |  | 1,062,844 |  |  |  | – |
Deferred income tax asset, long-term: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Net operation loss carryforwards |  |  | 9,915,371 |  |  |  | 10,801,243 |
Book to tax differences in intangible assets |  |  | 633,869 |  |  |  | 632,557 |
Book to tax differences in organizational costs |  |  | 160,586 |  |  |  | 272,239 |
Book to tax differences in depreciation |  |  | 751,912 |  |  |  | (6,810 | )
Total deferred income tax asset, long-term |  |  | 11,461,738 |  |  |  | 11,669,229 |
Less: valuation allowance |  |  | – |  |  |  | (11,669,229 | )
Deferred income tax asset, net |  |  | 11,461,738 |  |  |  | – |
Total deferred income tax asset |  | $ | 12,524,582 |  |  | $ | – |

The Company has recorded as of September 30, 2016 and 2015 a valuation allowance of $0 and $12,284,278, respectively. We reduced our valuation allowance by $12,284,278 based on the profitable operations of our Marquis subsidiary that can be offset against our net operation loss carryforwards.

| F-23 |

The Company annually conducts an analysis of its tax positions and has concluded that it has no uncertain tax positions as of September 30, 2016.

The Company has net operating loss carry-forwards of approximately $35.5 million. Such amounts are subject to IRS code section 382 limitations and expire in 2027. The 2011 to 2014 tax years are still subject to audit.

Note 15: Concentration of Credit Risk

The Company maintains cash balances at banks in California, Nevada and Georgia. Accounts are insured by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation up to $250,000 per institution as of September 30, 2016. At times, balances may exceed federally insured limits.

Note 16: Acquisitions

Acquisition of Marquis Industries, Inc.

On July 6 and July 7, 2015, the Company entered into a series of agreements in connection with its indirect purchase of Marquis Industries, Inc., a Georgia corporation, and its subsidiaries (“Marquis”). The Marquis acquisition has been accounted for under the acquisition method and, accordingly, is included in the consolidated financial statements from the effective date of acquisition. Initially the Company acquired 80% of Marquis indirectly through a wholly-owned subsidiary, Marquis Affiliated Holdings LLC, a Delaware limited liability company. Effective November 30, 2015, the Company acquired the remaining 20% interest in Marquis for $2,000,000.

The purchase price was paid through a combination of debt financing that was provided by (i) Bank of America through a Term and Revolving Loan in the aggregate amount of (a) approximately $7.8 million for the term component and (b) approximately $15 million for the revolving component and (ii) a mezzanine loan in the amount of up to $7.0 million provide by Isaac Capital Fund – see Notes 6 and 7.

A summary of the final purchase price allocation at fair value is presented below. The Company finalized its estimates after it was able to determine that it had obtained all necessary information that existed as of the acquisition date related to these matters.

|  | Total |
Cash |  | $ | 496,944 |
Accounts receivable |  |  | 7,262,188 |
Inventory |  |  | 11,717,113 |
Prepaid and other current assets |  |  | 1,518,430 |
Property, plant and equipment |  |  | 16,392,695 |
Customer Relationships |  |  | 439,039 |
Bargain Purchase Gain |  |  | (4,573,968 | )
Accounts payable |  |  | (4,139,830 | )
Accrued expenses |  |  | (433,989 | )
Non-controlling interest |  |  | (2,000,000 | )
Purchase price |  | $ | 26,678,622 |

(1) – includes $4,800,000 of cash, $6,495,825 from a mezzanine loan from Isaac Capital fund, and $15,382,797 from Bank of America Term and Revolver Loan.

(2) – Non-controlling interest was valued at the price paid by the Company when it subsequently purchased the remaining 20% of Marquis.

The revenue from the Marquis acquisition included in the results of operations from the date of acquisition on July 7, 2015 to September 30, 2015 was $16,006,683.

The estimated fair value of the Customer Relationships related to Marquis was determined using the income approach, which discounts expected future cash flows to present value. The Company estimated the fair value of this intangible asset using the residual method and a present value discount rate of 18%. Customer relationships relate to the Company’s ability to sell existing and future versions of products. The Company is amortizing the Customer relationships intangible asset on a straight-line basis over an estimated life of 15 years.

After determining and recording the fair value associated with the assets and liabilities acquired, the Company recorded a gain on the acquisition of $4,573,968 included in ―Gain on acquisition in the Consolidated Statement of Operations for the year ended September 31, 2016.

| F-24 |

Due to the measurement period extending into the fourth quarter of fiscal 2016, the following would have been recorded in the Company’s consolidated statement of operations for year ending September 30, 2015. Instead, according to ASU 2015-16 they are being recorded at the end of the measurement period in the fourth quarter of fiscal 2016 when management completed its analysis of fair value as it relates to the Marquis acquisition.

Depreciation expense |  | $ | 227,654 |
Amortization expense |  |  | 6,117 |
Cost sales |  |  | 1,080,051 |
Bargain Purchase – Gain on Acquisition |  |  | 4,573,968 |

Note 17: Segment Reporting

The Company operates in three segments which are characterized as: (1) Manufacturing, (2) Marketplace Platform and (3) Services. The Manufacturing Segment consists of Marquis Industries, Inc., the Marketplace Platform segment consists of livedeal.com and Modern Everyday, Inc., and the Services segment consists of the Local Exchange Carrier billings business and Velocity Local.

| F-25 |

The following tables summarize segment information for the years ended September 30, 2016 and 2015:

|  | Twelve Months Ended September 30, |
|  | 2016 |  |  | 2015 |
Revenues |  |  |  |  |  |
Marketplace platform |  | $ | 5,438,007 |  |  | $ | 15,868,448 |
Manufacturing |  |  | 72,509,357 |  |  |  | 16,006,683 |
Services |  |  | 1,006,883 |  |  |  | 1,494,735 |
|  | $ | 78,954,247 |  |  | $ | 33,369,866 |
Gross profit |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Marketplace platform |  | $ | 1,238,317 |  |  | $ | 5,724,186 |
Manufacturing |  |  | 17,771,735 |  |  |  | 4,187,026 |
Services |  |  | 964,818 |  |  |  | 1,343,182 |
|  | $ | 19,974,870 |  |  | $ | 11,254,394 |
Operating income (loss) |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Marketplace platform |  | $ | (5,172,406 | ) |  | $ | (11,807,737 | )
Manufacturing |  |  | 6,529,469 |  |  |  | 563,503 |
Services |  |  | 961,186 |  |  |  | 1,107,967 |
|  | $ | 2,318,249 |  |  | $ | (10,136,267 | )
Depreciation and amortization |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Marketplace platform |  | $ | 284,593 |  |  | $ | 633,732 |
Manufacturing |  |  | 2,840,718 |  |  |  | 402,250 |
Services |  |  | – |  |  |  | 11,770 |
|  | $ | 3,125,311 |  |  | $ | 1,047,752 |
Interest Expenses |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Marketplace platform |  | $ | 2,947,294 |  |  | $ | 4,214,171 |
Manufacturing |  |  | 1,073,253 |  |  |  | 271,490 |
Services |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |
|  | $ | 4,020,547 |  |  | $ | 4,485,661 |
Provision for income taxes |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Marketplace platform |  | $ | (12,907,201 | ) |  | $ | – |
Manufacturing |  |  | 413,980 |  |  |  | 376,000 |
Services |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |
|  | $ | (12,493,221 | ) |  | $ | 376,000 |
Net income (loss) |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Marketplace platform |  | $ | 6,604,121 |  |  | $ | (15,435,765 | )
Manufacturing |  |  | 9,250,473 |  |  |  | (184,841 | )
Services |  |  | 2,099,457 |  |  |  | 954,477 |
|  | $ | 17,954,051 |  |  | $ | (14,666,129 | )

| F-26 |

|  | As of September 30, 2016 |  |  | As of September 30, 2015 |
Total Assets |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Marketplace platform |  | $ | 15,053,993 |  |  | $ | 6,811,977 |
Manufacturing |  |  | 38,333,437 |  |  |  | 33,714,344 |
Services |  |  | 79,970 |  |  |  | 138,035 |
|  | $ | 53,467,400 |  |  | $ | 40,664,356 |
Intangible assets |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Marketplace platform |  | $ | 1,287,338 |  |  | $ | 1,516,930 |
Manufacturing |  |  | 402,452 |  |  |  | 800,000 |
Services |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |
|  | $ | 1,689,790 |  |  | $ | 2,316,930 |

Note 18: Subsequent Events

Vintage Stock Acquisition

On November 3, 2016 (the “Closing Date”), Live Ventures Incorporated (“Live Ventures”), through its newly formed, wholly-owned subsidiary, Vintage Stock Affiliated Holdings LLC (“VSAH”), entered into a series of agreements in connection with its purchase of Vintage Stock, Inc., a Missouri corporation (“Vintage Stock”). The purchase and financing transactions were, in the aggregate, valued at approximately $60 million. The purchase was effectuated between VSAH and the shareholders of Vintage Stock, with VSAH acquiring 100% of the outstanding capital stock of Vintage Stock. In connection with the purchase and finance transactions, various persons and entities entered into a series of agreements (each of which is dated the Closing Date, with funding initiated on the Closing Date and concluded on November 4, 2016), certain of which are listed below:

| · | Stock Purchase Agreement (the “SPA”) among VSAH, Vintage Stock, the trustees of the five trusts (the “Trusts”) that held all of the outstanding capital stock Vintage Stock, and the trustees of three of the Trusts, Rodney Spriggs, Kenneth Caviness, and Steven Wilcox acting in their respective individual capacities (the trustees and such three individuals, collectively, the “Sellers”), and Rodney Spriggs, in his capacity as the representative of the Sellers for certain purposes of the SPA (the “Sellers’ Representative”);

| · | Subordinated Promissory Note by VSAH payable to certain Sellers, in an aggregate principal amount of $10,000,000 (the “Subordinated Acquisition Note”);

| · | Employment Agreement between Vintage Stock and Rodney Spriggs;

| · | Stock Option Agreement between Live Ventures and Rodney Spriggs with a five-year installment vesting term;

| · | Employment Agreement between Vintage Stock and Steve Wilcox;

| · | Loan Agreement (the “Revolving Loan Agreement”) between Vintage Stock (the “Revolving Loan Borrower”) and Texas Capital Bank, National Association, as the Lender thereunder (the “Revolving Loan Lender”);

| · | Security Agreement by the Revolving Loan Borrower in favor of the Revolving Loan Lender;

| · | Term Loan Agreement (the “Term Loan Agreement”) among VSAH and Vintage Stock (VSAH and Vintage Stock, together, the “Term Loan Borrowers”), the Lenders under and as defined in the Term Loan Agreement (the “Term Loan Lenders”), Capitala Private Credit Fund V, L.P., in its capacity as lead arranger, and Wilmington Trust, National Association, as administrative and collateral agent on behalf of the Term Loan Lenders (the “Term Loan Administrative Agent”); and

| · | Security and Pledge Agreement among the Term Loan Borrowers and the Term Loan Administrative Agent for the Secured Parties (as defined in the Term Loan Agreement).

The purchase price for the capital stock of Vintage Stock was approximately $58 million. The purchase price and related transaction expenses of approximately $2 million were paid through a combination of (a) debt financing that was provided by (i) the Revolving Loan Lender under the Revolving Loan Agreement in the amount of approximately $12 million and (ii) the Term Loan Lenders under the Term Loan Agreement in the aggregate amount of $30 million, (b) the Subordinated Acquisition Note in the amount of $10 million, and (c) capital provided by Live Ventures in the amount of $8 million. In connection with operations of Vintage Stock after the closing of the purchase transaction, Vintage Stock may borrow up to an additional approximately $8 million under the Revolving Loan Agreement (based on availability and eligibility under the Revolving Loan Agreement).

| F-27 |

The term loans under the Term Loan Agreement bear interest at either the LIBO rate (as described below) or base rate, plus an applicable margin in each case. In their loan notice to the Term Loan Administrative Agent, the Term Loan Borrowers selected the LIBO rate for the initial term loans made under the Term Loan Agreement on the Closing Date.

The interest rate for LIBO rate loans under the Term Loan Agreement is equal to the sum of (a) the greater of (i) a rate per annum equal to (A) the offered rate for deposits in United States Dollars for the applicable interest period and for the amount of the applicable loan that is a LIBOR loan that appears on Bloomberg ICE LIBOR Screen (or any successor thereto) that displays an average ICE Benchmark Administration Limited Interest Settlement Rate for deposits in United States Dollars (for delivery on the first day of such interest period) with a term equivalent to such interest period, determined as of approximately 11:00 a.m. (London time) two business days prior to the first day of such interest period, divided by (B) the sum of one minus the daily average during such interest period of the aggregate maximum reserve requirement (expressed as a decimal) then imposed under Regulation D of the FRB for “Eurocurrency Liabilities” (as defined therein), and (ii) 0.50% per annum, plus (b) the sum of (i) 12.50% per annum in cash pay plus (ii) 3.00% per annum payable in kind by compounding such interest to the principal amount of the obligations under the Term Loan Agreement on each interest payment date.

The interest rate for base rate loans under the Term Loan Agreement is equal to the sum of (a) the highest of (with a minimum of 1.50%) (i) the federal funds rate plus 0.50%, (ii) the prime rate, and (iii) the LIBO rate plus 1.00%, plus (b) the sum of (i) 11.50% per annum payable in cash plus (ii) 3.00% per annum payable in kind by compounding such interest to the principal amount of the obligations under the Term Loan Agreement on each interest payment date.

The payment obligations under the Term Loan Agreement include (i) monthly payments of interest and (ii) principal installment payments in an amount equal to $725,000 due on March 31, June 30, September 30, and December 31 of each year, with the first such payment due on December 31, 2016. The outstanding principal amounts of the term loans and all accrued interest thereon under the Term Loan Agreement are due and payable in November 2021.

The Term Loan Borrowers may prepay the term loans under the Term Loan Agreement from time to time, subject to the payment (with certain exceptions described below) of a prepayment premium of: (i) an amount equal to 2.0% of the principal amount of the term loan prepaid if prepaid during the period of time from and after the Closing Date up to the first anniversary of the Closing Date; (ii) 1.0% of the principal amount of the term loan prepaid if prepaid during the period of time from and after the first anniversary of the Closing Date up to the second anniversary of the Closing Date; and (iii) zero if prepaid from and after the second anniversary of the Closing Date.

The Term Loan Borrowers may make the following prepayments of the term loans under Term Loan Agreement without being required to pay any prepayment premium:

| (i) | an amount not to exceed $3 million of the term loans;

| (ii) | in addition to any amount prepaid in respect of item (i), an additional amount not to exceed $1.45 million, but only if that additional amount is paid prior to the first anniversary of the Closing Date; and

| (iii) | in addition to any amount prepaid in respect of item (i), an additional amount not to exceed the difference between $2.9 million and any amount prepaid in respect of item (ii), but only if that additional amount is paid from and after the first anniversary of the Closing Date but prior to the second anniversary of the Closing Date.

There are also various mandatory prepayment triggers under the Term Loan Agreement, including in respect of excess cash flow, dispositions, equity and debt issuances, extraordinary receipts, equity contributions, change in control, and failure to obtain required landlord consents.

The revolving loans under the Revolving Loan Agreement bear interest at a varying rate of interest, which is the LIBOR rate plus 2.75%. The LIBOR rate under the Revolving Loan Agreement is equal to the one-month LIBOR rate for deposits in United States Dollars that appears on Thomson Reuters British Bankers Association LIBOR Rates Page (or the successor thereto) as of 11:00 a.m., London, England time, on the applicable determination date.

The payment obligations under the Revolving Loan Agreement include monthly payments of interest and all outstanding principal and accrued interest thereon due in November 2020, which is when the revolving loan availability under the Revolving Loan Agreement terminates.

The Revolving Loan Agreement contains certain mandatory prepayment triggers that are customarily required for similar financings.

Each of the Term Loan Agreement and the Revolving Loan Agreement contains certain representations and warranties, certain affirmative covenants, certain negative covenants, certain financial covenants, and certain conditions that are customarily required for similar financings.

Vintage Stock had audited revenue and net income of approximately $61.6 million and $12.2 million, respectively, for the year ended December 31, 2015.

| F-28 |

The Company is unable to make all the disclosures required by ASC 805-10-50-2 at this time as the initial accounting and pro forma analysis for this business combination is incomplete. Audited financial statements for calendar year 2015 and 2014 are complete for Vintage Stock. The Company is making several interim adjustments to Vintage Stock’s carrying value of inventory, depreciation expense and cost of sales prior to being able to prepare Vintage Stock unaudited fiscal year balance sheets and statements of operation for years ending September 30, 2015 and 2016, respectively. Upon completion of the unaudited Vintage Stock fiscal year balance sheets and statements of operation for years ending September 30, 2015 and 2016, respectively; unaudited pro forma condensed combined financial information will then be prepared with the applicable pro forma adjustments and disclosed in Form 8-K/A within the required timeframe.

In addition, the Company is preparing a preliminary purchase price allocation which is subject to change. The Company will complete its analysis to determine the fair value of inventory, property and equipment, Revolving Loan, Term Loan and Subordinated Note on the acquisition date. Once this analysis is complete, the Company will adjust, if necessary, the provisional amounts assigned to inventory, property and equipment, Revolving Loan, Term Loan and Subordinated Note in the accounting period in which the analysis is completed. The preliminary purchase price allocation will be disclosed in Form 8-K/A within the required timeframe.

Reverse Stock Split

On November 22, 2016, the Company’s board of directors authorized a one-for-six reverse stock split and a contemporaneous one-for-six (1:6) reduction in the number of authorized shares of common stock, par value $0.001 per share from 60,000,000 to 10,000,000 shares, to take effect for stockholders of record as of December 5, 2016. No fractional shares will be issued.

All share, option and warrant related information presented in these financial statements and accompanying footnotes has been retroactively adjusted to reflect the decreased number of shares resulting in this action.

Novalk Apps S.A.S. agreement

On December 7, 2016, the Company and Novalk Apps S.A.S. (“Novalk”), a licensor and developer of certain software the Company purchased in fiscal year 2015, memorialized an agreement which is effective September 15, 2016 that changes the terms and conditions relating to payment of the outstanding software license fee of $1,500,000. The software fee will be settled in exchange for to be issued and certificated 58,333 shares of the Company’s common stock subsequent to year ending September 30, 2016. As a result of this agreement, the Company is recording $915,500 of other income in September 2016 and maintaining an accrued liability to Novalk for $584,500 to be settled when the common shares are issued to Novalk after year ending September 30, 2016.

Kingston Diversified Holdings LLC agreement

On December 21, 2016, the Company and Kingston Diversified Holdings LLC (“Kingston”) entered into an agreement modifying its agreement between the parties. This agreement, effective September 15, 2016, memorializes an October 2015 interim agreement to extend the maturity date by twelve months for 55,888 shares of to be issued and certificated Series B Convertible Preferred shares with a value on September 15, 2016 of $2,800,000 as a compromise between the parties in respect of certain of their respective rights and duties under the agreement. The agreement also decreases the maximum principal amount of the Notes from $10,000,000 in principal amount to $2,000,000 in principal amount, and eliminates any and all actual, contingent, or other obligations of the Company to issue to the Purchaser any shares of the Company’s common stock, or to grant any rights, warrants, options, or other derivatives that are exercisable or convertible into shares of the Company’s common stock. Kingston acknowledges that. from the effective date through and including December 31, 2021, it shall not sell, transfer, assign, hypothecate, pledge, margin, hedge, trade, or otherwise obtain or attempt to obtain any economic value from any of the shares or any shares into which they may be converted or from which they may be exchanged. As a result of this agreement, the Company is recording $2,800,000 of interest expense in September 2016 and accruing a liability to Kingston for the same amount to be settled when the common shares are issued to Kingston after year ending September 30, 2016.

Convertible Series B Preferred Shares

On December 27, 2016 the Company established a new series of preferred shares, convertible Series B preferred stock. Our Series B Convertible Preferred Stock, as of the date of this Report, has 0 shares issued and outstanding. The shares, as a series, are entitled to dividends on our Common Stock are declared by the Board of Directors, subject to a $1.00 (in the aggregate for all then-issued and outstanding shares of Series B Convertible Preferred Stock). The series does not have any redemption rights or Stock basis, except as otherwise required by the Nevada Revised Statutes. The series does not provide for any specific allocation of seats on the Board of Directors. At any time and from time to time, the shares of such series are convertible into shares of Common Stock at a ratio of one preferred share into five common shares, subject to equitable adjustment in the event of forward stock splits and reverse stock splits. The holders of shares of the Series B Convertible Stock have agreed not to sell transfer, assign, hypothecate, pledge, margin, hedge, trade, or otherwise obtain or attempt to obtain any economic value from any of such shares or any shares into which they may be converted (e.g. Common Stock) or for which they may be exchanged. This “lockup” agreement expires on December 31, 2021. Our Warrant Agreements with ICG have been amended to provide that the shares underlying those warrants are exercisable into shares of Series B Convertible Preferred Stock, which warrant shares are also subject to the same “lockup” agreement as the currently outstanding shares of Series B Convertible Preferred Stock.

| F-29 |

ITEM 9. Changes in and Disagreements with Accountants on Accounting and Financial Disclosures

None.

ITEM 9A. Controls and Procedures

Evaluation of Disclosure control and Procedures. We carried out an evaluation, under the supervision and with the participation of our management, including our principal executive officer and principal financial officer, of the effectiveness of our disclosure controls and procedures (as defined in Exchange Act Rules 13a-15(e) and 15d-15(e)). Based upon that evaluation, our principal executive officer and principal financial officer concluded that, as of the end of period covered in this report, our disclosure controls and procedures were not effective to ensure that information required to be disclosed in reports filed under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 is recorded, processed, summarized and reported within the required time periods and is accumulated and communicated to our management, including our principal executive officer and principal financial officer, as appropriate to allow timely decisions regarding required disclosure. We concluded they were not effective because of certain deficiencies in our internal controls over financial reporting as disclosed below.

Changes in Internal Control Over Financial Reporting. There was no change in our internal control over financial reporting during our most recently completed fiscal quarter that has materially affected, or is reasonably likely to materially affect, our internal control over financial reporting.

Management’s Report on Internal control Over Financial Reporting. Our management is responsible for establishing and maintaining adequate internal control over financial reporting (as defined in Exchange Act Rules 13a-15(f) and 15d-15(f)). Because of its inherent limitations, internal control over financial reporting may not prevent or detect misstatements. Also, projections of any evaluation of effectiveness to future periods are subject to the risk that controls may become inadequate because of changes in conditions, or that the degree of compliance with the policies or procedures may deteriorate.

Our management assessed the effectiveness of our internal control over financial reporting as of September 30, 2016. In making this assessment, we used the criteria set forth by the Committee of Sponsoring Organizations of the Treadway Commission (“COSO”) in Internal Control – Integrated Framework. Based on our assessment using those criteria, our management concluded that our internal control over financial reporting was not effective as of September 30, 2016 due to the lack of timely determination of the Marquis purchase price allocation and inconsistencies found with financial reporting.

ITEM 9B. Other Information

None.

| 32 |

PART III

ITEM 10. Directors, Executive Officers and Corporate Governance

The directors and executive officers of the Company and their ages as of September 30, 2016, are as follows:

| Age | Position
Jon Isaac | 33 | Chief Executive Officer, President, Chief Financial Officer and Director
Tony Isaac | 62 | Financial Planning and Strategist/Economist and Director
Richard D. Butler, Jr. | 67 | Director
Dennis (De) Gao | 36 | Director
Tyler Sickmeyer | 30 | Director

Set forth below are the respective principal occupations or brief employment histories of each of our directors and the periods during which each has served as a director of the Company, as well as for our named executive officers and certain significant employees.

Jon Isaac. Mr. Isaac has served as a director of our Company since December 2011 and became our President and Chief Executive Officer in January 2012. He is the founder of Isaac Organization, a privately held investment company. At Isaac Organization, Mr. Isaac has closed a variety of multi-faceted real estate deals and has experience in aiding public companies to implement turnarounds and in raising capital. Mr. Isaac studied Economics and Finance at the University of Ottawa.

Specific Qualifications:

| · | Relevant educational background and business experience.
| · | Experience in aiding public companies to implement turnarounds and in raising capital.

Tony Isaac. Mr. Isaac has served as a director of our Company since December 2011 and began serving as the Company’s Financial Planning and Strategist/Economist in July 2012. Mr. Isaac’s specialty is negotiation and problem-solving of complex real estate and business transactions. Mr. Isaac graduated from University of Ottawa in 1981, where he majored in Commerce and Business Administration and Economics.

Specific Qualifications:

| · | Relevant educational background and business experience.
| · | Experience in negotiation and problem-solving of complex real estate and business transactions

Richard D. Butler, Jr. Mr. Butler is Chairman of the Corporate Governance and Nominating Committee and has served as a director and member of the Audit Committee of our Company since August 2006 (including YP.com from 2006-2007). He is a veteran savings and loan and mortgage banking executive, co-founder and major shareholder of Aspen Healthcare, Inc. and Ref-Razzer Corporation, former Chief Executive Officer of Mt. Whitney Savings Bank, Chief Executive Officer of First Federal Mortgage Bank, Chief Executive Officer of Trafalgar Mortgage, and Executive Officer & Member of the President’s Advisory Committee at State Savings & Loan Association (peak assets $14 billion) and American Savings & Loan Association (NYSE: FCA; peak assets $34 billion). Mr. Butler attended Bowling Green University in Ohio, San Joaquin Delta College in California and Southern Oregon State College.

Specific Qualifications:

| · | Relevant educational background and business experience.
| · | Extensive experience as Chief Executive Officer for several companies in the banking and finance industries.
| · | Experience as a public company director.
| · | Experience in workouts and restructurings, mergers, acquisitions, business development, and sales and marketing.
| · | Background and experience in finance required for service on Audit Committee.

Dennis (De) Gao. Mr. Gao has served as a director of our Company and as a member of the Audit Committee since January 2012. In July 2010, Mr. Gao co-founded and became the CFO at Oxstones Capital Management, a privately held company and a social and philanthropic enterprise, serving as an idea exchange for the global community. Prior to establishing Oxstones Capital Management, from June 2008 until July 2010, Mr. Gao was a product owner at Procter and Gamble for its consolidation system and was responsible for the Procter and Gamble’s financial report consolidation process. From May 2007 to May 2008, Mr. Gao was a financial analyst at the Internal Revenue Service's CFO division. Mr. Gao has a dual major Bachelor of Science degree in Computer Science and Economics from University of Maryland, and an M.B.A. specializing in finance and accounting from Georgetown University’s McDonough School of Business.

| 33 |

Specific Qualifications:

| · | Relevant educational background and business experience.
| · | Background and experience in finance required for service on Audit Committee.
| · | Experience having ultimate responsibility for the preparation and presentation of financial statements (“financial literacy” required by applicable NASDAQ rules for service as Audit Committee chairman).
| · | “Audit Committee Financial Expert” for purposes of SEC rules and regulations (required for service as Audit Committee chairman).

Tyler Sickmeyer. In August 2008, Mr. Sickmeyer founded and since that time has served as the CEO of Fidelitas Development, a full-service marketing firm that focuses on producing an improved return on investment rate for its clients. Mr. Sickmeyer has provided consulting services to a variety of companies, large and small alike, and specializes in creating efficiencies for developing brands. Mr. Sickmeyer studied business at Robert Morris University and Lincoln Christian University. Mr. Sickmeyer has been a director of the Company since August 2014.

Specific Qualifications:

| · | Over a decade of experience in marketing, including promotion and brand development through the use of social media marketing

Executive Officer of our subsidiary, Marquis

The executive officers of our subsidiary, Marquis as of September 30, 2016, is as follows:

| Age | Position
Tim Bailey | 69 | Chairman and CEO

Tim Bailey. Mr. Bailey is Chairman and CEO of Marquis. Mr. Bailey has 44 years of leadership experience in the floorcovering industry, including 21 years with Marquis Industries. Mr. Bailey holds a CPA license and spent the first 17 years of his career in a carpet industry-focused public accounting firm. In 1988, he left public accounting to become a shareholder and Executive VP / CFO of Grassmore, Inc., which manufactured grass carpet. Mr. Bailey installed the internal financial controls and helped Grassmore grow and oversaw its successful sale to Beaulieu of America in 1992. Mr. Bailey consulted with Beaulieu for two years before acquiring Marquis Industries in 1994. Marquis was small and struggling at the time of Mr. Bailey’s acquisition. He was able to build a strong leadership team and turn the company into a top 10 residential carpet manufacturer in the US with a diversified product line of soft and hard surfaces for the residential and commercial markets.

Family Relationships

Jon Isaac, who is a director and serves as our President and Chief Executive Officer, is the son of Tony Isaac, who is also a director and serves as our Financial Planning and Strategist/Economist.

Involvement in Certain Legal Proceedings

To the best of our knowledge, there have been no events under any bankruptcy act, no criminal proceedings and no judgments, injunctions, orders or decrees material to the evaluation of the ability and integrity of any director, executive officer, promoter or control person of our Company during the past ten years.

Board Independence

Each year, the Board of Directors reviews the relationships that each director has with the Company and with other parties. Only those directors who do not have any of the categorical relationships that preclude them from being independent within the meaning of applicable NASDAQ Listing Rules and who the Board of Directors affirmatively determines have no relationships that would interfere with the exercise of independent judgment in carrying out the responsibilities of a director, are considered to be independent directors. The Board of Directors has reviewed a number of factors to evaluate the independence of each of its members. These factors include its members’ current and historic relationships with the Company and its competitors, suppliers and customers; their relationships with management and other directors; the relationships their current and former employers have with the Company; and the relationships between the Company and other companies of which a member of the Company’s Board of Directors is a director or executive officer.

After evaluating these factors, the Board of Directors has determined that a majority of the members of the Board of Directors, namely, Messrs. Butler, Gao and Sickmeyer do not have any relationships that would interfere with the exercise of independent judgment in carrying out their responsibilities as directors and that each such director is an independent director of the Company within the meaning of NASDAQ Listing Rule 5605(a)(2) and the related rules of the SEC.

| 34 |

Audit Committee

The Board has a separately-designated standing audit committee established in accordance with section 3(a)(58)(A) of the Exchange Act. Messrs. Gao (Chairman), Butler and Sickmeyer currently serve on our Audit Committee. Each member of the committee satisfies the independence standards specified in Rule 5605(a)(2) of the NASDAQ Listing Rules and the related rules of the SEC and has been determined by the Board to be “financially literate” with accounting or related financial management experience. The Board has also determined that Mr. Gao is an “audit committee financial expert” as defined under SEC rules and regulations, and qualifies as a financially sophisticated audit committee member as required under Rule 5605(c)(2)(A) of the NASDAQ Listing Rules.

Changes in Procedures for Director Nominations by Stockholders

There have been no changes to the procedures by which stockholders may recommend nominees to the Board.

Code of Ethics

We have adopted a Code of Business Conduct and Ethics that applies to all directors, officers and employees of our Company, including the Chief Executive Officer and other principal financial and operating officers of the Company. The Code of Business Conduct and Ethics is posted on our website at ir.livedeal.com/governance-documents. If we make any amendment to, or grant any waivers of, a provision of the Code of Business Conduct and Ethics that applies to our principal executive officer, principal financial officer, principal accounting officer or controller where such amendment or waiver is required to be disclosed under applicable SEC rules, we intend to disclose such amendment or waiver and the reasons therefor on Form 8-K or on our website.

SECTION 16(A) BENEFICIAL OWNERSHIP REPORTING COMPLIANCE

Section 16(a) of the Exchange Act requires our directors, certain of our officers and persons who own at least 10% of a registered class of our equity securities to file reports of ownership and changes in ownership with the SEC. Based solely on our review of the copies of such forms filed with the SEC and on written representations provided to us by our directors and officers, all Section 16(a) filing requirements applicable to our directors, officers and 10% or greater stockholders were complied with during the fiscal year that ended September 30, 2016, with the exception of the following:

Name |  | No. Late Reports (Form 4s) |  | No. Transactions Covered
Richard D. Butler, Jr. |  | 1 |  | One transaction in which he was issued 254 shares of common stock in lieu of a cash payment of director compensation for the month of September 2015

ITEM 11. Executive Compensation

COMPENSATION DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS

Overview

The purpose of this Compensation Discussion and Analysis (“CD&A”) is to provide material information about the Company’s compensation philosophy, objectives and other relevant policies and to explain and put into context the material elements of the disclosure that follows in this Annual Report on Form 10-K with respect to the compensation of our named executive officers (in this CD&A, referred to as the “NEOs”). For fiscal 2016, our NEOs were:

Jon Isaac, President and Chief Executive Officer

Tony Isaac, Financial Planning and Strategist/Economist

Tim Bailey, Chairman and CEO of Marquis

| 35 |

The Compensation Committee

The Compensation Committee annually reviews the performance and compensation of the Chief Executive Officer or other principal executive officer (currently, our President and Chief Executive Officer) and the Company’s other executive officers. Additionally, the Compensation Committee reviews compensation of outside directors for service on the Board and for service on committees of the Board, and administers the Company’s stock plans.

Role of Executives in Determining Executive Compensation

The Chief Executive Officer or other principal executive officer (currently, our President and Chief Executive Officer) provides input to the Compensation Committee regarding the performance of the other NEOs and offers recommendations regarding their compensation packages in light of such performance. The Compensation Committee is ultimately responsible, however, for determining the compensation of the NEOs, including the Chief Executive Officer or other principal executive officer.

Compensation Philosophy and Objectives

The Compensation Committee and the Board believe that the Company’s compensation programs for its executive officers should reflect the Company’s performance and the value created for its stockholders. In addition, we believe the compensation programs should support the goals and values of the Company and should reward individual contributions to the Company’s success. Specifically, the Company’s executive compensation program is intended to:

| · | attract and retain the highest caliber executive officers;

| · | drive achievement of business strategies and goals;

| · | motivate performance in an entrepreneurial, incentive-driven culture;

| · | closely align the interests of executive officers with the interests of the Company’s stockholders;

| · | promote and maintain high ethical standards and business practices; and

| · | reward results and the creation of stockholder value.

Factors Considered in Determining Compensation; Components of Compensation

The Compensation Committee makes executive compensation decisions on the basis of total compensation, rather than on individual components of compensation. We attempt to create an integrated total compensation program structured to balance both short and long-term financial and strategic goals. Our compensation should be competitive enough to attract and retain highly skilled individuals. In this regard, we utilize a combination of between two to four of the following types of compensation to compensate our executive officers:

| · | base salary;

| · | performance bonuses, which may be earned annually depending on the Company’s achievement of pre-established goals;

| · | cash bonuses given at the discretion of the Board; and

| · | equity compensation, consisting of restricted stock and/or stock options.

The Compensation Committee periodically reviews each executive officer’s base salary and makes appropriate recommendations to the Board. Salaries are based on the following factors:

| · | the Company’s performance for the prior fiscal years and subjective evaluation of each executive’s contribution to that performance;

| · | the performance of the particular executive in relation to established goals or strategic plans; and

| · | competitive levels of compensation for executive positions based on information drawn from compensation surveys and other relevant information.

| 36 |

Performance bonuses and equity compensation are awarded based upon the recommendation of the Compensation Committee. Restricted stock is granted under the Company’s stockholder-approved equity incentive plan(s) and is priced at 100% of the closing price of the Company’s common stock on the date of grant. Incentive and/or non-qualified stock options are generally granted under the Company’s stockholder-approved equity incentive plan(s), as well, with the exercise price of such options set at 100% of the closing price of the Company’s common stock on the date of grant. These grants are made with a view to linking executives’ compensation to the long-term financial success of the Company.

Use of Benchmarking and Compensation Peer Groups

The Compensation Committee did not utilize any benchmarking measure in fiscal 2016 and traditionally has not tied compensation directly to a specific profitability measurement, market value of the Company’s common stock or benchmark related to any established peer or industry group. Salary increases are based on the terms of the NEOs’ employment agreements, if applicable, and correlated with the Board’s and the Compensation Committee’s assessment of each NEO’s performance. The Company also generally seeks to increase or decrease compensation, as appropriate, based upon changes in an executive officer’s functional responsibilities within the Company. Historically, the Compensation Committee has not used outside consultants in determining the compensation of the NEOs, and no such consultants were engaged during fiscal 2016.

Other Compensation Policies and Considerations; Tax Issues and Risk Management

The intention of the Company has been to compensate the NEOs in a manner that maximizes the Company’s ability to deduct such compensation expenses for federal income tax purposes. However, the Compensation Committee has the discretion to provide compensation that is not “performance-based” under Section 162(m) of the Code it determines that such compensation is in the best interests of the Company and its stockholders. For fiscal 2016, the Company expects to deduct all compensation expenses paid to the NEOs.

On an annual basis, the Compensation Committee evaluates the Company’s compensation policies and practices for its employees, including the NEOs, to assess whether such policies and practices create risks that are reasonably likely to have a material adverse effect on the Company. Based on its evaluation, the Compensation Committee has determined that the Company’s compensation policies and practices do not create such risks.

SUMMARY COMPENSATION TABLE

Name and principal |  |  |  |  |  |  |  | Stock |  | Option |  | All Other |  |
Position |  | Year |  | Salary |  | Bonus |  | Awards (2) |  | Awards (1) |  | Compensation |  | Total
Jon Isaac |  | 2016 |  | $ | 200,000 |  | $ | 0 |  | $ | 0 |  | $ | 13,465 |  | $ | 0 |  | $ | 213,465
President and CEO |  | 2015 |  | $ | 200,000 |  | $ | 0 |  | $ | 759,000 |  | $ | 62,041 |  | $ | 0 |  | $ | 1,021,041
Tony Isaac |  | 2016 |  | $ | 88,615 |  | $ | 0 |  | $ | 0 |  | $ | 231,741 |  | $ | 0 |  | $ | 320,356
Financial Planning and | 2014 |  | $ | 123,692 |  | $ | 0 |  | $ | 759,000 |  | $ | 636,142 |  | $ | 0 |  | $ | 1,518,834
Strategist/Economist |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Tim Bailey |  | 2016 |  | $ | 175,000 |  | $ | 0 |  | $ | 0 |  | $ | 0 |  | $ | 0 |  | $ | 175,000
Chairman and CEO |  | 2015 |  | $ | 41,250 |  | $ | 0 |  | $ | 0 |  | $ | 0 |  | $ | 0 |  | $ | 41,250
of Marquis Industries, Inc. |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |

____________

(1) | The amounts reflect the dollar amount recognized for financial statement reporting purposes in accordance with ASC 718. These amounts reflect Live Venture’s accounting expense for these awards, and do not correspond to the actual value that may be recognized by the NEOs.

(2) | Mr. Jon Isaac’s and Mr. Tony Isaac were each awarded a stock bonus of 50,000 shares of the Company’s common stock valued at $759,000.

EMPLOYMENT AGREEMENTS

We do not have a written Employment Agreement with either Jon Isaac or Tony Isaac.

| 37 |

OUTSTANDING EQUITY AWARDS AT FISCAL YEAR END

The following table summarizes all stock options held by the NEOs as of the end of fiscal 2016.

Name |  | Number of Securities Underlying Unexercised Options (#) |  | Option Exercise Price ($) |  | Option Expiration Date
Jon Isaac |  | 25,000 (1) |  | $4.98 |  | 1/15/2019
|  | 25,000 (1) |  | $7.50 |  | 1/15/2020
|  | 25,000 (1) |  | $10.02 |  | 1/15/2021
Tony Isaac |  | 50,000 (2) 25,000 (2) |  | $15.18 $15.18 |  | 6/30/2020 6/30/2021
Tim Bailey |  | – |  | $ – |  | –

_______________

(1) 25,000 shares ($4.98 per share exercise price) vested on January 15, 2014. 25,000 shares ($7.50 per share exercise price) will vest in 12 equal monthly installments beginning January 15, 2015. 25,000 shares ($10.02 per share exercise price) will vest in 12 equal monthly installments beginning January 15, 2016.

(2) 50,000 shares ($15.18 per share exercise price) vested on June 30, 2015 and 25,000 shares ($15.18 per share exercise price) will vest on June 30, 2016.

DIRECTOR COMPENSATION

The table on the following page summarizes compensation paid to each of our non-employee directors who served in such capacity during fiscal 2016.

Name |  | Fees Earned or Paid in Cash ($) |  | Stock Awards ($)(1) |  | Total ($)
Richard D. Butler, Jr. |  |  | 10,000 |  |  | 20,000 |  |  | 30,000
Dennis Gao |  |  | 30,000 |  |  | – |  |  | 30,000
Tyler Sickmeyer |  |  | 18,000 |  |  | – |  |  | 18,000

_______________

(1) | Amounts represent value of shares granted to directors in lieu of paying monthly cash director fees earned in fiscal 2016 in cash. The number of shares granted was determined by dividing the cash director fee payable to the applicable director for the immediately preceding month by the price of the Company’s common stock, as reported by the NASDAQ Capital Market, on the date of grant.

Director Compensation Arrangements

Mr. Butler receives $2,500 monthly, or $30,000 annually in cash compensation for his services as a director. With the consent of the Company, Mr. Butler received stock in lieu of monthly cash compensation earned for two thirds of his compensation in fiscal 2016.

Mr. Gao receives $2,500 monthly, or $30,000 annually in cash compensation for his services as a director.

Mr. Sickmeyer receives $1,500 monthly, or $18,000 annually in cash compensation for his services as a director.

| 38 |

EQUITY COMPENSATION PLAN INFORMATION

The following table summarizes securities available for issuance under Live Venture’s equity compensation plans as of September 30, 2016:

Plan Category |  | Number of securities to be issued upon exercise of outstanding options, warrants and rights (a) |  | Weighted-average exercise price of outstanding options, warrants and rights (b) |  | Number of securities remaining available for future issuance under equity compensation plans (excluding securities reflected in column (a)) (c)
Equity compensation plans approved by security holders (1) |  | 175,000 |  | $11.22 |  | –
Equity compensation plans approved by security holders (2) |  | – |  | – |  | –
Equity compensation plans not approved by security holders |  | – |  | – |  | –
Total |  | 175,000 |  | $11.22 |  | –

_______________

| (1) | Comprised of the LiveDeal, Inc. Amended and Restated 2003 Stock Plan
| (2) | Comprised of the 2014 Omnibus Equity Incentive Plan

Live Ventures Incorporated Amended and Restated 2003 Stock Plan

During the fiscal year ended September 30, 2002, our stockholders approved the 2002 Employees, Officers & Directors Stock Option Plan (the “2002 Plan”), which was intended to replace our 1998 Stock Option Plan (the “1998 Plan”). The 2002 Plan was never implemented, however, and no options, shares or any other securities were issued or granted under the 2002 Plan. There were 90,000 shares of our common stock authorized for issuance under the 2002 Plan. On June 30, 2003 and July 21, 2003, respectively, the Board and a majority of our stockholders terminated both the 1998 Plan and the 2002 Plan and approved our 2003 Stock Plan. The 15,000 shares of common stock previously allocated to the 2002 Plan were re-allocated to the 2003 Stock Plan.

In April 2004, our stockholders and the Board approved an amendment to the 2003 Stock Plan to increase the aggregate number of shares available thereunder by 10,000 shares in order to have an adequate number of shares available for future grants. At our 2007 Annual Meeting, our stockholders approved an amendment that increased the aggregate number of shares available for issuance under the 2003 Stock Plan to 40,000 shares. At our 2008 Annual Meeting, our stockholders rejected an amendment that would have increased the number of shares available for issuance from 40,000 shares to 55,000 shares. At our 2009 Annual Meeting, our stockholders approved an amendment that increased the aggregate number of shares available for issuance under the 2003 Stock Plan by 30,000 shares, to 70,000 shares in the aggregate. At our 2012 Annual Meeting, our stockholders approved an amendment that increased the aggregate number of shares available for issuance under the 2003 Stock Plan by 100,000 shares, to 170,000 shares in the aggregate.

2014 Omnibus Equity Incentive Plan

On January 7, 2014, our Board of Directors adopted the 2014 Omnibus Equity Incentive Plan (the “2014 Plan”), which authorizes the issuance of distribution equivalent rights, incentive stock options, non-qualified stock options, performance stock, performance units, restricted ordinary shares, restricted stock units, stock appreciation rights, tandem stock appreciation rights and unrestricted ordinary shares to our officers, employees, directors, consultants and advisors. The Company has reserved up to 300,000 shares of common stock for issuance under the 2014 Plan.

| 39 |

ITEM 12. Security Ownership of Certain Beneficial Owners and Management and Related Stockholder Matters

The following table sets forth information regarding the beneficial ownership of our common stock as of September 30, 2016 of (i) each executive officer and each director of our Company; (ii) all executive officers and directors of our Company as a group; and (iii) each person known to the Company to be the beneficial owner of more than 5% of our common stock. We deem shares of our common stock that may be acquired by an individual or group within 60 days of September 30, 2016, pursuant to the exercise of options or warrants or conversion of convertible securities, to be outstanding for the purpose of computing the percentage ownership of such individual or group, but these shares are not deemed to be outstanding for the purpose of computing the percentage ownership of any other person or group shown in the table. Percentage of ownership is based on 2,789,205 shares of common stock outstanding on December 15, 2016. The information as to beneficial ownership was either (i) furnished to us by or on behalf of the persons named or (ii) determined based on a review of the beneficial owners’ Schedules 13D and Section 16 filings with respect to our common stock. Unless otherwise indicated, the business address of each person listed is 325 East Warm Springs Road, Suite 102, Las Vegas, Nevada 89119.

Name of Beneficial Owner |  | Amount and Nature of Beneficial Ownership |  |  | Percentage of Class |
Executive Officers and Directors: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Jon Isaac (1) |  |  | 1,523,572 |  |  |  | 54.6% |
Tony Isaac |  |  | 125,000 |  |  |  | 4.5% |
Richard D. Butler, Jr. |  |  | 15,478 |  |  |  | 0.6% |
Dennis Gao |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |
Tyler Sickmeyer |  |  | – |  |  |  | – |
All Executive Officers and Directors as a group (5 persons) |  |  | 1,664,050 |  |  |  | 59.7% |
Other 5% Stockholders: |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
Isaac Capital Group, LLC (2) 3525 Del Mar Heights Rd. Suite 765 San Diego, California 92130 |  |  | 1,381,905 |  |  |  | 49.5% |

_________________________

*Represents less than 1% of our issued and outstanding common stock.

(1) | Includes 791,759 shares of common stock owned by Isaac Capital Group, LLC (“ICG”), of which Jon Isaac is the President and sole member and according has sole voting and dispositive power with respect to such shares. Also includes warrants to purchase 590,146 additional shares of common stock at exercise prices ranging from $3.30 to $5.71 per share held by ICG. Jon Isaac owns 66,667 shares of common stock. Finally, Mr. Isaac holds options to purchase up to 75,000 shares of common stock at exercise prices ranging from $4.98 to $10.02 per share, all of which are currently exercisable.

(2) | Includes 791,759 shares of common stock owned by ICG. Also includes warrants to purchase 590,146 additional shares of common stock at exercise prices ranging from $3.30 to $5.71 per share held by ICG.

ITEM 13. Certain Relationships and Related Transactions, and Director Independence

Executive Office Space

Our San Diego executive office is located at 3525 Del Mar Heights Rd. This office is currently being provided to us by a company that is a related party to Isaac Capital Group LLC, one of our largest stockholders, which is owned by Jon Isaac, our President and Chief Executive Officer and one of our directors.

Mezzanine Loan from Isaac Capital Fund

In connection with the purchase of Marquis Industries Inc., the Company entered into a mezzanine loan in an amount of up to $7,000,000 provided by Isaac Capital Fund, a private lender whose managing member is Jon Isaac, the chief executive officer of the Company.

The Isaac Capital Fund mezzanine loan bears interest at 12.5% with payment obligations of interest each month and all principal due in January 2021 (six months after the final payments are due under the Bank of America Term and Revolving Loan). As of September 30, 2016, there was $2,000,000 outstanding on this mezzanine loan.

| 40 |

ICG Note

On January 23, 2014, the Company issued a note to Isaac Capital Group (“ICG”), a related party, in the principal amount of $500,000. Because the conversion price of $13.74 was less than the stock price, this gave rise to a beneficial conversion feature valued at $500,000. The Company recognized this beneficial conversion feature as a debt discount and additional paid in capital. The debt discount is being amortized over the one year term. On December 3, 2014, ICG converted the note into 112,395 shares of common stock, therefore the remaining debt discount of $158,219 was written off and recognized as interest expense. In addition, upon the conversion of note, the Company issued to ICG a warrant to acquire 112,395 additional shares of the Company’s common stock at an exercise price of $5.70 per share. The fair value of the warrants issued in connection with the conversion of note was $1,853,473 and was immediately recognized as interest expense.

Procedures for Approval of Related Party Transactions

In accordance with its charter, the Audit Committee reviews and recommends for approval all related party transactions (as such term is defined for purposes of Item 404 of Regulation S-K). The Audit Committee participated in the approval of the transactions described above.

ITEM 14. Principal Accounting Fees and Services

Each year, the Audit Committee approves the annual audit engagement in advance. The Audit Committee also has established procedures to pre-approve all non-audit services provided by the Company’s independent registered public accounting firm. All 2016 and 2015 non-audit services listed below were pre-approved.

Audit Fees: This category includes the audit of our annual financial statements and review of financial statements included in our annual and periodic reports that are filed with the SEC. This category also includes advice on audit and accounting matters that arose during, or as a result of, the audit or the review of interim financial statements, and the preparation of an annual “management letter” on internal control and other matters.

Audit-Related Fees: This category consists of travel expenses for the auditors.

Tax Fees: This category consists of professional services rendered by our independent auditors for tax compliance and tax advice. The services for the fees disclosed under this category include technical tax advice.

All Other Fees: This category includes services performed for the preparation of responses to SEC and NASDAQ correspondence, as well as reviews of Registration Statements that we file from time to time with the SEC.

We paid the following fees to our independent registered public accounting firm, Anton & Chia for work performed in in fiscal 2016 and 2015:

|  | 2016 |  |  | 2015 |
Audit Fees |  | $ | 157,894 |  |  | $ | 97,613 |
Audit-Related Fees |  |  | 2,132 |  |  |  | 96,532 |
Tax Fees |  |  | 6,000 |  |  |  | – |
All Other Fees |  |  | 87,012 |  |  |  | – |
Total |  | $ | 253,038 |  |  | $ | 194,145 |

| 41 |

PART IV

ITEM 15. Exhibits and Financial Statement Schedules

The following exhibits are filed with or incorporated by reference into this Annual Report.

Exhibit Number |  | Description |  | Previously Filed as Exhibit |  | Date Previously Filed
3.1 |  | Amended and Restated Articles of Incorporation |  | Exhibit 3.1 to the Registrant’s Current Report on Form 8-K filed on August 15, 2007 |  | 8/15/07
3.1.1 |  | Certificate of Change |  | Exhibit 3.1 to the Registrant’s Current Report on Form 8-K filed on September 7, 2010 |  | 9/7/10
3.1.2 |  | Certificate of Correction |  | Exhibit 3.1 to the Registrant’s Current Report on Form 8-K filed on March 11, 2013 |  | 3/11/13
3.1.3 |  | Certificate of Change |  | Exhibit 3.1 to the Registrant’s Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q filed on February 14, 2014 |  | 2/14/14
3.1.4 |  | Articles of Merger |  | Exhibit 3.1.4 to the Registrant’s Current Report on Form 8-K filed on October 8, 2015 |  | 10/8/15
3.1.5 |  | Certificate of Change |  | Exhibit 3.1.4 to the Registrant’s Current Report on Form 8-K filed on November 25, 2016 |  | 11/25/16
3.1.6 |  | Certificate of Designation for Series B Convertible Preferred Stock filed with Secretary of State for the State of Nevada on December 23, 2016, and effective as of December 27, 2016 |  | Filed herewith |  |
3.2 |  | Amended and Restated Bylaws |  | Exhibit 3.1 to the Registrant’s Current Report on Form 8-K filed on December 15, 2011 |  | 12/15/11
10.1* |  | LiveDeal, Inc. Amended and Restated 2003 Stock Plan* |  | Exhibit 10.1 to the Registrant’s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended September 30, 2007 |  | 12/20/07
10.1.1* |  | First Amendment to Amended and Restated 2003 Stock Plan* |  | Appendix A to 2009 Proxy Statement |  | 1/29/09
10.1.2* |  | Second Amendment to the LiveDeal, Inc. Amended and Restated 2003 Stock Plan* |  | Appendix A to 2012 Proxy Statement |  | 1/27/12
10.2* |  | Form of 2003 Stock Plan Restricted Stock Agreement* |  | Exhibit 10 to the Registrant’s Quarterly Report on Form 10-QSB for the quarterly period ended March 31, 2005 |  | 5/16/05

| 42 |

10.3* |  | Form of 2003 Stock Plan Stock Option Agreement* |  | Exhibit 10.3 to the Registrant’s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended September 30, 2008 |  | 12/29/08
10.5 |  | Note and Warrant Purchase Agreement, dated April 3, 2012, by and between the Registrant and Isaac Capital Group LLC |  | Exhibit 10.1 to the Registrant’s Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q filed on May 15, 2012 |  | 5/15/12
10.5.1 |  | First Amendment to Note Purchase Agreement, made and entered into as of April 3, 2012, by and between the Registrant and Isaac Capital Group LLC |  | Exhibit 10.12.1 to the Registrant’s Annual Report on Form 10-K filed on January 15, 2013 |  | 1/15/13
10.5.2 |  | Senior Subordinated Convertible Note (under Note Purchase Agreement) |  | Exhibit 10.2 to the Registrant’s Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q filed on May 15, 2012 |  | 5/15/12
10.5.3 |  | Subordinated Guaranty (under Note Purchase Agreement) |  | Exhibit 10.3 to the Registrant’s Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q filed on May 15, 2012 |  | 5/15/12
10.5.4 |  | Form of Warrant (under Note Purchase Agreement) |  | Exhibit 10.4 to the Registrant’s Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q filed on May 15, 2012 |  | 5/15/12
10.7 |  | Note Purchase Agreement, dated as of January 7, 2014, by and between the Registrant and Kingston Diversified Holdings LLC |  | Filed herewith |  |
10.7a |  | Amendment No. 1 to Note Purchase Agreement |  | Filed herewith |  |
10.7b |  | Amendment No. 2 to Note Purchase Agreement |  | Filed herewith |  |
10.8 |  | Convertible Note (under 2014 Note Purchase Agreement) |  | Exhibit 10.11 to the Registrant’s Annual Report on Form 10-K filed on January 10, 2014 |  | 1/10/14
10.9 |  | Form of Warrant (under 2014 Note Purchase Agreement) |  | Exhibit 10.12 to the Registrant’s Annual Report on Form 10-K filed on January 10, 2014 |  | 1/10/14
10.10* |  | 2014 Omnibus Equity Incentive Plan |  | Appendix A to 2014 Proxy Statement |  | 6/23/14
10.11 |  | Share Purchase Agreement, by and among Live Goods, LLC, DealTicker Inc., from Julian Gleizer and Daniel Abramov |  | Exhibit 10.12 to the Registrant’s Annual Report on Form 10-K filed on December 29, 2014 |  | 12/29/14
10.12 |  | Engagement Agreement, dated as of May 16, 2014, by and between the Registrant and Chardan Capital Markets LLC |  | Exhibit 10.1 to the Registrant’s Annual Report on Form 10-Q filed on May 20, 2014 |  | 5/20/14
10.12.1 |  | Reinstatement and First Amendment to the Engagement Agreement, dated, 2014 with Chardan Capital Markets LLC |  | Filed herewith |  |

| 43 |

10.13 |  | Purchase Agreement, dated as of July 6, 2015 by and among the Registrant, Marquis Affiliated Holdings LLC, Marquis Industries, Inc. and the stockholders of Marquis Industries, Inc. |  | Exhibit 10.15 to the Registrant’s Annual Report on Form 10-K filed on January 13, 2016 |  | 1/13/16
10.14 |  | Loan and Security Agreement, dated as of July 6, 2015 by and among Marquis Affiliated Holdings LLC, Marquis Industries, Inc., A-O Industries, LLC, Astro Carpet Mills, LLC, Constellation Industries, LLC and S F Commercial Properties, LLC , as Borrowers, and Bank of America, N.A. as Lender. |  | Exhibit 10.16 to the Registrant’s Annual Report on Form 10-K filed on January 13, 2016 |  | 1/13/16
10.15 |  | Subordinated Loan and Security Agreement, dated as of July 6, 2015 by and among Marquis Affiliated Holdings, LLC, Marquis Industries, Inc., A-O Industries, LLC, Astro Carpet Mills, LLC, Constellation Industries, LLC and SF Commercial Properties, LLC as Borrowers and Isaac Capital Fund I, LLC as Lender |  | Exhibit 10.17 to the Registrant’s Annual Report on Form 10-K filed on January 13, 2016 |  | 1/13/16
10.16 |  | Lease Agreement, effective July 6, 2015, by and between 716 River Street Partners LLC, as lessor and Constellation Industries, LLC as lessee |  | Exhibit 10.18 to the Registrant’s Annual Report on Form 10-K filed on January 13, 2016 |  | 1/13/16
10.17 |  | Agreement, effective November 30, 2015 by and among the Registrant, Marquis Affiliated Holdings LLC, Marquis Industries, Inc. and the stockholders of Marquis Industries, Inc. |  | Exhibit 10.1 to the Registrant’s Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q filed on August 15, 2016 |  | 2/16/16
10.18 |  | Promissory Note dated June 14, 2016, by Marquis Real Estate Holdings, LLC in favor of STORE Capital Acquisitions LLC |  | Exhibit 10.2 to the Registrant’s Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q filed on August 15, 2016 |  | 8/15/16
10.19 |  | Mortgage Loan Agreement dated June 14, 2016 by and between STORE Capital Acquisitions LLC and Marquis Real Estate Holdings, LLC |  | Exhibit 10.3 to the Registrant’s Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q filed on August 15, 2016 |  | 8/15/16
10.20 |  | Master Lease Agreement dated June 14, 2016 by and between STORE Capital Acquisitions LLC and Marquis Real Estate Holdings, LLC |  | Exhibit 10.4 to the Registrant’s Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q filed on August 15, 2016 |  | 8/15/16
10.21 |  | Purchase and Sale Agreement dated June 14, 2016 by and between STORE Capital Acquisitions LLC and Marquis Real Estate Holdings, LLC |  | Exhibit 10.5 to the Registrant’s Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q filed on August 15, 2016 |  | 8/15/16

| 44 |

10.22 |  | Stock Purchase Agreement by and among Vintage Stock Affiliated Holdings LLC (an affiliate of the Registrant), Vintage Stock, Inc., and the Shareholders of Vintage Stock, Inc., dated November 3, 2016 |  | Filed herewith |  |
10.23 |  | Subordinated Promissory Note of Vintage Stock Affiliated Holdings LLC in favor of certain of the Shareholders of Vintage Stock, Inc., dated November 3, 2016 |  | Filed herewith |  |
10.24 |  | Subordination Agreement by and among Rodney Spriggs, in his capacity as the representative of certain of the Shareholders of Vintage Stock, Inc., and Wilmington Trust, National Association, dated November 3, 2016 |  | Filed herewith |  |
10.25 |  | Employment Agreement between Vintage Stock Inc. and Rodney Spriggs, dated November 3, 2016 |  | Filed herewith |  |
10.26 |  | Non-qualified Stock Option Agreement between the Registrant and Rodney Spriggs, dated November 3, 2016 |  | Filed herewith |  |
10.27 |  | Loan Agreement between Vintage Stock, Inc. and Texas Capital Bank, National Association, dated November 3, 2016 |  | Filed herewith |  |
10.28 |  | Revolving Credit Note of Vintage Stock Inc., in favor of Texas Capital Bank, National Association, dated November 3, 2016 |  | Filed herewith |  |
10.29 |  | Security Agreement of Vintage Stock Inc., in favor of Texas Capital Bank, National Association, dated November 3, 2016 |  | Filed herewith |  |
10.30 |  | Term Loan Agreement among Vintage Stock Inc., Vintage Stock Affiliated Holdings LLC, the Subsidiaries of the Borrowers Party Hereto, the Lenders Party Hereto, Wilmington Trust, National Association, as Administrative Agent, and Capitala Private Credit Fund V, L.P., as Lead Arranger, dated November 3, 2017 |  | Filed herewith |  |
10.31 |  | Form of Note under the Term Loan Agreement |  | Filed herewith |  |
10.32 |  | Security and Pledge Agreement among Vintage Stock Affiliated Holdings LLC, Vintage Stock, Inc., and Wilmington Trust, National Association, as Administrative Agent, dated November 3, 2016 |  | Filed herewith |  |

| 45 |

14 |  | Code of Business Conduct and Ethics, Adopted December 31, 2003 |  | Exhibit 14 to the Registrant’s Quarterly Report on Form 10-QSB for the period ended March 31, 2004 |  | 5/13/04
23.1 |  | Consent of Public Accountant |  | Filed herewith |  |
31.1 |  | Certification of the Chief Executive Officer pursuant to Section 302 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002 |  | Filed herewith |  |
31.2 |  | Certification of the Chief Financial Officer pursuant to Section 302 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 200 |  | Filed herewith |  |
32 |  | Certification pursuant to 18 U.S.C. Section 1350 |  | Filed herewith |  |
101 |  | The following materials from the Company’s Annual Report on Form 10-K, formatted in XBRL (eXtensible Business Reporting Language): (i) the Consolidated Balance Sheets as of September 30, 2016 and 2015, (ii) the Consolidated Statements of Operations for the Years Ended September 30, 2016 and 2015, (iii) Consolidated Statements of Stockholders' Equity for the Years Ended September 30, 2016 and 2015, (iv) the Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows for the Years Ended September 30, 2016 and 2015, and (iv) the Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements |  | Exhibits 101 to the Registrant’s Annual Report on Form 10-K filed on ____________ |  | _________

* Management contract or compensatory plan or arrangement

| 46 |

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of Section 13 or 15(d) of the Exchange Act, the registrant has caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized.

Dated: December 29, 2016 | Live Ventures Incorporated
| /s/ Jon Isaac
| Jon Isaac
| President and Chief Executive Officer

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, this report has been signed below by the following persons on behalf of the registrant and in the capacities listed on December 28, 2016.

Signature / Title

/s/ Jon Isaac

Jon Isaac

Chief Executive Officer, President, Chief Financial Officer and Director

/s/ Tony Isaac

Tony Isaac

Financial Planning and Strategist/Economist and Director

/s/ Richard D. Butler, Jr.

Richard D. Butler, Jr.

Director

/s/ Dennis Gao

Dennis Gao

Director

/s/ Tyler Sickmeyer

Tyler Sickmeyer

Director

| 47 |